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PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE HERBERT SMOLEN: This is a

further hearing in Docket A~110550, Folder 055 in

connection with the letter of notification of
Philadelphia Electric Company.

1 pelieve this morning's hearing was dedicated to
the receipt of testimony and cross—examination on behalf
cf the Protestant Petitioners. |

Any preliminary matters?

(NO«audible response.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Then let's proceed, Mr. Sugarman.

Let’the record show that appearances have been
ehtéréd by all Counsel who previously participated in

this case, and we welcome to the Commission Co=Counsel

for the Office of Consumer Advocate, Dianne E. Dusman,

Esguire. Welcone.

Whereupon,

RONALD C. TURNER

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE SMOLEN: Please state your full name and
business address.

THE WITNESS: Ronald C. Turner, 247 North Main
Street, New Hope, Pennsylvania. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman.

| MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY.  {717) 7617150
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Turner, would you state your occupation and
professional category or professional status for His
Honor? | |

A. I am a planner, a 1ahd planner, and an
architect.

Q. “And, Mr. Turner, have you prepared testimony
for YOur appearance hére today? | |

A. Yes. |

Q. I show yoﬁ a document marked testimony or
entitled testimony of Ronald €. Turner. Is that your
testimony?

(Witness perusing docﬁment.)

A. Yes, it is.

Q. And is the testimony contained therein the
testimony that you would give orally if vou were to
testify orally here today?

| A. Yes.

Q. And is there anything that you wish to add to

S your. testimony by way of supplementkor correction?k

A. Yes, one item.

0. And what is that?

A. On page five of my testimony, at the completion
of the first pafégraph, I would like to note the fact

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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that at the Pennsylvania Planning Association annual
meeting there was a session on, quote, the planning
implications of electromagnetic fields, parentheses,
E/MF. The session was given by two representatives of
Pennsylvania Power & Light and a répresentative of the
PUC.

I wasn't at the hearing or at the session because

of illness. I have the documents that were given out

during that hearing and I also have notes from my staff

members who did attend that hearing.
The significance of this particular session were

two-fold: one, in the fact that electromagnetic fields

and their planning consequences are now appearing in the

planning literature and in the conference systems, and
that the representatives of PP&L; according to the notes
that I havé, indicated thét while there are no conclusive
health effects that in the process of designing'of lines
and location of lines and design of the structure
carrying those lines they attempt to reduce the
electromagnetic fields at the édge of the line as a
matter of course.

Q. What was the date of that meeting?

A. It was Monday, October 7.

Q. 19912 |

A. 1991.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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Q. So that was since the date that you have

prepared your testimony, is that correct?

. Yes.

Q. And with that addition, then, is your testimony |
whatvyou'would testify to if yvou were to testiﬁy orally

today?

A. Yes.

Q. Do you adopt and_aﬁfirm everythin§ in that’
testimony as being your facts and opinions?

A. Yes. L

Q. And attached to your testimony is AppeﬁdiX’D,'
which is yourfresume?

A. Yes.

Q. And is that invfact an accurate compilation'to
the extent releéevant to this prdcéeding of your éntire
experieﬁce and training? |

A. Yes. Through I think a period sometime the
beginning of last year, yes. |

0. And you also attached a list of your recent

teétimony from 1988 through 1991. Is that testimony that

you have given in various proceedings?
A. Yes.

Q. And to the extent that it represents

adjudicative bodies, have you been gualified as an expert

in those proceedings?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A. Yes,

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I submit the written
testimony of Mr. Turner as modified or added to here this
morning as being his direct testimony, and the witness is
available for créss—examination.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you want to mark that?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor. Thank you. I ask

that his testimony be marked as Protestants Exhibit, I

believe, it is 2.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, we will call it a statement.

MR. SUGARMAN: Statement.

JUﬁGB SMOLEN: We have cross—examination exhibits.

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's call this Statement No. 1,
then.

MR. SUGARMAN: Statement No. 1.

JBDGEVSMOLEN: Protestants Statement No. 1.

(Whereupon, the document was marked
as Protestant's Statement No. 1
for identification.) :

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you ready to proceed?

MR. WATSON: Yes, Yoﬁr Honor. = We wou1d 1ike to
resérva,the right to make motions as appropriate after
cross-examination of this witness.

JUDGE SMOLEN: fThat's fine.

MR. WATSON: I guess at the beginning we probably

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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should move to exclude the supplemental testimony just

~given on the grounds there is no foundation for it. The

witness testified he was not present. These are
materials about a conference. It has nothing to do with
this case, this line, this proceeding;k It just clutters
the record with extraneous material, Your Honor.'and if
we follow that approach then presumably everybody can

bring in conference reports from every such conference

that they have not attended. So we think for lack of

foundation and those reasons the material ought to be
excluded. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman?

MR. SUGARMAN: The testimony is admissible or the
testimony is useable by the witness to the same extent
thatvother witnesses rely upon studies and reports that

are not available for cross-—examination. They are

gqualified by the testimony of the witnesé as to his

knowledge and they can be cross—examined and to the same
extent they carry the weight that the witness' testimony
affords them. | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: I will permit the supplementary
‘testimony of the witness and OVeirule the objection.

Let's proceed with c¢ross-examination.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150 -
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CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. .Good morning, Mr. Turner.

A. Good morning.

Q. Mr. Turner, I believe in referring to'ydur
qualifications, you said you were an architect and a
planner?

A. Correct.

0. Do you have a bachelors degree in architecture?

A. That's correct. |

- Q. Do you have a masters degree or déctorate
degree =-

A. I do not.

Q. == in any di5cipline?

A.’ I do not.

¢. You discuss zoning issues at several points in
your téestimony, is that correct?

A. Yes. |

Q. In fact, I believe section four of your

 tegtimony deals with zoning issues. It's a section

entitled The Traditional Way of Hahdling;Off*site E/MF
Impacts in Township Zonihg and Plan Qrdinances?‘ ’

A. Yes.

Q,' That is page thrée.’

A. Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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0. And section six of your testimony, which is, 1
believe, oh page six,‘contains your policy
recommendations, and that section also has a discussion
of zoning issues?

A. Yes, sir.

Q. Would it be fair to say that your analysis of

these zoning issues is an important basis for the

. conclusion you reach in your testimony?

A. Yes, it is an essential part of my professionai
opinions and viewpoints.

Q. As set forth in your testimony?

A. Yes.

Q. In section two of your testimony you discuss

the land use context, I believe you call it?

A. Yes.

Q. And at the end of that section you conciude
that continued urbanization of the townships near the
prprSed powerline here is a significant factor in
deciding whether the line shohld be energizad?

A. Yes.

Q.  so your analysis of these land use patterns is
also an essential basis for the conclusions reached in
your testimony?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, you have conducted a land'use,study or

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7180
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analysis =- I don't know quite what the'appfopriate word
is -~ of the area aroUna the proposed powerline?

A. Yes. We used aerial photographs and USGSVméps
and as well as reviewed the township zoning ordinances
that are the townships within which the line is conveyed.

Q. And this land use study provided the basic
information oh the urbanization that yéu referred to in
ydur testimony? |

A. Part of the material in that study proﬁided

that —-- supported that cdnclusion;'

0. Now, vou consulted a map of the area as part of

90ur land use study?

A. Yes.

Q. And I believe your testimony indicates that’you
were going to submit this map as an exhibit?

A. We did have it and I have the maps in the rooh.

We did deliver those maps to Mr. Sugarman's office in

responge to the interrogatories and in response to my

c0mmitmenﬁ that they would be delivered.

"MR. SUGARMAN: The appéendix is intended to be
incorpbrated with the testimony. So it is intended to be
offered as an exhibit as part of the testimony.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are there photographs o 1et‘me
interrupt. Are there photographs’as well?

MR. SUGARMAN: No.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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. - 1 | | JUDGE SMOLEN: This page nine says supplemént: will
| | 24 beva'sﬁrip map, aerial photographs, bibliography of
3“:articies, examples of current performance angd
44 environméntal ordihances. Are they alikattached?
5,k ~ MR. WATSON: Your Honor, the only thing we have
6| attached is this thing here that is a map that says land

7 useVStudY, Trenton Cut-0ff. But I believe Mr. Turner was

{ R , 8ll referring to the USGS quad maps for the area that he

)l relied upon.

10|  BY MR. WATSON:

D. ' Q. Is that correct?
. | 124 'A. The USGS quad maps. But we also received
é s', 13 photographs of the region taken in 1965 and 1990 and
f5' ; 14& cénhected thosge maps, those aerial photographs,kand
E‘ = 15 | ~depicted on those maps the area of the Trénton Ccut-0Off,
;> 16| or where the line was going. Those maps were delivered
é iy to Mr. Sugarman‘'s office along with the annotated
g 18 bibliography, the bibliography. And I don't know when
i 19 |f they were sort of absorbed in the response to the
2 20 it ~interrégatories or werekattached to the testimony?
§,~ ~: 21 | MR. SUGARMAN: I can say, Your Honor, that they
t 22, were provided to PECo in response to interrogatories and
é 23; were delivered to ?Eeo on or about“October 1 and were
[ ‘ 24 ’, returned to me by PECo last Monday or Tuesday.
é 25;‘ - JUDGE SMOLEN: My c¢oncern is someone other than

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 781-7150
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this Administrative bLaw Judge and including this

Administrative Law Judge who reads the record and reads

this testimony may be looking for supplements which are

set forth on page nine. I would like to correct page

nine so people won't be on a treasure hunt looking for

kitems which may or may not be in the record.

MR. SUGARMAEN: Your Honor, I would be happy to

~ submit the map and the photographs and the biblibgraphy,

as exhibits. I understand what Your Hoﬁor ig saying now.
MR. WATSON: Your Honor, we don't —= just to make
it clear, we are not interposing any objection here. If
Mr. Sugarman is proposing to put them in or he is not
proposing to put them in, all I am trying td do at this
point is simply get from the witness an identification of
what they are and then I might like to ask a few
questions about them. The handlirng of them, though, in

terms of the testimony is not a matter that we are

insisting upon their inclusion or exclusion at this

poinﬁ;

MR. SUGARMAN: Your’Honor, I would respectfully
like to mark them as'exhibits at this time.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, we don't have anything to mark
as exhibits.

MR. SUGARMAN: We have them.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do we have them here?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, they are.

JUDGE SMOLEN:  Can people cross-examine on thém?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, sir. As I said, they were
previously provided to PECo and they are available here
this morning. It was just my oversight. They were
referenced in the testimony and I was confusing the
appendices with the supplements.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, we have some already put
on poster board so they nillystand up on an easel.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, that is okay. But if they are

‘going to be referred to in the testimony, nobody knows

what they are. So they should be here.

MR. SUGARMAN: I Qould request that these aerial
photographs, Trenton Cut-Off study, Ronéld C. Turner,
dated September 22 =~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Before you go on, are we going to

have any problem with the photographs, as to who tock

‘them, when theyv were taken, et cetera, as far as

identifying photographs as normally is done in the
initial procedure?

MR. SUGARMAN: They will identify them, Your Honor.
They are official records.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

MR. SUGARMAN: Theseée aerial photogréphs are taken
by the Delaware Valley Regional Planning Comnission and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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it is so indicated on them and they are part of the
réegular photography ﬁapping program of thé DVRPC.
JUDGE SMOLEN: vo‘you3want to give some identifying
feature ofyﬁhem so we can have them marked?
MR. SUGARMAN: Yes. The base map that is before

Mr. Turner's red lines which indicate the right-of-way,

the base map as published by the DVREC identifies the

aerial photograph as 90-A37B.

MR. WATSON: I think those marks are not the line,
but thevrailrcad track.

JUDGE SﬁOLEN:’ Is the right-of-way referenced?

MR. WATSON: I don't think it is the right-of-way
for the line. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Off the record.

(Disgussion off the record.)}

ME. SUGARMAN: This will be Protestant's 1, Your

Honor? Direct 1? We had Cross 1 before.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We have a number of exhibits from
Protestants. Why don't we mark it with the witness’
name. fTurner Exhibit No. 1.

MR. SUGARMAN: Turner Exhibit No. 1, Your Honor.
(Whereupon,kthe document was marked
as Protesgtant's BExhibit No. Turner-1
for identification.)

MR. SUGARMAN: Turner Exhibit No. 1 is a

combination of several DVRPC aerial photographs, which

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7847150
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the one in the upper right-hand corner is marked DVRPC
90-A38-B45.

Turner Exhibit 2 is DVRPC 1965-A38-B45 and adjacent

"gquadrangles from the DVRPC. They are scale one to 400

and they are identified by the witness as Trenton Cut-~Off
study dated September 22, 1991. Those are the two aerial
photographs.
(Whereupon, the document was marked
as Protestant's Exhibit No. Turner-2
for identification.) ’

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, are we going to be able to make

those available for everyone and for the record?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.

Turner Exhibit 3 will be an USGS quadrangle, which
quadrangle is identified as the Langhorne quadraﬁgle and
it is also identified as the Trenton Cut-0ff study by
Mr. Turner, September 22, 1991.

MR. WATSON: What is the date of these others?

MR. SUGARMAN: The USGS is —- |

MR. WATSON: No, these photos here.

'MR. SUGARMAN: The first one is 1990.

MR. WATSON: No, no. The date of the --

MR. SUGARMAN: The date of Mr. Turmer’s work?
September 22, "91. |

MR. WATSON: 9/22/91. Is the other one the same

date?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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MR. SUGARMAN: The same date.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You said '917?

MR. SUGARMAN: '91.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.

MR. SUGARMAN:’ With respect to the UsGs Langhorne‘
quadrangle, which will be Turner-3, that document was
dated 1966 with a photo revision in 1973 by the USGS.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. That is Turner-3.

(Whereupon, the document was marked
as Protestant's Exhibit No. Turner-3
for identification.) :

MR, SUGARMAN: They all have placed on them red
lines which were placed on there by the witness and- I
will let him describe what they are..

JUDGE SMOLEN: These documents are in response to

 this supplement. listed on page nine of the witness'

Statement No. 17

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor. That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. You said there is an aerial
photograph of 1950 there as #ell? Or are you going to
strike that from your ﬁestimony?'

MR. SUGARMAN: It should say '65.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So we are now discussing page nine,
of Protestant's Statement No. 1, which is Mr. Turner's
prepared testimony, and we are how talking about

supplement number two which says aerial photographs,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761’-7"150
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1950, 1990. Are those dates to be changed, Mr.’Turner?

THE WITNESS: They should read 1965 and 1990.

" JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, now, Mr. Sugarman said 1991.
Let's be consistent.

MR. SUGARMAN: = Your Honor, 1991 is the date of
Mr. Turner's study. The base photographs are 1990;

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. So then 1950 is stricken
and in place of that 1965 is to be inserted.

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor.

As I indicated in the marking placed on the
photographs by the DVRPC they have a number and the first’
part of that number represehts the year thai the
photographs were taken. |

. JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me ask, Turner Exhibit No. 1, is

that a 1990 photograph or a 1991 photograph?

MR. SUGARMAN: 1990 photograph; 1991 study.

And the gsecond photograph is a 1965~photograph with
a 1991 study superimposed. B

JUDGE SMOLEN: Very good.

MR. SUGARMAN: And the third document is a 1966,

- revised 1973i again, with a 1991 study by the witness.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.
MR. SUGARMAN: Supérimposed.
 JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go on from there.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, should I leave those on

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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the floor or put them up?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, the reporter needs two copies,

I need a copy and everyone else needs a copy since they
were marked as exhibits. Now, that is_your obligation if
vou want them to be admitted.

MR. SUGARMAN: Right.

MR. WATSON: Your Hohor. Mr. Sugarman has made
these available to Philadelphia Electric. We have had a

chance to look at them. There is no hurry about getting

“us a copy if he wants to take some time to do that.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Thank you very much for your

courtesy.

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor. Maybe I will

put them up on the table.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's resume the cross~examiﬁation,
please.

MR. WATSON: Your Hohor, we have sonme copiés ot
some of these that'wé want to ask the witness about.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, while we are at it, if I
may mérk the bibliography.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Was that attached?

MR. SUGARMAN: It was not attached, as I recall.

Tt was provided to the Applicant and the other Counsel as

answers -- part of the answers to interrogatories. Or
made available, T should say.

COMMONWEALTH REPDHTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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’ 1l (pause.)

2y JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go ahead with the

3 cross-examination. We can deal with that later.
4  pafore you go back to cross-examination, you have
5 set up varicusfaerial'photographs; Do any of them =- are

6}l any of them those which have already been marked by

I
7|l Mr. Sugarman?
sl MR. WATSON: They are copies.
9; JUbGE SMOLEN: Of which ones so that when we --
10l perhaps you can refer to them by theif exhibit number
1) when you are questioning the witness. For my purposes
. 12| which is which? M |
b BN 13k . ~ MR. SUGARMAN: This is Turner --
14;' ; 'JUDGE SMOLEN: VWait, wait. When you say "this" it
15 doésn‘t mean anything fbf'the record.
16} MR. SUGARMAN: Weil; I wouldn't want these
17" identified as exhibits, so --
18  JUDGE SMOLEN: First of all, they are documents by

19l PECo and I asked PECo Counsel which of these exhibits,

20|l does he say are those of the witness -- are copies of

? , o 21“ those of the witness.
! | 22 it MR. WATSON: kcéuld we have the court reporter mark
23' this for identification so I can then refér to it?
‘ g ‘ 24 JUDGE SMOLEN: - Which one is that?
| 25 || MR. WATSON: This is the '65 map.
COMMONWEALTH REPO%{TING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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- ‘ i3 JUDGE SMOLEN: The '65 map was Turner-2, I believe. '
2| Is that correct?
3l - MR. SUGARMAN: That's correct. The aerial

41 photograph, the '65 aerial photograph.

s MR. WATSON: This is PECo's copy of Turner-2.
gk v 6 E JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. So that one is Turner-2.
% o 7i; MR. WATSON: PECo's copy of it.
i, 8; ; JUDGE SMOLEN: You can mark it at the edge or
;, %l  wherever you want to mark it as 2. |
31 10} MR. WATSON: It has three panels. I can mark it
é iim’ down here.
: 1 JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.
| 13: ~ MR. WATSON: I marked it PECo Copy-Turner-2.
14( JUDGE SMOLEN: How about the other one?
15  ; ~ MR. WATSON: This is 1990, thé 1990 map. Why don't

16| we mark this PECo Copy-Turner-1.

: v |l  JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Let's go ahead, then.
? 18, MR"WATSON: Your Honor, just for Clarity,‘why
f 19  don't we go ahead and mark this.
? £ | 2 JUDGE SMOLEN: Very good. Is this 37
| é1  , MR. WATSON: This is the quad map, PECo
22‘ :Cpr~Turnero3d |
e - 23  | ’\ (Whereupon; the documents were marked
" . BRI | ; as’PE‘Co EXhlblts Nos. Cppyh?urnerfl,
, 24 |t Copy~Turner-Z and Copy-Turner-3 for

: identification.)
25
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Very good.

Let me ask the witness, vou have had an opportunity

to look at what have been marked as PECo copies of Turner'

Exhibits 1, 2 and 3? Are they in fact true and correct
copies of your exhibits?

THE WITNESS: I believe so. 1In terms of the aerial

photographs, I am certain. Let me just look at the otherj'

one.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Please. Look at them so we Kknow we
are dealing with the same materiéls.

{Witnesé perusing document.)

MR. SUGARMAN: The only thing I would want to say.

Your Honor, is because they are copies they don't depict

~~ they suffer in the copying.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yours are the ones which were marked |

first. We will deal with that later on. But we want to
know if they are the same exhibits.

MR. SUGARMAN: They appear to depict the same

features.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Let's go ahead once the

witness is satisfied.

~THE WITNESS: The only exception would be in the
PECo exhibit of the USGS gquad maps there is not a red

line depicting the Trenton Cut-Off, which is on the

~exhibit that I had prepared.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay. Let's go ahead with the

 cross~examination.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. May I ask with respect to the PECo

Copy-Turner-3, the red line that you referred to, did you

add that to your Exhibit Turner-3?

A. Yes.
Q‘ So, then, this would be a correct copy-of the
quaé’map,itself?
‘A. That's correct.
3UDGE SMOLEN: When vou say "this", you mean the
PECo copy?
- MR. WATSON: This PECo copy of Turner—-3 would be a
correct copy of the quad map itself. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Let me refer wyou to your Exhibit 3. That is an

USGS guad map, correct?

A. Yes.

Q. And that provides information on the areas that

have become urbanized since 19737

A. The map is divided into two quads. One quad
was phéta revised, if I may use your exhibit --

Q. You are referriﬂg,to'éaco cOpy-Turher~3?

A. Right. It is essentially the same map.

GOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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The left~hand quad, which is the Hatboro quad, has
been photo revised to 1981. The right-hand quad was
photo revised in 1973. For that reason we used the
aerial photographs as supplements because we could not
get up to current time in either one of the maps. But
this has -- the U.S. guad maps have value at least in the'
time frame of 1965 to 1981 and 1973.

0. So roughly speaking the gquad map, Turner+3 in
other words, and the photcgraphs,~Turner~i and 2,
basically cover the same geographic area?

A. Basically correct.

Q. And the photographs may cover only & portion of
the area covered by the quad maps?

A. Yes. We did no overlay to determine whether br

not they were co-terminus and where the overlaps were.

The only focus was to center the photographs if possible

on the lines themselves and for aerial photographs that

were on a grid that included the rights-of-way.
MR. WATSON: Your Honor, can you see that far?
JUDGE SMOLEN: 8o far. Let's see what ybu are
going to ask’about ite
BY ME. WATSON:

'Q. Mr. Turner, could vou take a marker and just

‘mark for us where the powerline will go on this map?

Make a thin line so you don't block out any of the

COMMONWEALTH RESORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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detail, if you would. And you are marking that‘on PECo
Copy of Turner-3. |

(witness‘mafking document . )

A. I must say, when the line splits -- you have
asked for where the powerline is. 1 can only depict the
rights-of-way of the rail line. Wekdid not examine which
end of the rail line, which one of the brancheé;}held the
power. So when I am draw1ng here, I am drawing the rail
line, not necessarily where the pcwerline maght be, on
which one of the branches, so to speak, of the’rall.

Q. And as to the ﬁortion where it does not split,

have you identified where the powerline is on the

vright—of-way?

A. T read some evidence on that, I did not

conduct any detailed study as to exactly where it was

located.

0. You just assumed it was within the réilroad
right-of-way? ’

A. That's correct.

0. But not on any particular side of it?

A. 'That‘s correct.’ |

Q. Now, could you also just mark the substations
that the line connectioh, thé béginning and ending'point "
of therline?

‘A. Well, here is the general location of Heaton,

) COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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and I will just draw a circle.

Q. Just a circle or aysquare or SOmething,
wherever you think it is.

A. And WOdeourne.

(Witness marking document.)

Q.k And your circles on each end iﬁdicate on the
left which substation? |

A. Heaton;

Q. And on‘the right?

A. Woodbourne.

Q. I know you know that. ’I am just trying to get
it in tﬁe record here‘because it doesn't appear
otherwiseak

Now, your land use study covered the To#nship of
NbrthamptOn, gorrect?

A. Yes.

9. And yéu provided some data on the populatibn
increase of Northampton?

A. Yes.

0. And that was part of your land use study?

A, Yes.

Q. And I think vou testified that, in your direct,

“that over the last 40 years the popuiation of Northampton

Township has increased by 1,475 percent?

{Witness perusing document.}

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 76147150
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A. During the 1as£ what time period, sir?

Q. The last 40 years, I}believe. Take & look at
Exhibit B of your testimony.

{Witness perusing document;)

Q. Or Appendix B, I guess.

A. The increase in that 40 vear period is 1,475
percent. |

Q. Okay. And is Northampton Township one of the

areas that vou referred to that has had continued

“drbanization?

A. Yes;

g. And you testified that would be a significant
factor in deciding whether to energize this line?

A. Yes. The basis of the study, and maybe this
would help clarify it, is that one of the significant
criteribn.in prudent avoidance is to avoid running lines
through populated areas. So that we examine& the history
of the communities contiguous to the line to see whether
or not they were both urbanized and were continuing to be {
urbanized to see whether or not the energizing éf this
1ine‘would'meet the criteria of prudent avoidance.

0. Would you take this other marker here -~ I will
give you a different color -~ and can you just mark the
boundaries of Northampton Township, please? ’

A. It is very difficult on this map, I might say.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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T would have to refer - to my little map to do it
mére clearly. |

Q. That's fine.

A. ‘The boundary lines on the USGS maps are

frequently indistinct. This will take a while. I do not |

have my exhibit, including the graphic in my exhibit.

could I have that?

0. Sure. I will be glad to loan you a copy. .

(Document handed to witness.)

{Witness marking document‘)

A. Are vou going to ask me to do all bf the
townships?

0. There is a good chance that I will.

MR. WATSGN: ’Your Honor, we have a,ﬁap that we héve
markedrup that is our own map but that marks out the
boundaries of these townshipskin relation to this quad
map. In the interest of saving time and just making it

simpler for the witness to be able to find the townships

'I would be happy to share this with himn.

MR. SUGARMAN: Can we look at it?

MRa’wATSON: And Mr. Sugarman cahktake a look at
this. |

MR. SUGARMAN: If we can take a look at it, perhaps
we can agree on it.

MR. WATSON: Let me just offer those to

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY - {717) 7617150




13§

A e R i oy T L T T T T RS T gt

15

10 ||

20
14l

16
)
s
20|

21(

24 ||

LBy

.|

2|

|

539

Mr. Sugarman and let the expert look.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go off the record for a minute
to giﬁe the expert a chance to review these documents and
the other lawyers.

(Discussion off the record.)

MR, WATSON: I think the pending gquestion to the

' witness, Your Honor, is would the witness care to use our

mape showing the townships, and I have offered those.

JﬁDGE SMOLEN: But yvou have asked only for one
township to be drawn?

MR. WATSON: At this time, ves, Ycur’HOﬁor, That
ig Northampton Township, would he draw it, and I am
éounting on him to draw where the township is.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And we understand tﬁis is
approximate. |

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honmor, while he is responding.
I would like to note one area of discrepancy between our
Exhibit 3 and PECo's copy. and that is that‘on our
Exhibit 3 there are three areas that are colored in with
purple boxes, one, two, three.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And they are not on PECo's copy?

MR. SUGARMAN: No.

MR. WATSON: I am just going to leave it to the
witness to make the identification himself, Yourvﬁonor.;

MR. SUGARMAN: Sure.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761.7150
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{witness marking document.)

THE WITNESS: I am having difficulty at this one

intersection at Northampton Township.

MR. WATSON: Why don't you make a squiggly line or
something there. Do you want to look at these other
maps? Would it help you?

THE WITNESS: Sure, it would help me.

MR. WATSON: Feel free. We are offering them to
you to use them.

MR. SUGARMAN: They don't have the other part of

- Northampton Township.

THE WITNESS: It doesn't go up that high.
To use the USGS maps for the physical bcuhdaries
sometimes is very difficult. They become obscured with

other markings. I have worked in Northampton Township

before, I just don't recall what happened in that 11

area.

I will just extend'theyline up -~ that is Bristol
pike -~ Bristol Road, rather. '

MR. WATSON: Maybe yoﬁ can put a dash‘linekin there
if you are not sure. As‘the Judge said, we are not
asking for precision to the inch here. We just want to
know where they are, where the townShips are that you
have talked about. So if you are doubtful put a dashed
line there.

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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{(Witnesz marking document.)

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Could you just mark that area with a NH for
Northampton for ease of reference, please?

(Witness marking document.)

Q. And, Mr. Turner, what about between _— this
does not connect up from the lowest point of the red 1ine
for the moment to this here. Can you connect those up?

A. Well, I will make an assumption here. I will
put this in as a dotted line also.

Q. OKkay.

fWitness mafking document. )

Q. Nou#, would you please mark the other eight
townships just as you have marked that one? Again,

feeling free to use these maps that we have offered up

‘here, feeling free to use a dashed line if you don't know

where the township boundaries are.
MR. SUGARMAN: Well, I would object to that. He is
saying he does not know precisely where it is. He can

mark it approximately. The suggestion that he does not.

know, T think, is...

JUDGE SMOLEN: I think the guestion was to
approximate.
MR. SUGARMAN: 3All right.

MR. WATSON: Tt was just if he can't pinpoint the
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thing he should mark where he thinks it is and uée a
dashed line.

(Witness marking document.)

THE WITNESS: Can‘I get a‘drink of water?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's a take a break, then.

{Pause.)

MR. WATSON: I could mark these things, Your Honor,
but I'm not the witness.

MR. SUGARMAN: You could offer a marked copy and

see if we will accept it.

MR. WATSON: Tt's not completely marked. And I
want it on his exhibit.

MR. SUGARMAN: I don't understand why we are taking
all this time, though. Ifkyou wanted to bring out this

information why don't you just show him something and ask |

- if he will accept it as an approximation.

MR. WATSON: Because I want to do it on his map and
I want him to mark it on the map that he used so that we
can refer to the same material.

MR. SUGARMAN: I find this objectionable, Your
Honor, as being unnecessary and as basicaily wasting
time. If this is a memory game to see if there is any
witness in the world that could precisely delineate the
boundaries on a map of eight townships --

JUDGE SMOLEN: He was not asked to‘precisely

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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delineate it. He was asked to’approximate them and it is
croséuexaminatiOn. Let's go ahead with it.

{(Witness marking document.)

THE WITNESS: As uncertain as the drafting quality
is, this represents the approximate locations of the
townships mentioned in the analysis, Middletown to the
right-hand side of the USGS, Northampton tokthekupper
center, Upper Southampton, left of center -~

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Esxcuse me. 1In referring to these, I think for

clarity in the record later let me ask you about the

initials. MI on the map indicates..:?

A. Middletown.

Q. And NH?

A. Northampton.

Q. That's tﬁo. And L?

A. Langhorne.

Q. That's three. Ahd 1L.8?
A. Lower Southampton.

Q. Four. And US?

A. Upper Southampton.

Q. That's five. And UM?
A. Is Upper Moreland~

Q. Six. And this small I?

A. Ivyland.

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7i7)‘ 761~71‘50’
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Q. That's seven.
A. I am trying to find the boundary from Lower

Moreland, and I am having difficulty in finding that in

terme of the boundaries here. If you give me a moment I

will play around in the Bryn Athyn area and find it.

{(Witness marking document.)

Q. Mr. Turner, now can we continue identifying
now? |

~A. Yes.

Q. And the additional one you have markeé with a
LM? R

A. DLower Moreland.

0. Let's see if I c¢an count them. I;Qlandkis,dne.~
Upper Moreland is two, Lower Moreland is three, Upper
Southampton is four, Northampton is five, Lower
Southampton is six, Middletown is seven, Langhorne is
eight. We are missing one.

A. fThere are two boroughs, Bryn Athyn Borough and
Langhorne Borough, and Hatboro Borough thdt are noted;in 
the region. There are a total of nine municipalities
ngtéd,

0. Just mark the ones that you have used in your
study.

(Witness marking document.)

A. I put additional initials on. The H stands for

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Hatboro and the BA stands for Bryn Athyn.

Q; Mr. Turner, could you check again and see if in

fact thé area that you have marked with a H for Hatboro
actua11y~extands ~= "how far down it extends here, the
l1ine between Upper Moreland and Hatboro? You can just
put a dash in that gap if you would like.

{Witness marking dbcument.)

Q. Mr. Turner, thank you. I know it is difficult

sometimes to draw things and I appreciate you taking the

time to draw these out for us.

Now, I think I was referring before we drew these
6n the map to Northampton Township. Does this map
inalude all of Northampton Towtiship or is there more
going off the map to the north?

A. There is a little bit more going off to the
north around the Neshaminy.

0. Do you know about how large Northampton
Township is in square miles?

A. No. It's a very large township but I don't
have that data here. |

Q. Would it be more than 25 square miles?

A. I céuld‘not judge. It's a‘large touwnship and
large townships have 15 to 20 square miles in them. |
Northampton Township I think is the third largest
township in Bucks County.

EOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-715D
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0. Would you accept more than 25 miles subject to
check?

A. I will accept it as, you know, a Qariable that
I will use, but I will qualify it as being'your variable,
youf’numberi

Q. And we can provide you with the number.‘ That
is’a matter of public record.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Fine.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Can you tell us just in distance how far it is

from the upper part of Northampton Township~showﬁ at the

top of the map down to the powerline that you have marked

in black?
A. I am using as my measurement the scale of one

mile and I am just using my finger spread to do that, and

I would suggest it is between four to five miles from one

end to the other.

Q. Now, this is on -- when you say you guess it is

‘that far, this is PECo Copy of Turner-3, and this is the

same quad map that you used, though?

A. Yes} I would agree that it is four to fivé
miles, approximately, from the line itself to the
northern—most boundary of Northampton Township.

Q. But we are using the same map?

A.  ©h, ves.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. The same one you used?
A\‘ : YeS-
0. Now, let's look down at the lower portion here

where the powerline crosses Northampton Township. Do you

see that area?

A Yes;

Q. Now, did vou include data about the growth and
urbanization of Northampton Township from that area down
there near the powerline?

A. No, we didn't. Maybe --

Q. You -~

A. No, we did not.

’Qu So vou excluded that area from your'data?

A. No. Excuse me. We included all of Northampton

in the analysis of the townships that was presented on my

testimony. All of the township was presehteds

Q. So you didn't break out the portion of
Northampton that is near the powerline? |

| A. No.

Q.  You included the entire Northampton Township in
terms of your urbanization data?

A. That's correct.'

Q. Now, 11be1ieVe you testified that you believe
the impact from this line would be the concérn about the

E/MF issue?

COMMONWEALTH REPOHRTING COMPANY - {712) 7617150
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A. I only focused on that concern. Other concerns

which might have dealt with aesthetics and sparking and

other noise I discounted because the line had been there,
the rail line had been there.

Q. So you fdcused on the E/MF issue.

Now, do you know whether the concern for E/MF is a
concern‘for electric fields or a concern about magnetic
fields? |

A. Well, I think probabiy,the'public concern is

indistinct but I am readinglin‘the literature that the

magnetic fields are really the key since they are

difficult to manage and shield.

:Q. And the magnetic fields in the literature you
have seen are sometimes referred to as electromagnetic
fields?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, have you seen any information about the
field levels that would be produced by this line?

A. No. |

Q. Do yoﬁ have any basis to disagree with the
calculations of magnetic fields done by Mr. Boeggeman in
this case?

A. I really didn’t review them since I have no

‘basis for reviewing the calculatioms.

Q. Now, I believe on vour exhibit you added some

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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areas that you colored in in purple which showed what vou
c¢alled increased urbanization?
A. Yes. We did that in reviewing the aerial

photographs. We colored in some additional areas on the

right-hand quadrant, which is the Langhorne quadrant,

since the photo revision had only come up to 1973.
0. Could you just mark, then, where in the

Langhorne quadrant that you had added a purple area for

‘urbanization? And feel free to look at Turner Exhibit 3.

(Witness marking document.)

Q. Mavbe we ought to do one at a time for the
record. ’You are marking an area and shading it in?

A. Yes. The first area is at the iﬁteréection of
Winchester and Yardley Road. And if you want me to put a
pumber on it, I can put a number.

Q. Is that in Langhorne?

A. It's in MiddletOWn.

Q. Okay. Put a one by that one.

| {Witness marking document.)

Q. Can you just basically do the same for the
other two, please? |

{witness marking document.)

¢. You have marked those as one, two and three,
the areas that you have édded to the ==

At’ Yes»
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Q. ~= to what was Turner Exhibit 3 before your

&dditionsi Thank you.

A. You are welcome.
Q. Mr. Turner, can you identify the factors that

would influence the magnetic field levels from this line

- along here?

A. Obviously the charge to thé line, the height of |
the towers and the configuration 6f~the lines on the ’
towers.

Q. Okav.

A. As well as the dist&nce from the toﬁers. That
would be the variable that would be investigated ﬁased on
the configuration. |

Q. HNow, let me refer you to your Appendix B of
your testimony. It is called Population and Percent
Change, 1950 to 2010.’ DO‘Yoﬁ have a copy of that?

A. Yes, I do. |

0. So yvour study in addition to Northampton
Township aiscrcovered Hatboro Township, correct?

A. ‘Haéboro Borough.

Q. And I believe your study showed that over the

last 40 years the population'of Hatboro Borough has

‘increased by over 50 percent?

A. Yes.
Q. And is Hatboro Borough one of the areas that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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. 1 - Q. How far is Hatboro Borough from the line?

| | 2 ~A. Within a half a mile but I am not sure.
3 Q. Within a half mile or so?
4  ~A. Yes. The function of the urbanization factor
5 is to establish whether or not wé are in a continued |

& ﬁrbahizing area and whether the population will be
7“ continuing to come to that region.

,3; 0. Did you conduct an analysis to determine
9]l whether anvone from Hatboro Borough would experience

10§ 4increased magnetic fields after this line is energized?

1y A. No. I did no direct field measurements at all.
. ’12,' Q. Did you include data from pcftions of Hatboro
: 13 | Borough that will not be adjacent to this line?
i&& - MR. SUGARMAN: I object to that unleéss wWe are
15| elarifying include in what. |
’,15; | MR. WATSON: Iﬂcluée in his Exhibit B =~ Table B of

17 his testimony, called hig land use study.
1 MR. SUGARMAN: Okay.

19§ A. I included the entire township -- the entire
29‘ borough. Pardon me.
21 |l BY MR. WATSON:
 22l 0. Now, let me refer you to PECo»Copykof Turner-1
2 | and 2. Can you identify for us what you consider a
. . o 24 | better route between these two sfubstatiohs through this

azsn area?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150




11

14 ||

L s e AP S A A Ao T

21

|

01

13 ||

.|
17
18l
zgi

20

22:

25 |}

w2zl

23 ||

551

has I believé what you called continued urbanization that |

you testified should be a significant factor in deciding
whether to,enefgiée this line?

A. Yes.

(Pause.)

A. I might say that of the issue of‘contihued

urbanization is that Hatboro Borough is fairly well

developed at this point and will probably not have much

additional population unless there are significant‘

divestitures of public facilities. But it has been
urbanized over the period from 1950 to 1990.

- Q. Can vou tell us where the linéfentersrﬁatbcrc

Borough?

A. It really does not enter Hatboro Borough

‘directly. I believe it is immediately to the south of

the horough.

Q. When you say it does not enter it directly,
does it enter it indirectly? |

A. No. I don't believe it enters Hatboro Borough.
Maybe to save time, I will give'you,'if you would like,
the basis for éstéblishing a corridor.

We look at a corridor as the surrounding

municipalities and we include those municipalities that

24h are approximate. They don't have to be‘airectly'

contiguous.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY = (717) 761-7150-
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A. No.

MR. SUGARMAN: I object. These hearings --

MR. WATSON: Yoﬁr Honor, he‘has asked and answered.
There is no objection left.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let Counsel say what he wants {o
say. Go ahead.

MR. SUGARMAN: These hearings were limited to the
igsne of effect on my clients by order of Your Honor. It
would have been inappropriate for the witness to have
looked at alternate routes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You can bring that out on redirect
if you want.

Let's go to the next gquestion.

MR. WATSON: Thank you, Your Honor.

BY MR. WATSON: |

Q. Now, you included Lower Moreland'TOwhship in
your land use study? |

A; Yes.

0. And to Lower Moreland Township in your study

you attributed over the last 40 years an increased

‘population of over 400 percent?

A. Yes.

0. So this is another area that you identified as

 having continued urbanization that should be a

significant factor in deciding whether to energize this

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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line?
A. Yes.

0. Do you know how large Lower Moreland Township

~is in square miles?

A. No, I do not.

Q. Would you accept subject to check that it is

JUDGE SMOLEN: 6.8 square miles?

MR. WATSON: Yes.

A. I have #d reason to agree or disagree.

BY ﬁR. WATSON: ’

Q. Subject to check.

A. Okay.

Q. Can you tell us how far doﬁn Lower Moreland
Township exten&s away from the powerline approximately?

A. Over two miiesf, |

Q. And you ine¢luded data from e you‘inciudéd a11

population data from Lower Moreland Township whether

‘adjacent to the line or not in your land use study?

A. Yes.

0. Now, let's see if we can simplify'this and make

Vthis go faster. For all of the other townships that‘ycu

“have 1dentlf1ed and marked on this exhibit is 1t fair to

gay that yvou 1nc1uded data on the population growth for

the entire township rather than the portion that ig in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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the vicinity of the powerline itself?

A. ‘That's correct.

MR. WATSON: Your Honcr, I think we can take these
thlngs out of the way because it will make thlngs a

11tt1e easier. I don't plan to ask him about thesa

‘anymore.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Maybe he wants them for fedirect.
MR. SUGARMAN: I would rather see’them stay‘there“
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let thém stay.'

MR. WATSON: Fine.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And other Counsel may have questions

cas well.

MR. SUGARMAN: If I am not mistaken I don't believe

any guestions were asked about either of those.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, you can comment on them. You

already have. 1I1If you don't want them upvwe c¢an take then
down.

MR. SUGARMAN: I want them up.

MR. WATSON: They are just blocklng the view a
little here and I was offering to move them out of
people‘s view. But if nobody is bothered --—

JUDGE SMOLEN: Other Counsel may haVe‘questions.

MR. WATSON: Sure. OKay.

BY MR. WATSON:

0. Mr. Turner, at several points in your testimony

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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you discussed what you called disinvestment and effects
on property values, correct?
A. Yes.

Q. And I believé you state that one of the reasons

that a prudent avoidance approach, as you refer to it, is

appropriate for this line is due to the claimed effect on

property values?

A. Property values as reflected inkthe;quality of
life, ves -- and the gquality of life.

0. Property values and the guality of 1ife?

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I object. He answered
as reflected in the quality of life.

HRg WATSON: I am asking him again to try to figure
out what his answer is, Your Hoﬁor“ | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: It is cross-examination. Let's go
on.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Is it property values and the quality of life?

A. Both.

Q. Both. okay.

Now, would it be fair to say that one of the
reasons that you recommended delaying energizing this
line is because of claimed effect on property'values?

A. Yes. But the delay is part of a more gemneral
philosophy, namely that lines should not be run through

| COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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‘I'~‘ - | 1 “populated areas. And that is the general perspective and
2 £4ills the prudent avoidance theory. All of the advocates
'3; of prudent avoidance state almOSt from the very first --
4l MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I am goingkto moVe to

5|l strike this. This is not responsive.

8  ‘MR.kSUGARMAN: Your Honor, I think it is entirely

7l responsive.

s JUDGE SMOLEN: He can't testify as to what all

9” people said, which is what he stated. All.

Wy MR. SUGARMAN# He is c¢iting support and

114 corroboration for his view. A witness is entitled to do
 1? o 124 that, whether or not it is generalized.

Q | - 13 ‘ | J’UDGE SMOLEN: I guess 1t goes to th‘e weight of his

g, “   14; testimony. | |

15“ MR. SUGARMAN: It does go to the weight’of his

? "‘ o & 16| +testimony. But his point’is that respongible land

g 17# planners address themselves to -— | |

%’ ) , 18  MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I object to M:. Sugarman
& 19| testifying.

204 JUDGE SMOLEN: Don't testify.

21; ‘ MR. SUGARMAN: T am not testifying, Your Homor. I'm|
22 f defending the reievance'and responsiveness of his answer.
23 |l JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going tp ask the reporter to
'24  read back the question and let's see what the answer is.

o5 Il (Whereupon, the reporter read from the record as

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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follows:
A. Yes. But the delay is part of a more
general philosophy, namely that lines‘should
not be run through populated areas. And that
is the general perspective and fills the
prudent avoidance theory. All of the'advoéates:
of prudent avoidance state almost from the very |
first --

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I would submit that he can

give a yes or no.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He can.
MR. WATSON: After he answered yes, and included
the statement of his philosophy T would move to strike.
' JUDGE SMOLEN: Starting with the word “all“?
MR. WATSON: Yes, bscause he can't testify to what
all people think or say.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman, we are dealing now

with a sentence that starts with the word “all".

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor. And I am
submitting that it is clearly admissible as part of his
explanation as to why he considers property values to be
part of a larger cqhtext. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you stating for the record that
this witness knows what all ﬁlannerS‘believe?

MR. SUGARMAN: No, Your Honor. No witness Knows

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 7617150
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all. What he is saying isvthat there is a consensus.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He didn't say that. He said all.

MR. SUGARMAN: That is the same as séying‘there's a
consensus.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, I am not sure it is the same.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, that is a legitimate
subject of follow-up ctbss«examinétion.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't &du follow it up?

MR. SUGARMAN: By chSS*éxaminétionvI'm saying.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You can foilqw up on redirect. I am
going to strike the sentence that starts with the word
"411". You can follow up on redirect with consensus, et
cetera. So I'll susﬁainkthe objection. Let's go ahead.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q.‘ Mr. Turner, you are probably tired of hearing
lawyers argue. I will try to focus my duéstions i

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I objeci to the
gratuitous coﬁments,

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, that is not meant as a
‘sﬁot at Mr. Sugarman. It applies to all of us.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: Please, gentlemen, we are sparing
now with words without régard_to the issues in the case.
We &;e wasting stenographer time and paper and
everybody's time. Let's go ahead with cross-examination.

BY MR. WATSON:

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150 -
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0. Mr. Turner, are you a licensed real estate

A. No.

0. Are you a licensed real estate broker?

A. No. |

Q. Are you an appraiser?

A. No. |

Q. Have you eVer~COnducteé any land appraisal?

A. No.

Q. Did you conduct any forma1 appraisal of the
property values for this line?

A. No, I did not.

Q. Now, I believe you claime&‘that thig Iine,
energizing this line, will affect property values and
cause disinvestment, is that correct?

A. You would have to refer me to the specific
reference where I state that the energizing of the line.

Q. Page three, first full ﬁaragr&ph, sentences two
and three plus the footnote on page five, section five,
paragraph two, sentence two, through page six, the‘end of
sectién five?

A Can you give me thé first reference?

Q. Page three, first’full paragraph, sentences two
and three plus the footnote.

(Witness perusing document.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 7697150
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A. The first full paragraph draws no relationship

between the general information and the specific

energizing of the line.

Q. Wéll, let me ask you this. Irrespective of
what vou say in direct -- whether you said it in‘airect
or not, I guess, is part of the record -- is it your
position that emergizing this line will affect property
values and cause disinvestment? {

A. Yes. ’

Q. Now, when you say disinvestment you are talking
about people who choose to move from their homes?

A. kMore than just chgose'to move f?om their'homes
but do so under some financial duress.’

0. And when you talk about decreased property

values you are talking about a change in the market value

of the property?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, you understand‘that the poles for this
powerline already exist on the right-of-way?

A. They exist but they ha?e been increased in
height, as 1 rQCall.

Q~’ Do you know how much higher they are proposed
to be than they were before?

A. I have those figures in my'notes. Eight, ten,

15 feet, something in that range, but I don't have my

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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notes.

Q. Would it refresh your recollection if I told
you a few feet?

A. It was not a gargantuan increase. It was not
that significant. I did visit the site and I saw them.
’But T remember it as being more than a few feet. Ten
feet plus or minus, to the best of my recollection.

0. Can we just take that subject to check and what

the record shows.

And the policy that were there already had wires on
them? |

A. At one time they had wires on’them. I do not
~~ when I visited the site there were wires on them; I
understand them to be the new wires. It is ny

understanding that the line had been abandoned for some

 periQd of time. Whether or not the lines themselves, the

‘wires themselves, had been remoVéd, I have no knowledge
of that. |

st go would it be ~-— is it correct tofsay'that
‘pbasically the poles and wires wefe -~ had been there
since approximately 1938?

’A.' I ¢an't say on - a contiﬁucus basis. I know that |
‘they were there for the electrified 1iﬁes; for the rail
lines. But I don‘t know the history or the nearéterm

history on their abandonment and whether or not they were

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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used. So I can't ascertain continuous evidence on the
line.

0. But in terms of the stating time, since 1938 or

~A. I understand it was in the '30s.

Q. 8o when you claim .. the powerline will affect

property vaiues you are not claiming that the presence of
the poles or wires is going to do that, are you?

A. No, I do not claim that. In fact, I did no
research on that particular issue sinée I felt thét‘since
they had been there that effect had already been
discounted due to the fact that people were living there‘

Q. So your focus in terms of the effectkon
property values is in energizing the line,'is’that

dorrect?

A. Well, energizing the line as a surrogate of the |

fear of electromagnetic fields.

0. And I believe you state in your testimony on

page three, paragraph one, line three =~ let me pause and

give you a chance to look.

{Witness perusing document.)

0. That the basis for your property value opinion
is your own research and interviews?

A. And listening to the testimony of the Applicant

or the Protestants.

COMMONWEALTH REPOBTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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(Pause.)

A. I might suggest -- that would be incorrect.
The’basis of it is also reading the literature and the
ﬁ¢pu1ar press and the fact that in the literature,
including the annotated bibliography. theré appears the
issue of concern by persons adjacent to lines. But the
interviews and the 1isteﬁing to the Protestants was a

method of not correlating but confirming what appears to

me a real fear of this issue.

Q. So these are interviews which you'are referring
to with members of PAUSE?

A. That was part of it. And there were also
interviews =- listening to tﬁe-testimony. There was also
the readi;g of the literature, the newspaper articles,
the fact that I had gone-throhgh some-experiehces in both
Phoenixville and Upper_Providence,Township in Delaware

County where there was considerable concern and there is

considerable concern about the off-site impacts of

électrdmagnetic fields. §So that the conclusion is based
on a significant amount of information in the pophlar
1iteratﬁre, the review of the scientific iitérature to
the extent that I can, the Protestant‘®s testimony, the
working in the two communities that I have worked in also
having listened to testimony regarding E/MF in another
case which is currentiy‘being pursued in Upper Providence

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Township, Montgomery County. I can't look to one

particular element that pulls this together. It is a

total, an aggregation, of both the written material and

verbal material that I receiVed over the years.

MR. WATSON: Could I ask the repérter to tead the
question back, please.

{Whereupon, the reporter read from the record as
follows:

¢. So these are interviews‘which you are
referring to‘wifh members of PAUSE? |

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Could you answuer that~questibn yes or no? 1Is
that possible?

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I think he aﬁsﬁered it.
He said there are interviews with a lot of different
people and then he went on to say and other sourées'of
information as wWell.

MR. WATSON: I am just asking if this included
interviews with PAUSE. That's really all I wahted to
know.

A. Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, he has answered yes.

MR. WATSON: I move to strike the preceding answer

‘as not responsive.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor =--

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7647150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to overrule it. Let?s go
to the next questioﬁ.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Now, is this the same PAUSE that is the PAUSE
organization that has been involved in this proceeding?

A. Yes.

0. And so the members of PAUSE expressed concerns

to you about the impact on property values? That is what

you are referring to?
A. Primarily health values.
Q. Not property values?

A, And property values. But the lead-ins are
always in terms of health.

Q. Did you do an evaluation of health values?

A. I don't know what that means.

0. Well, you took into account property values in
your testimony and based your conclusion .in part on an’
impact in property values, iskthat correct?

A. Yes.

0. Did you do some independent evaluation of

‘health values?

A. No.

MR. SUGARMAN: T obiject. The witness does not Know

what the term means.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He answered the guestion already.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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MR. WATSON: He Jjust answéred the questién‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: He answeredvin the negative. Next
question;

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Now, you were retained by Mr. Sugarman to do an
evalﬁation of the effect of property values -- the effect
of this line 6n property values?

*

"~ A. That was not the scope of the assignment. The

assignment was to deal with general land use issues.

Q. Did that include property values?

'A. I don‘'t think it was a Spécific component. It
was to examine the effect of this line on the profession
of land use planning and on the communities that would be
affected. |

0. And you took into account property values?

A. Yes.

Q. And that included these statements from PAﬁSB
about their members® views of the impéct on property
falues?; |
| FA, Yes.

| 0. Now, you did some other interviews that you
relied upon for your opinion regarding property valuésf
correct?

| A, Yes.

Q. And you are asked in interrogatories, in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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numbers 15(b) and 22(a) -- I will give you a chance to

- look at them =- to provide the documents, notes and other

‘materials that relate to those interviews. Do yoﬁ recall

that?

A. Yes.

Q. Did you providekany dOcumentS~or noteé of those
interviews? |

A. No. They were either by per30n or by telephone
and‘I did not prepare notes on those.

Q; So you just listed the people you talked to?

A. That's correct.

0. And you don't have any record of those
conversations?

A. No. I might have in my téiephone'log but I
don't have any notes on the COnvérSation; |

Q. Now, would it be fair to describe those

“interviews as basically a non-scientific survey?

A. - T think that is the way i stateﬂ'in responée to |
your 1nterrogatory, that it was a nopn-sgcientific survey{

Q. Now, you also relied upon some research for
your conclusions regarding an impact on property values,
correct?

A. Yes.

Q. Andkin interroaatories 15{a), (c), (d) and 22,

you were asked to provide that research?

EOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - ({717) 761-7150
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A. Yes.

Q. And you gave us a 1ist of references, correct?

A. T gave you a list of references but I also gave !

you the detail on the references in the annotated
bibliography.

Q. And did you prepare that annotated
bibliography?

A. It was done in my office under my'difeétion,
ves. | |

0. Can you tell us who did it?

A.  One of my staff peopie did much of it, a

Ms. Sands, Anita Sands, S-a-n-d-s. But I have read all

the material.

Q. A Mr., or Ms. Sands?

A. Ms.

Q. And you have read in full each of the documents

referred to in your annotated bibliography?

A. Yes. The documents as sent to you was the

amount of the document we had. In some cases they could
have been abstracts. But all the documents that we ‘sent
‘to,you'as the backup to the annotated bibliography were

read by me.

‘9. Let's take all the documents listed in the

annotated bibliography. Did you read all of those, each

of those documents completely?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (‘7f7) 7617150
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A. Each of those documents, in some cases they
were abstracts go they were not complete documents. I am
trying to gualify. I read everything that was sent to

you as the backup references in the annotated

bibliography. For instance, if there is a study and

. there is a summary of the study, I read the summary of

the study in some cases which was made available to me,

I did not necessarily go back to the original research
doéument which would have been obviously much longer. So
the reading is a combination of abstracts as’well as the
original documents themselves.

Q. In your testimony I believe you stated that
what vou called initial evidence suggests value
reductions in homes near powerlines of 15 to 25 percent?

A. Yes.

Q. And in interrogatory 15(d) you were asked to

provide that initial evidence?

A. Yes.
Q. And in response to that interrogatory Yyou

identified references 15 and 17 from the annotated

A. Yes. Aand it should have also added 22. I have
one copy that says 22. I am not sure if that is correct.
Mine says 22 as well as 15 and 17.

0. 8o those references provide what you call

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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initial evidence of 15 to 25 percent reduction'ih
property values?

| A. Right. Yes. The three, I think, references
inciuded different percentages, five percent, five to 15,v
and up to 25 percent.

0. Let's take a look at reference 15" That is a
February, 1991, article from the magazine Right-Of-Way?
Do you have your place there?

A. Yes.

0. Now, the magazine article reports on a study by
Kinnard, is that correct?

A. - Yes. |

Q. And it says that the studﬁ by Kinnard is one of
the best studies?

A. You are talking about item 152

O. Yes.

A.  ‘The Kinnard study was one of the only‘studies.
T think., prior to that date that was referenced.

Q. And it goes on to say that Kinnard is one of
the most kncwledgeable appraisets in the field?

A. I don't recollect that but I don't have any

reason to doubt thatt

Q. Would it be aceurate to say that Kinnard found
that there was no negative effect on the value of

property?
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A. In the preceding study they had done he found
no evidence of negative impacts. That would be reference
16.

Q. Well, doesn't it in fact say that in reference

152

A. I would have to go back and read it again. But

1 know he did give testimony -- not testimony -- did do a

‘report prior to that which dealt with that. To the best

“of my recollection part of the report did state that

there was no decrease in property values.
- However, as I qualified this, the issue really -=
welli iet me withdraw that. Go ahead, sir.

Q. So you dén't necessarily disagree that the
Kinnard finding that I referred to finding no hegative
effect is included in reference 15 which you referred to?

A. No, I don't. And I believe we included that in |
reference 16.

0. Let's take a look ét reference 17, which ié an
article from Fortune Magazine. Do you have that
reference?

‘A. Yes, I do.

Q. Now, this is the source of the statement in
your testimony that property values could decrease 25
percent after the powerline is energized?

A. I believe the word,suggests was in that, yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150




15 |t

16

17

ol
ol

125

22 ||

24

ol

573

Q. And that magazine article is about five pages
long?

A, Yes.

Q0. And it has one paragraph 6n property values in
that five pagés?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, that paragraph basically refers to a
statement by a David Lewis in Houston, Texas, estimating
that‘%houSes;'ﬁear transmission lines chld drop 25
perceﬁt in value?

A. Yes.

0. So that is where you got the 25 percent on,ﬁhe
high side? |

A. Yes. I actually had another_referenCe on that,

but that was a verbal reference and I could not document

it properly.

0. Now, do you know if Mr. Lewis was talking about |

4 situation where there was an existing public use
corridor such as a railroad or other properties that had

a povwerline that was going to be placed in that corridor?

A. I did not investigate whether it was comparable |

to the existing circumstances.
Q. Do you know if Mr. Lewis did an appraisal to
come up with his 25 percent number?

A. I do not know.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CQMF’_ANY {717y 761-7150
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‘ : eS| ' ¢. Let's take a look at your reference 22. | k“Do; you
T | 2} have that? |
3l A. Yes, I do.
4 L Q. f This is an article from a trade newspaper
5| called Realtor News? |
6|l A. Yes. |
Ty " ©. And does that article say, among othe‘r‘things,’
: 3 - guote, growing concern over a possible link between high

tension powerlines and cancer hasn't vet had any

10 B‘ighificant impact on residential mafkéts, close guote?
11 ~ MR. SUGARMAN: can you tell me where thai: appears?
‘ S 12 {f MR. WATSON: In the article.

Sk 13  MR, SUGARMAN: Yes, but where?
14 B - MR. WATSON: The second’ paragraph.
5]  JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the date of the article?
16| THE WITNESS: The article is dated April 23, 1990.

17 BY MR. WATSON: |

§ 1 - S ool Q. I am just asking you if the article says that.
; | b 19§ k A Could you repke‘a't the questic‘n?
20‘ | ‘ Q. Does thé article say, Qquote, growing coﬁcern
21  over a possihle link between high tensién powerlines and

22!l  cancer hasn't yet had any significant impact on

25| residential markets, realtors say, close quote?

e

. o m; A. Yes, but there is a sentence that follows that.

25 ' Q. Why don't you read that?

| COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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A. "But they say buyers in sone markets are asking
about powerlines and houses near powerlines in some areas
tend’to remain on the market longer.™

Q, Does this article’make any reference to any
appraisal or property value data in the area of the line
involved in this procee&ing?

A. No.

" MR. SUGARMAN: 1In the area of the what?

JUDGE SMOLEN: The line involved in this
proceeding«

A. No.

BY MR. WATSON:

0. Now, let's take a look at your referencé seven
that you have about Colwell, is the name, I believe. Do
you havé that?

A. Yes(

0. That is another one of the articies that vou
jdentified as supporting your opinion on property values?

A. It was part of the general bibliography. I
don't think it is precisely,supportiVe to the numbers
that T used in the footnote. I think it was a dgeneral
information article which‘is’discussing the issue of
appraisal,. electric transmission‘lines and other
,vafiabies.

0. Would you take a look at your interrogatory
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15{a). Do you have that?

A. Yes.

Q. Does that ask you to provide the materials that |
were referred to in the statement preceding that that
refer to property values? o

A.  Yes, but the paragraph is nét that clears‘ it

says provide all documents, notes and research, reports

and studies and other materials which were involved in my

research. So we included that as just --
0. So you included number seven?
A. We included number seven. We had done that as

part of the initial research and we included it in the

yannotated‘bibliography.

Q. Are you now saying that it does or does not
support your opinion regarding property values?

At I think it is not conclusive one way or

another. If we look at the quote it says that health

effects have generally not been compensible because’there
has beén an absence of competent evidence in this regard.
But it brings into the effect that thefe is a
consciousness about health effects and that it is now
discussable“khnd we fdund that the earlier work in the
appraisal field, or appraisal areé. I would say prior to
*87 or *88, made no‘reference to health effects. So we

consider this to be significant because the health
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effects issue is a new issue and is yet to be
incorporated, I think, into the evaluation of property.

D. What was the date of that article?

A. The article is '79.

Q. Now, let me refer you to referernice 16. Do you
have your place there? |

A. Yes, I do.

Q. And you relied upon this reference for your
views about impact on property valueé?

A. Yes, I did. It was part of the general
research that we had done.

Q. Does reference 16 state, quote, the results
indicate that the construction of the high vcltagé

overhead transmission lines had no perceptible impact on

. the market of adjacent real property, close quote?

A. To the best of my recollection, Kinnard stated
that there was no effect. We noted that in the
bibliography and as part of the general research, but we
also noted there was no discussion of electromagnetic
fields, which is sort of é dividing line in the
literafurea

0. So this article that you relied upon called
Kinnard does not have any discussion of E/MF?

A. Ta the best of my‘recollection. it dogs npt‘

Q,,k30~mayhe we have some confusion on the article.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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Is this the same article that has the statement, quote,

the results'inﬁicate that the construction of high
VOltaqe overhead transmission lines had no perceptible
impact on the market of adjacent real property?"

A. Are you reading from the summary?

Q. From the abstract.

A. Fron thé abstract?

0. The concluding sentence of the abstract.

(Wwitness perusing document.) |

0. I would be happy to show it to you.

A. Yes. I think I have it but it would take me
awhile to find it. |

{Document handed to witness.)

0. Would you just take a look at the absﬁract and
gee if I have correctly read the 1ast,$éﬁtence cf‘the
abstract?

A. Yes.

0. And just for the record, this is the article
that we were talking about, Kinnard?

A. Yes.

Q.b Thét beelieve is your reference number 167

A. Yes.

0. Let me refer you téfreference i8. That is an
article from the Chicago Tribune?

A. 1 have it in front of me.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7617150
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Q. 1Is that correct, thisyis an article from the
ChiCago Tribune?

A. Yes.

Q. And that is a newSpaper of~genera1kcirculation
in Chicago?

A. Yes.

0. And that article does not actually mention

. property values, does it?

A. It concerns -- it does mention the potential

~health risks of magnetic fields and I used that as just

another element of the fact that that is significant in

the way one would view or the way I view values. And it

is elear that what is discussed there is the épposition

to new high voltage powerlines by communities, the

discussions of health of children, the potential health

risks of E/MF and discusses residents 1living adjacent to f

the lines. So it does not mention it specifically in

terms of numbers, in terms of reduction of values, but I
wouldrtake this as portraying a community perceptioh of
the health effects, which I regard aé guite significant.
| Q.b And do you know if this article was based on a
sufvey of community perceptions?
| A. It makes no presumption on having done a
survey. | |

Q. So it is a newspaper writer's information?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {(717)761-7150
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A. Yes. Which is part of, again, a building bloéck
éystemfof understanding the phenomenon.

Q. So the article in fact does not make any
mentiqn of property values?

MR. SUGARMAN: I object. Your Honor, this has gone
too far. Mr. Watson is;asking the witness whether this
refers to property values. The problem with it is that
it is all in the context of the statement in the
interrogatories which he was asked to document does not
mention property values¢’ It mentions a problem in
selling of residential structures. And he is asking

cross-examination on a statement that was not made. It

is irrelevant and I object to it as irrelevant and

misleading because the reference was provided in response

ﬁo the guestion, "Please providerali documents relied on
my Mr. Turnér or his conclusion that, quote, this féar
has led to a problem‘ih the selling of residential
structures within the adjacent area to transmission line
rights—of~way;" And Mr. Watson continuously aské him if
it relates to property values: he never said it did.

| MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I believe if you look at

the interrogatory, which I c¢an furnish, it asks ~-- it

refers specifically to his statement initial evidence

suggests value reductions in the range of 15 to 25
percent .
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MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, méy i show Your Honor
the interrogatory and the responsé? The interrogatory =--

JUDGE'SMOLEN: I don't have to see it. I am going
to overrule the objection. It iskcross*examination. He
can‘ask the guestion.

MR. WATSON: Thank you.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. I think the pending question is simply whether

this article makes any reference to property values.

~Just simply that. It either does or doesn't.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I object to the
arguhéntation. Your Honor ruled on the objectionkand e

JUDGE;SMOLEN: We have a simple question;

MR. SUGARMAN: ~- Mr. Watson persists in‘making
arguments along with his gquestions.
JUDGE SMOLEN: There is not a jury here. We have
an Adminstrative Law Judge who can distinguish between —-
MR. SUGARMAN: No, but there is an effort to
persuade the witness. There is an effort to influenCé
the witness. |

MR. WATSON: Your Horior, with all due respect, I
can't influence this witness. He can testify --

MR. SUGARMAN: Mr. Watson has been a mémber of the
bar too long to expect anybody'to believe that Xind of

naive statement.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY {717 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Let’s stop. We have‘a question
before the witness, a simple guestion =- well, it's not a
simple,question; it's. a question. Let's get an answer.

{Witness perusing document.}

A. The article itself does not mention: quote,

property values. It does, however, mention all of the

variables that would lead or affect property values, in

my opinion, in relationship to E/MF and transmission
lines.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, at this point we would

move to strike that part of Mr. Turner's testimony that

refers to or relies upon property values and

disinvestment on the grounds that he is not an appraiser.

He has never conducted an appraisal, the statements about

property values here in this case lack foundation, they

don*t apply to the property involved here, and he

| conducted no appraisal of property values with respect to

the powerline or the property adjacent to the powerline
in this caseé.

JUDGE SMOLEN: When you move to strike those

portions, I want you to be specific as to which

sentences, which paragraphs to which you are referring.
MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor. I wonld be happy to.

Page three, paragraph one, Sentence three.

4ncluding the footnotes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Just a minute. Page three,
paragraph one. o

MR. WATSON: Paragraph one, sentence three.

HUDGE'SMOLEN: Read the sentence.

MR. WATSON: "This fear has led to a problem in the

selling of residential structures within the adjacent

area to transmission line rights—of-way and initdial
responses to this issue appear in appraisers’ seminars.™
And then the footnote says, “Initial evidence

suggests valhe reductions in the range of 15 to 25

percent.”

JUDGE SMOLEN: It starts with, you said, the third
sentence?

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor. It starts with the
word “this". | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: “This fear" or "this uncertainty”?

MR. WATSON: “This fear". And it ends with the
word "seminars". And then there is a footnote three.

VJUDGE‘SMOLEN: 1 see.

MR. WATSON: And then I have also included the
footnote three for the reasons cited, Your Honor. And
additionally.’Your Honor hés igsued an order that said,
on March 15, that says, "It is hoted that further
consideration of allege§ decreages in property values

have been held by the Commission to be outside the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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Commission's jurisdiction.”
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's hear Mr. Sugarman. This
sentence and the footnote.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, for whatever it is worth,

I do have more of those. I was just giving you the first

one.

JUDGE SMGLENﬁ‘ Let's take them one at a time.

Go ahead.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, the testimony; what
MrQ Watson is doing is taking out of context a bnilding
block in the witness®' ultimate study and opinion. The
witness is a land planner and an architect and has such
has to be concerned about factors that can influence the
character of;ah area and the quality of 1ife of the
people living in it. That is what a ﬁlanner and an
architect does. | |

The witness has qualified himgelf through his

‘resumeﬁ No challenge has been raised to his

gqualifications to make that always. I repeat, no
challenge has been raised to his expertise to make that

kind of analysis. In that context, and it is in that

context, the witness has considered the effect on

‘propefty values.,

Your Honor will recall Mr. Watson has not asked him
how he considered the effect on property values in

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ {717) 761-7150
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framing his ultimate opinion. His ultimate opinion has

to do, as it indicates, with the effect on the quality of

1ife in the area and the guality of the residents’ 1ifé.
Mr. Watson is trying to turn~this into an opinion
on property values. What the witness is doing is relying
upon a number of factors as he has repeatedly tried to
say, other than the occasions on which Mr. Watson has
confined him, over my objections sometimes, to the

specific question of property values, to the broader

context in which property values are one factor that have

an effect. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me interrupt and ask. This
witness is not being offered on the guestion as to
whether or not the fear, any aileged‘fear, is actual or
not? |

MR. SUGARMAN: ’That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN& But’that it is his perception that
from his studies and his work that there is a fearf
whether it is based upon fact or not? Is that what you

are offering this witness for?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes and no. We are not offering him

35 a witness as to the effect -- as to the health effects
of electromagnetic fields. We are offering him as a
witness to the fact that there is a general perception

which is not a crazy or frivolous perception --

GCOMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY & [717) 7561-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: Well =-
MR. SUGARMAN: May I finish, Your Honor?
- JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.
MR. SUGARMAN: The OCA's witnesses téstified to the

same thing in stating that public policy should be based

on consideration of the fact that in their view the

evidence does not make this a frivolous consideration.

What I am saying'is the witness is testifying that

‘the fear is more than subjective from the point of view

-~ gubjective meaning that it is'an unreasonable fear
that some people may hold internally that has ho»basis in
fact -- from the point of view that as a land planner —-—
if I were permitted to ask him -= I mean, he says it in
his testimony, but Mr» Watson has not asked him about
that. So therefore Your Honor does not have any way of
knowing what his actual testimony is.

" JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, you have redirect, an
obportunity at redirect.

MR. SUGARMAN: Correct, Your Honor, but Your Honor

~is being asked to strike testimony at this time before 1

do redirect. 8o Your Hongr is asking me a question about
what his testimony is and the problém is that Mr. Watson
hasrénly chosen to ask him about property values.

The direct testimeny states that the purpose is to

determine what is the appropriate public policy in the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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face of uncertainty. That is on page one of his
testimony;, He then describes the land use context. He
then describes the scientific evidence and public
perception, the same as the OCA witnesées did, the same
as as the PECo witnesses did, of what is out there, the
same as the Commission has considered in its previous
decision in this case as to what is’the degree of reality

to this thing. He is considering it as an input to his

“opinion. And he is saying that because there is a

perception out there, because it is backed by substahtiai
documentation in the public record, that there is a
problem ‘or that there may be a problem --

JUDGE SMOLEN: No. I think this witnesé said it

was inconclusive. T think that is in his opening

statement‘

MR. SUGARMAN: I agree. Inconclusive. That is why |
I said that there may be a problem. |

And because there is evidence out there that theie
may be a problenm, becausekthe utilities themselves are
recommending prudent avoidance, that therefore there is
an effect on the quality of life. The Way that effeét on
the quality of 1life takes place, among other ways, is
that there is a disinvestment in property. There is
dlfflculty in selllng homes and that is the kind of issue

that a land planner is directly concerned with on a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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day-to-day basis.

He is not being offered for an award of damages of

. x-thousands of dollars to any client here. He is not

being offered for the testimony that a house that was
worth $120,000 before, this X-house, is now worth
$100,000 or $50,000 or zero. He is not being offered,

and I made this point before but it is obvious that the

utility does not want it to come in ~--

JUDGE SMOLEN: Make vour point.

" MR. SUGARMAN: That the impact on the quality of

life is measured by what happens to people who want to

move, whether they can move and whether they ¢an move
financially. And that all has to do, and property values

as one of the effects have to do with that and land

planning. If Your Honor ~-

JUDGE SMOLEN: Don't point to evidence.

MR. SUGARMAN: There. is much more to his testimony. |

This is but one component.
- JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's hear Mr. Watson.

MR. WATSON: And,‘Your Honor, I héVe not moved to
strike other parts of his testimony. I have moved to
strike those parts that deal with property values.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's deal with this one.

MR. WATSON: He uses references to property values.

'The selling of residential structures he refers to, and
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e refers to value reductions.

If it is not a value reduction in property I don't

quite frankly know what it could be and I believe he has

testified that when he's talking value reductions, he is

'  talking value reduction in property.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We heard testimony about vaiue
reduction in possible usage of the property. We heard
testimony from the public witnesses who appeared here.

MR. WATSON: I think this witness, though,
testified about value reductions in the property. I
think he made that pretty élear’on the record that that
is what he is referring to.

In addition, Your Honor -=

JUDGE SMOLEN: Show me the other sentences.

MR. WATSON: Page five,’paragraph -= under the
heading five, do you see that there?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.

MR. WATSON: ‘Go down to the second'paragraph;

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes. The perception?

‘MR. WATSON: Beginning with the next sentence, "In
my experience and through interviews it has become clear
that the towers are views as‘a threatening element‘in the
live of cbmmunity'residents and has become a cause for
declining values and disinvestment within that

community."
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And it goes on to say and it continues, "In very

practical terms, the fear created by E/MF's provides

motivation for families to 1eave’their homes and
communities in search of a more safe environment as well
as diminishing the marketability of their units falling
adjacent to the transmission lines, i.e. disinvestment.”

And then he says, “The possibilitv of disinvestment is. .
quite real in my opinion," and he goes on to the end of
the paragraph and through the end of that section five
and refers in the last paragraph there,;”high probability
that values will decline.” |

The reference there, Your Honor, is pretty cleérly
all the way through; 1 believe, to property values.

MR. SUGARMAN: That is a perfect example. Now at

least Mr. Watson is into the area where there is a

context and it is very clear that this testimony is
totally qualified and totally relevant.

Now, Your Honor, I'm not —=

JUDGE SMOLEN: It may be relevant- The gubject
matter may be relevant -~ T am not even sure it ié
relevant in view of what the Commission has ruled before,
but == I am going to interrupt'you for a minute. Thig
witness is not qualified, as I understand it, in reall
estate appraisal or real estate sales. He has a
different occupation.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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Now, he says, or the testimony says, “In my
experience and through interviews it has become clear
that the towers are viewed" -- now; are viewed by vhom?
I am going to ask that of the witness. Viéwed by the
people you have interviewed?

THE WITNESS: Yes. As well as in the literature
both in the neWSpépers s |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Weil, these towers, are they
referred to in literature?

THE WITNESS: I think these towers is a very

' general statement. It is not grammatically correct. I

believe it is not referring to the specific towers in the

case because I have kept it as a very general position.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, it says through interviews.

Te me that means your interfiews. It has become clear

that all towers or some towers or these‘tdwers? You say

your intervieﬁsa

THE WITNESS: These towers are —~=~ the interviews

‘Jealt with transmission line towers, both specifically in

the PAUSE case as well as the real estate persons that I

interviewed. It is a generic framing for transmission

towers, as well as the national literature which accounts

for the public¢ response in opposition to transmission
towers.

I wasn't specific to a specific¢ tower on the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY: (717) 76171580
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cut-off. I don't mean to state that. It is a generic

tower concept which referred to these towers. I did not

refer to a tower someplace within this,right~0f4way 1
then -~ because the purpose of the whole testimony is to
deal with the fact that there is a gemeral concern about
the effect of towers. |

JUﬁGE‘SMOLEN:‘ Is vour testimony that the property
values will decline or that people think they will
decline? |

THE WITNESS: Both. Because if they think they
will decline and they are motivated by fear they will
tend to sell. And I think it is élear’that‘if buyers

also become aware of electromagnetic field impacts and

~ the possibility of health impacts, that they will be

looking at these properties in the same way;ahd values
will reduce.

We look at environmental checkvdfﬁs now in the
banking that occurs. We don't find E/MF now but it is my
forecast that the proximity to transmission towers will
soon be built into the review with the constant
increasing perception of the fact that'there‘could be a
problem in elect:omagnetic field's impact on health.

Persons I know read an article =~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait, wait.

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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MR« WATSON: May I respond to this, Your Honor?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, I think Mr. Sugarman was
still --

MR. SUGARMAN: I haven't had a chance to comment on
this objection at all.

JﬁDGB SMOLEN: Go ahead.

MR. SUGARMAN: Well, I started, Your Honor“ I beg
ybur pardon. I started and Ycui HOnor‘wanted to ask
My, Turner a guestion. 8o I am still in my objection.

The point is that Mr. Turner is directing himself
totthe‘Commission's regulation which provides that the
impact of the transmission line on land use is one of the
considerations.

‘JUDGE SMOLEN: On land use?

MR. SUGARMAN: ‘Lénd use.

JUDGE SMOLEN: = Okay.

MR. SUGARMAN: This is the point that I have

. continuously *tried to make and that the witness' direct

testimony makes. And I would like to read from his
direct testimony which puts into context -=

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1Instead of arguing -- I don'*t want

- to interrupt ~~ argument can come at the'end;of the case.

Go ahead.
MR. SUGARMAN: I am not trying to make an argument
as to the merits. I'm making an argument as to why

 COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {747} 761-7150
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difficulty in selling houses and/or reducticnkin value is
relevant to land use. And the statement that the witness
makes is, quote, disinvestment leads to changes in thé

land use patterns general associated with higher denéity‘

housing, conversions and ultimately as housing of last

resort for persons of moderate or low income."

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is a generic sentence. That is
not saving that he believes or that he knows these land
values are going to decrease. He is saying in general
this is what disinvestment is.

MR. SUGARMAN: We are turning it upside down. We

recognize, although I think it is wrong, that there is a

pefception~out there that the Commission does not deal in
loss of property value because it does not make
cendemnation danmage éWards. I an trying ﬁo stay away
from appraisers who are going to say this house was worth
$100,000 beforé and is worth $50,000 now.

On the other hand, the Commission does deal,
according to the regulations, in the impact bn‘land use.
And where disinvestment and reduction in values and
difficulty in selling houses leads to a boarded-up slum,
that 4is an impact on land use, that is aﬁ impact on
guality of life.
| ‘Now, in order to det to that a ﬁitness has to have

a general perception about whether the existence of a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  ({717) 761-7150
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tower with the fear of E/MF leads to disinvestment,

difficulty in selling houses, conversions, reduction in

" walue. Those all have an effect on land use.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Those are hypothetical questions.
If this occurs and if that occurs then there will be an
adverse use of land, rather than his opinion that this
will cause disinvestment. And that is his testimony,
that this will cause disinvestment.

MR. SUGARMAN: That's right. That is his
testimony. Because it has been shown that the fear of
E/MF leads among other things -- it is only one of the
factors that he cited =-- it leads to longer selling time
for houses, it leads to depreciation in propérty values,
it leads to people wanting to get out, being unable to
get out, reducing the maintenance of their‘hcmes because
they don't want to be there. It leads to all those
things, which leads to an adverse effect on land use, an
adverse on the guality of life for the people, an adverse

effect on the their ability to retire. It leads to all

those things. And it is his opinion that this 1ine among

‘others, because E/MF generally affects the areas around

them like that, that this line will be so affected also.
Now, he's qualified to give that testimony. First

of all, his qualifications to give testimony as to

matters that affect land use has not been challenged. He |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (217§ 761-7150
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has not offered to provide a precise monetary
depreciation and so I quite agree that he is not an
appraiser. He has, however -- and this is akpoint’that
Mr. Watson conveniently left out -- in his research he
has interviewed real estate agents and appraiSersa‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is your redirect.

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, but I can't get to the redirect
if‘thé motion to strike is granted.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I haven't ruled yet.

MR. SUGARMAN: T know that. But I'm arguing
against the mQtion to strike because the motion to strike
‘is being made. It's frivolous, but I have to show Your
Honor all the things that I ﬁould show on redireét in
order to forestall that motion.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let Mr. Watson have a chance here.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I'm not sufe Mr. Sugarman

~accurately characterizes the direct. I believe the

- witness goes through this area and continually says, I

anticipate, I would expect, I anticipate, et cetera. So
he in fact, I think, basically testifies rather
congistently with what he just said and that was ~- let
me check the record on this -- he saysyhe's’talking aboﬁt
there is no effect of E/MF but it is a forecast, I/
believe is his words just a few moments ago, of what will
happen. $o oné of the grounds for excluding this

EOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. [717) 7617150
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testimony is that it is speculative at best.

-~ Secondly, the starting premise for all of his

‘conclusions, despite all of Mr. Sugarman's explanations,

is that there is in fact a drop in property values which

yield disinvestment, which yield other impacts that he

‘yefers to. The difficulty is that that starting premise

is providing, he is attempting to provide himself, which
basically calls for an appraisal of property and whethef
in fact there is a»drép in market wvalues, he is not an
appraisef. He is not qualified to do appraisals. And
in-the material that he has referred to there is mo
reference to this line, to the application of any of the
things he‘has reliea upon to this pafticular line in
questioni Thus, there is no foundation for it. That is

understandable in some sense since he is not an

‘appraiser. There is no appraisal of whether there has

been any drop in property values. So there is in fact

etill no foundation whatscever for his attempting to

»

insert a drop in property values and referring to that in

‘this testimony-

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Homor, that is a grab bag --
I'm gorry. I thought you were finished.

‘MR. WATSON: Therefore, Youryﬂonor,'invaddition to
being basically outside the scope of the Commission's

order in this case or an attempt to get it in through the

CéMMdNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717)761-7150
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backdoor, I think, which contravenes the order. In fact,
the witness just has no expertise for the statements and
ﬁo foundation for the statements.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, that is a grab bag if i
ever heard one. But I have to addfess every single one
of ihe points that he made because I don't know which one
might be persuasive with Your Honor. So 1I'm going to
start.

Number one, the witness has expfessed the following
opinion on page six of his direct testimony: "In summary,
until the uncertainty and differences of opinion are

settled one way or the other there is a high probability

‘that values will decline, disinvestment will occur and

Changeé in land use which are contrary to local policy
and zoning will result in the areas immediately adjacent
to the transmission lines." Now, Mr. Watson claims that
the witness did not say how I charadterized his
testimony. That is a direct paraphrase of how I
characterized his testimony. Soﬂthe‘witness did give

that opinion. He gave it as a high probability.

Now Mr. Watson objects to the concept of predicting

and calls it speculation. We had PECo's witnesses who

came in and predicted what the E/MF levels would be.
That was prediction. We have witnesses 411 over every

case before this Commission on every certificate of

GOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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convenience as to what the effects will be, in évéry rate
case on ﬁhat the effects on the market will be. If one
could not predict in these proceedings theie would be no
Public Utility Commission, ﬁhere would be no régulationi

It's a true grab bag.

No& the claim is the witness is not an appraiser.
Agréed the witness is nét an appraiser. He‘is not
offering appraisal testimony. “If I have the chance to
ask him on redirect I will establish that it is pért of
his business day in and day‘oﬁt, eVery!single}day, to
understand the implication‘on value of different
decisibns about land use and that a transmission line is

no different in that respect than a gas station or

“anything else that the witness deals with on a daily

basis. Not only that, but he has specifically dealt with

transmission lines in his experience and the effect of
transmission lines on land use and the gquality of land
use in the area.

There 1is no basis'anywhere in this world to’say
that a planner cannot speak about the effect of landiuse
decisions on other land uses. 2And the use of value where

it is relevant is something that a planner takes into

account on a day-to-day basis. What is the effect of

putting a bar in the middle of a residential

neighborhood. A planner talks about the effect of that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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on the quality of the surrounding neighborhood and on the

values. He does not have to be an appraiser to do that.

There isn't a court in this land that limits that kind of

testimony to dppraisers.

It is clear that this - is nothing but & grab
bag and an effort to eliminate testimony despite its
relevance.

Now the claim'is made that it is beybnd the scope

of the Commission's order. The Commission directed that

this proceeding determine whether the residents are

affected and if so how. There is no basis other than
saying it is outside the scope of the order -~ it is

another example. He is just picking up every argument.

 He goes through the rules or the book of evidence and

makes every objection. I'm surprised he didn't object on

the gréunds that the witness wasn't not sworn. I'm
seriocus, Your Honor.

If there is anything that the CommisSion,included
it is the effect on the residents. The witness’
testimony is directly responsive to that issue.

I mean, this is a total waste of resources and I
would further say, Your Honor, that it is prematurekto
the extent Yéur Honor has any dispute about whether his
qualifications extend to looking at the effect of land

uses on the property selling and property values without

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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making appraisals, to the extent that Your Honor has any
¢oncern about thatkit should await redirect. To the
extent that Your Honor has any concern ébuut the extent
of the‘foundation for his opinion it shouldkawait
redirect. Mr. Watson has not offered him the opportunity
to describe iﬁ detail ail‘of the bases on which he based
his testimony. Instead, Mr. Watson has selectively
éeiected‘from interrogatories which were broken down. to
pérts of a séntence and he was asked, you know, to

provide the basis on which he relied for parts of

~ sentences. 8o to then take the gquestion =- so0 he

prcvided five refeérences. for one part of a sentence, two
references for another part of a sentence and to take
those and say therefore he had no —- whereas the
Applicant had asked édditional interrogatories in its
usual exhaustive fashion about just about every sentence
and opinion, Mr. Watson has already conceded that he
discusgses the area in several placeé in his testimony but
has not asked him about all the referenceé he'gave. 50
to say that there is no foundation ==

JUDGE SMOLEN: Isn't that what crOSSeexamination
usually is?

MR, SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor. Eut this 13 §
motion to strike and it is a motion to strike based on

lack of foundation where the witness is asked to take

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7617150
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this narrow question, what sources did you give in your
interrogatory for that and thenm say there is no
foundation for any of the testimony in any of this area.
It’s not proper to strike a guestion without an -
opportunity for redirect and for the withess to say in
his own words what his full considerations were. Now I
am talking about foundation Specificaily¢

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anybody waﬁt to say anything else?

MR. WATSON: May I respond to that, Your Honor?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes. Mr. Watson.

MR . WATSON: Your Honor, this is a motion to strike

‘specific portions of the testimony that we referred to.

We have made inguiry of the witness about those portions.
Mr. Sugarman's reference to predictions, et cetera, in
defense of that in his'testimbny, I chld just‘point
that, yes, prediction does occur but it occurs, Your

Honor, under the rules of the Commission under two

requirements, and that is that the expert be dqualified on k

the subject on which the expert makes a predic¢t and that

‘there be a foundation for the expert's prediction and

that the foundation in essence provides both a basis for

‘the predicticn and that that bases is applicable in the

circumstances that are involved in the particular case.
Here wWe have a gituation where the witness has

relied upon property values, is not qualified to appraise

| COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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property values and provided no foundation for any of his

‘bases for statements about property values.

Consequently, Your Honor, I think the matter is basically
out before you. It is not going to get any better no

matter how much Mr. Sugarman says or whatever he asks.

‘The witness either has the gqualifications or he does not.

And that has been testified to. The foundation is either
there or it isn't, and that has been testified to. And
both of those are lacking.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you want one last shot?

MR. SUGARMAN: I will take one more shot because
the witness has testified that he has the gualifications.
He testified that he uses this data freqﬁentiy, this type
of data, that he considers the effect of chahges in value

as a general proposition on land use, that that is part

of his expertise, his experience and his training on a

daily basis. So he has the gualifications. Mr. Watson
has not even cross-examined him on gualifications. And

of ¢ourse I have not had an Oppdrtunity to redirect in

"light of Mr. Watson's challenge to the gualifications.

Secondly, it doesﬁ'tkmatter whether the witnesgs =~
Mr. Watsdn cutely puts in a phrase appraised property
values. Well, there are two different things there, and
it is not one. AppraiSe, we quite agree and we

specifically did not engage an appraiser because we

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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didn't want to challenge the general interpretation,

1cok at actual property values. But we had him ¢onsider
property values and he has the expertise to consult with
realtors and appraisers to = validate and corroborate his
Opinion, which he says he did in the quastions that

Mr. Watson did not ask him.

And as to foundation, I just want to extend that
one step further. He did provide founaatidn.‘ I mean,
Mr. Watson may not want to hear it’but he did provide
foundation in the form of experience, interviews, work in
other places, literature references. He provided plenty
of foundation. |

Moreover, to the'extent'thatkhe has‘additional
foundation, I have not had the opportunity to ask him
about that either because Mr. Watson has not saidrto him
whét is the entire foundation for your opinion. But I

submit that even if he has asked him -- as I say, he

didn*t ask him about the interviews that he took, he only;’

ésked him if he had notes of them. He didn't idehtify
for Your Honor who the interviews were, with real estate
agents and appraisers. The witness clearly did the
research that he deemed necessary to form his opinion

which he gave to this Commission. And as Your Honor has

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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extent to which the foundation is there, even the'extent
to which Your Honor can consider challenges to the |
expertise, goes to the weight of the evidence. So I
submit there is simply no basis for striking this
évidence at this time.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Is that it?

MR. WATSON: One minor point. I won't repeat
anything, but there was a reference to what he has done
and gone and talked to reai estate brokers and
appraisers.

JUDGE sMOLEN: That was Counsel's reference. The
witness didn‘t say that. He may hévé done something more
than talked. k |

MR. WATSON: Thatkiskjust a backdoor way of trying
to get it in. If you can‘'t get it in‘airectly you go
hire somebody to go talk to them.

MR. SUGARMAN: We are not trying to get énything in
through them.

|  MR. WATSON: That's wha£ it amounts to.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Here iskwhat 1 havé determined to
do. I am going to OVerrule'the motion to strike. ~Land
value, the testimony of various witnesses are that land
values have an affect on land use¢’ This witness®
testimony incliudes his consideration of the other

witness' perception of drops in land values and his

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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conclugions, it seems to me, are based at least in part
upon these perceptions of a drop in land value as well as

his other research sources. So baged on that I am going

to overrule +the motion to strike and let's go ghead.

BY MR. WATSON:
0. Now, Mr. Turner, can you tell me do

distribution lines have an impact on land values like

transmission lines?

A. T have not seen any literature on distribution

‘lines. If you mean secondary lines feeding off the main

transformer stations, I have seen little literature on
that in terms of land use concerns.

The literature that would deai'withfland value and
distribution i5 that in land planning and development we
eﬁcourage distribution lines to be buried. And that is
an‘aesthetic value since ﬁe‘don't want the poles and
lines to be exposed and interfere with the 1anéscape“ so

to that extent where in all new developments that I am

" aware of transmission lihes are being buried, and I am

talking here about distribution level., not the large

transmission towers, I think that has an effect on

_guality of life, the landscape and probably walues.

Q. And the effect from transmission lines such as

the pne in question here is the concern about exposure to

- magnetic fields?

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. That is my concern and that is what I focused
on in this analysis. As I stated earlier, I discounted
the existence of thé lines in terms,of impact on the
community in that they have been there. i am talking
about the posts have been there and the trains have beeh
there. So I assumed that that was a giveh an& waé not
sﬁbject to my review.

Q. Distribution lines often run along back yvards
and other areas of people‘'s homes, is that correct?

A. That“s correct.

Q. And in fact it's possible, disn't it, that
distribution lines may have higher magnetic field levels
than this transmission 1ine?’ |

A. The literature shows that distribution linesk
and local sources can have very high values. I didn't
examine the comparison. ‘

Q. So you don‘tkknow uhether they could be higher
or lower than this line?

A. Agdgain, I did not examine'inbdetail the values
so I would be hesitant to give testimony on that fact.

Q. Now, I believe you also claimed that this
transmission line should be termed a nuisance,'is that
cérrect?

A. Yes.

0. Do you meén it should be termed a public

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY (717} 761:7150
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nuisance or private nuisance?
A. I think both. I am not too sure exactly how to
artiéulate the two.
Q. Tell us the difference between the two.
A. Well, I Would séy that, I would défine ﬁer
accidens and per se, i guess.
JUDGE SMOLEN: I didn‘t hear the first.

THE‘WITNESS: Per accidens, which is a nuisance

“which is a nuisance in a specific context. It is the pig

in a parlor. Versus the per se which is a nuisance under
any circumstances in any location.

T don't know if that -- maybe I would ésk you to
refine YOQr definitions.

BY MR. WATSON:

0. T am just asking when you use the term nuisance |

are you referring to a public nuisance or a private

nuisance?

A. I only refer to it in the context of this line

" being a nuisancé to the adjacent property owners and

adjacent land uses. 1 did not refine it as to whether or

not it could be termed public or private.
0. Do you know the difference between a public

nuisance and a private nuisance?

A. I never refined the difference. You would have

“to explain that to me.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. So you made no distinction?

A; I made no distinction.

Q. And that is because vou didn’t know the
difference between the two?.

A. I might have known it in the past. I didn't

really look at it in terms of the context of this

particular study.
Q. Under Pennsylvania law isn't it true that an
act cannot constitute a nuisance if it is either

authorized by the Legislature or authorized by an agency

of the Legislature or an agency that has been granted

such authority by the Legislature?

A. I'm not familiar with that.

0. You don‘t‘know? ‘

A. No, I do not.

Q. kDo you know the elements of a nuisance in the’
state of Pennsylvania?

A. I onlvy incorporated a genefal definition of
nuisance in my response. I did not look further than
that.

Q. I understand. But do you know the‘elements of
a nuisance in Pennsylvania?

A. No. Well, I say no. I have never read about

it in any detail. ©Only nuisance in the very general way

‘as it affects land use planning and the basis of zoning.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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But the answeér is no.

Q. So what is your basis for declaring something a
nuisance or not a nuisance? |

A. The definiﬁion that I used in response, namely
that a nuisance is some act on a property or adjacent to
thé préperty that affects the use of the property in

question -- that is a very poor definition. Let me give

- you the definition T ugded in the interrogatories, 1

believe.
MR. SUGARMAN: Page nine and ten.
THE WITNESS: Of the interrogatories?
MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.

THE WITNESS: OKkay.

A. On page nine of the interrogatories I state, “A |

nuisance is defined as a use of property or course of

conduet that interferes with the legal rights of others

by causing damage, annoyance and inconvenience."

BY MR. WATSON:

¢. I believe you say there that the terming of the

transmission line as a nuzsance is your own oplnlon based,
on the evidence presented of persons adjacent to the line

as well as the following citations?

A. Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: This is from an interrogatory?

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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(»’ o : 1  JUDGE SMOLEN: An ans’wér to an interrogatory?

' | é  ‘ MR. WATSON: Yes, Your'anor.

3l BY MR. WATSON:

41 Q. So we have two elements, evidence presented of
5| persons adjaéent to the line and, secondly, citations

6| that you list, right?

7h A. Yes. I might say that the citations listed, I

| think, dealt essentially -- were not all-inclusive in the

fact they did not include the issue of health effects as
10| described in the annotated bibliography.

ull Q. In fact. don't the citations you referred to

124l include seven, 15, 16, 17, 18, and 22?2

sl A. That's correct.

14 MR. SUGARMAN: And?

15} MR. WATSON: I said include. I will get to the

D T e e e

16{ others in a minute.

17{ ; MR. SUGARMAN: Did you say and 312

18« | MR. WATSON: No. I said include for.the’first’
19“ list. I will get to the other ones in a minnﬁe.

20 | BY MR. WATSON:

2t Q. Does it include seven, 15, 16, 17, 18, and 22?
221 A. fes. | | |

23 | ‘Q.  As to those, those involved prcﬁgrty valueé?
’ B Coes MVR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I ‘objéct, to that unless

25 the question clarifies whether those references -- when

ﬂ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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. - 1l he says includes property values is he asking whether

2 that is all‘they are about or is he asking whether they

3}l include a reference to property values?

4 JUDGE SMOLEN: You have to ask Counsel.

Sﬁ | MR. SUGARMAN: Well, I'm saying I object to the

6: question unless the word “include" is defined. ?
sl MR. WATSON: ‘I am asking if they, the articles, |
8l refer to the subject of prOperty values. - |

9 MR. SUGARMAN: Again, Your Honor, I thihk it is
lcﬁ"ambiguous as to whether the question is do they refer to ;

1) it or is that all they refer to.

. | ‘1.2 ‘ : JUDGE SMOLEN: That is pairt of your case on
| 13" redirect. ﬁ

ul MR. SUGARMAN: All right.
15 A. The seven, 15, 16, 17, 18, and 22 specifically
16 referenced property values. |
1 BY MR. WATSON:
18“ ‘ 0. And 31, that is a Law Review article?
i97 A.  That's correct. It was compfehensive and dealt

20| -with both values, health effects aﬁa the law.

21‘ Q. And I believe you also refer to a zonihg
22' ordinance as well, corréct; in your answer?
 23;,' ; A. Yes. I’used that as an example of an ordinance
. ; 24 which establis’heks nuisance standards within communities.

~ 25)l I used as the example Middletown Township, which is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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bisected by the proposed line.

0. Are you saying this lihe should be termed a

nuisance because the zoning ordinance declares it a

nuisance?

A. I think we are on the edge of inciuding the
health effects or the possible health effécts associated
with E/MF within the zoning ordinances as a nuisance aé
an off~site‘impact. The éefinition, I referred in this
ordinance to Middletcwn‘wahshipm which says there shall
be no activity which emité dangerous or harmful
radioactivity. Radioactivity obviously is not the case.
There shail be no electrical disturbance adversely
affecting the operation of any equipment beyond the
property line of the,créator of some 6isturbance‘

Q. Do you know if this line will cause -- do you

have any basis for saying that this line will afféct the

‘operation of equipment beyond the property line?

A. I have no basis for that. But I did qualify

‘this whole nuisance standard discussion, I believe, in

thé'direct testimony in the fact that there is no
refefence in ordinances nouw to health effects. E/MF, that
I could find in the region, The issue‘offﬁhe health
effédts is a relatively new issueywithih‘the public
domain and I think I stated in my direct testimony that I

would anticipate that nuisance standards will incorporate

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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the issue of the health effects undei health weifare.
rubric of the towhship ordinances.

Q. So you are predicﬁing what you think future
ordinances will cover there? That is your qualification?

A. Well, it is more that a prediction. It is the
fact that I was contacted by a township that I provide
consulting services to to prepare an ordinance dealing
with the issue of Off-site impacts of transmission lines
and radio towers. Ande prepared a draft of the
ordinance for their review so it is more than a
prediction; It is in fact.

The other issue that I mentioned was the fact that
I had been party to a review of a land development in

Phoenixville Borough where I provide consulting services

" where the issue of rights-of-way, E/MF levels at the edge

~ of the rights-of-way, the positioning of building and

top lots was subject of considerable discussion and

public hearing. So that I don't predict based op coming

together of certain variables. I have seen this in my

own experience. So it is more than a prediction. ’It is

an extension of my current understanding and experience.
0. And the ordinance I believe you‘referred’to in

your direct testimony is Upper Providence? Is that the

one?

A.  In Delaware County, yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 261-7150
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Q. That does not deal with transmission 1ines;
does it? Isn't that radio and television towers?

A. Well, it extends to transmission lines. As I
recollect the ordinance, it will deal with both radios
and transmission towers. At least that was the intent of
the township council, that it should inc¢lude transmission
lines. And I think it specifically mentioned. I might
say this was done as a draft and is subject to
COnsidérable revision and explication by public¢ hearing
and technical review. | |

Q. I think the reference is made there to
transmission tbwers. That is TV and radio transmission?

A. No.

Q. No, it's not?

A. It's not defined. It has to be defined, but
the intent of thé township c¢ouncil was specifically
related to the health effects of transmission towers and
radio towers and transmission lines. And the'pfesident
of council spoke to me directly about that. ‘

| Q. So when it says describe the capacity of the
tower including the number and types of and antennas, can
you téll me how many antennas a pqwerline would have?

A. That specific would not include a transmission

“line. If you will let me take -one moment, I.will

have to define that ordinance.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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(Witness perusing document.)

Q. I have one copy here but I don't have an extra.
A. I have it. |

0. I thought you would probably have it.

(Witness‘perusing document.)

0. Do you have it?

A. Yes.

0. So you are telling us that this ordinarnce is

not focused on a radio or TV tower that is the subject of

dispute there in that area?

A. No, no. Not at all. In this Upper ProvidenCe,

ordinance is én attempt to be comprehensive. As I said,
it ﬁas the first draft and lacks some specificity. But
there is no controversy in Upper‘Providence Township in
regard to radio towers ~~kUppér Providence Townshib,
Delaware County. There is one in Upper Providenée
Township, Montgomery County, which is the subject of é‘

controversy.

0. Involving a radio and TV tower?_
A. A radio station.

Q. As far as you know, the FAA, Federal Aviation

Administration, and the FCC, Federal Communications
Commission, and State Aeronautics Division standards are

not applicable to transmission lines?

COMMONWEALTH‘ REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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A. I don't think they are. I am really ﬁot suré.
They are specificélly, obviously, aSSociated‘with high
radio tower masts. I am not saying they might not apply
to very high electrical towers but I am not sure.

0. They are referredkto’in theseé ordinances. That
is why I asked.

A. That's correct. And I know precisely how that

had happened.

Q. You identified a project, I guess, in one of
your interrogatorieé, called the Franciscan Health
System?

A: Yes. 7

Q. And @id yéu recommend that that project not be
built because of BE/MF?

A. No.

Q. Did you recommend that it be delayed because of

E/MP?\

| A. To add ¢larity to the situation, this Qas a
negotiation going on betWeen two parties regarding the
acquisition of a rehabilitation éenter in'Léwrenceviile,
New Jersey. We evaluatéd thé zoningﬂcf‘the property in

order to assist one of the parties to establish an asking

price, which we do quite often. We analyzed the property

and noted the fact that there was a transmiSSion line

which was on the border or edge of the property and that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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in consideration of the fact that there was at that time
a donsiderahle flurry about the issue of health effects
of transmission lirnes fhey should examine its
consideration in terms of the future land use, which
dealé with its value.

We did not recommend one way or another in regards

to the acquisition of the property. We noted for the

‘owner that the transmission line and what uses could be

permitted under that line and the effects of E/MF should
be noted in the negotiations. "

0. No recommendation to them about purchase?

A. No. The information was used in the
negotiations between the two parties to estaﬁlish values,
and one of the values is obviously -- or one of the main
criteria -- one of the main bases of values is the future
land use of the remaining property, and'we‘noted the
presence of that transmission line.

Q. And this facility would be adjacent’to the
transmigsion line?

A. It's an existing facility which is at some

distance from the transmission line. The issue related

to the land use of the parcel under and adjacent to the

transmission line. New structures, not the old
structure.

Q. Now, I believe in your testimony, in one of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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your headings, under your heading four on page three of

your testimony, there you make reference to the

‘traditional way of handling off-site E/MF impacts in

township zoning and planning ordinances, is that correct?

A.  That is what the words say. I meén, that is
what it says.

Q. I would iike to try to get some understanding
of that. You didn't actnally discuss in yoﬁr testimony
there any zoning or planning ordinances that haﬁe been
enacted that regulate E/MF from transmission lines, did
you?k Just this prdposed ordinance?

A. The ordinances, as I stated, did not deal
directly with electromagnetic fields other than
electrical fields that might interfere with the use of
equipment on adjacent properties.

0. So in terms of E/MF that might involve a health‘
concern, they are not referred to in this --

A. That's correct. And I think I state so

directly, that the ordinances to date Have only dealt
with radiocactive emissions and electrical disturbances

which affect equipment.

Q. So would it be fair to say that there really

isn't any traditional way in zoning and planning

ordinances of addressing E/MF health concerns?

A. I would say there was no mention of health

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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concerns in that title. I did not mean to mislead
anyéne. There was no discussion of health effects’in the
title. I meant to refer, and maybe I shouldnhave done it
with more clarity, to electrical disturbances which are
included in the traditional nuisance ordinances and
off~gite impact ordinances. k

Q. I think that's fine. I just wanted to get it
clear for the record.

So ¢ dit's your tesﬁimony that you ahticipate that
off-site impacts of E/MF will fali under local
regulation?

A. I'm not making é determination of law here. I

am stating that off-site impacts have been coming into

the planning profession more and more over the last 20 to

25 years and that it is not the on-site use frequently

‘that is the issue but the secondary and off-site impacts.

I anticipate that with this current emphasis and
publicity and research into health impacts of E/MF that

we will see an attempt to regulate on some basis these

off-site impacts and the first indication that I have

seen is in the township.
Now, whether that can be done legally on a PUC

regulated function, I don‘'t know. I would suggest that

,the townships that I know and the communities that I know

are very concerned with off-site impacts and as the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)761-7150
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issues éf heaith effects gain more and more prominence,
or until they are settled one way or another, it‘ié my
opinion that the health effects will be incorporated in
the nuisance ordinances or in thekperformance ordinances
in the communities.

Q. Have you done any public opinion survey as to
how people feel in the area about E/MF?

A. No.

Q. So your information about what you say how

people might feel is based'upon the people that you have

~talked to?

A. Yes, and also the literature. I mean, the fact |

is that there is great public awareness that is growing
throughout the entire country and the fact that
p0weflines are being contested in a number of venues, and
that there are standards now being applied to E/MF at the

extent of rights-of-way. So that there is a move toward

regulation and I think I have references to that, those

regulations. And I suspect that the local townships =-—
not that I suspect —— I know that the local townships
will be‘in that business as this issue gains more and
more notoriety and occupies a prominent place in publie
conaern. |

Adgain, I make no legal determination as to the

purview of the various agencies. I know that in Upper

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Providence Township, Delaware County they requested that

I prepare that ordinance hasedkon their concern and

reading of the local newspapers and other material.

Q. I believe you said you expect that the

‘regulatory stance of communities will begin to shift the

burden of proof. Page four of your testimoﬁy.

A. Yes. It is a very difficult issue but in
conditional use procedures, which is used more and more
in townships, the problem of defining a burden of proof
is of great significance and I know that the communities
will attempt to shift that burden of proof on health
effects to the applicants for either towers or |
transmission lines. This has generaily been the
procedure in most of the environmental ordinances that I

have been involved in, especially where there is

uncertainty.

Q. So basically you think that communities will
piécé the burden on the applicants‘to prove that there
could not be adverse health effecte before granting
approvals?

A. Yes. 1In the lack of any cleér standards; I
think that the communities will say we are reading all
this stuff out there —= not ﬁhat I think théy will S8V,
they have said it to me -~ we are cbﬁcerned, we want to

know. And I think the burden of proof will be placed on

GOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY _ (717) 7617150
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the applicants.
The Phoenixville issue which came up was a case
where residential structires -=-

MR. WATSON: Your Hohor, this is sort of getting

~ into a soliloquy. I think I can crisply move through

some of this if we can just get the answers.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, go ahead.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Now, is it your testimony that we may have a
dual system of regulation with regard to E/MF with the
PUC regulating within the right—of—wéy and the local
goning boards regulating E/MF beyond the‘right—oféway?’

A. I posited that as showing thé difficuity of the
problem.v

Q. Do you think that may occur? kIs thai what you
are saying?

A. I think it is‘a source of conflict. How that

is going to be resolved, I don't know. I am uncertain as

to how that will be reSOlVéd.

0.  Is it your téstimony that pénding such aciionkf
by the local zoning boards that the PUC should delay
energizing this line? ‘

'A. That was not the basis of ny opinion on
energizing the line.

Q. But is that your opinion? I will ask you,now

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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~1f that is vour opinion.

A. The basis of non-energizing the line was based
on a more general process and the application of the
theory of prudent avoidanc¢e to this line.

Q. I understand that. I think I am asking you a

'slightly different question, which is is it your opinion

. the kind of action that you have referred to by local

zoning boards, and that is regulating E/MF beyond the
edge of the right-of-way, that the PUC should delay
energizing this line until those local zoning boards act
one way or the other? |

A. No, since the local zoning boards don“t'have
any standards that would affectkthe off-site impacts of
this line at this time. I don't read their ordinances as
having any c¢ontrol over the géneral health and welfare‘
aspects of the law.

Q. So under this dual system of regulation that
you have anticipated wouldvyou expect that local zoning
boards céuld force changes in the design or operation of
the line fo meet local zoniﬁg regulations?

A. Let me be very precise, and I have to go and
read the section again. I spétulate~that you c¢ould have
an unusual circumstances, and this is a quoté,'where the
areas‘within the rights-of-way are regulated by the PUC

and the external effects would be regulated by the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761-7150
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adjacent and surrounding communities.” I see this as a
point of conflict that obviously involves the PUC's:
self-regulation of this issue and arriving at some
generally developed understanding and standards that can

be posited by the regulatory agencies and other experts.

i think it is the uncertainty that will drive this

isesue. And I don't know how this would be done, but it
is my opinion that with the uncertainty that communities
will move toward regulation and that line of conflict

will ocdur.

0. Do you anticipate that all nine jurisdictions

included in your land use study would have that
authority?

A, Like any other land use that occurs locally, I

would assume that they would have those authofitiés.

Again, my response is that the hest,ansuerkis to

establish standards on a self-regulating basis that are

satisfactory to whatever regulatory agencies, public
involvement, and other input WOuld be required.
| Q. hokyau think the PUC should wait to approve
this line until all nine'jurisdictions enact regulétions
tc regnlate;E/ME?

A. I never made that statement.

0. I know you didn't. I am just asking you if

“that is your opinion.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A.  No. ‘It never entered into the analysis that I

Q. Is that your opinion, though?
A. No. I would hope that we would not energize
the line for the other reasons that I stated.

Q. Well, if any of the local jurisdictions

exercised such authority and placed conditions that were

inconsistent with another local jurisdiction, which one

 of those conditions would prevail?

" A. Well, again, you are asking arlegal question on
fights and responsibilities of the utility companies and
the regulatory agency and the rights and responsibilities
of local communities and I really can't give you an
opinion on that.

Q. Let me see if I can rephrase it, to hot ask a
1ega1 QUeStion but to take into account what you have
testified that you‘antidipate occurring. And thatkis
this dﬁal system of régulation. T am just asking under
this dual system of regulation hdw you as ayland plannér
would resolve conflicts bgtween the various zoning
authorities if they impose inconsistent regulations on
this line or any others.

A. Again, I have to ¢ome back tg the issue, the

fact that it is my opinion'that systems like electrical

distribution lines and roads and sewade systems have to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {(717) 761-7150
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. have established for them some general standards that can

apply and that are responsible to community welfare and

safety. The local involvement, it is my opinion, will

only occur if that self-regulatory process will not

occur, and then you could have, das in a sensé what you

have here, suits coming forth based on the health effects
and the quality of iife effects on a very localized |
basis. I am not happy with 1o¢al regulation of
thfough*systems unless they are baéed on a generally
accepted group of standards. |

I don't know if thatkwas an answer. I'm getting a
1itt1é tired. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait a minute. Do you have much
more?

| MR. WATSON: I have about another hour's worth.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Is it appropriate at this point e
it is close to 1:30 -- to give the witness a break and
the‘réporter as well and break for lunch?

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor. I think that would

- be appropriate.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1Is an hour enough? Let's come back
at 2:30.
{Whereupon, at 1:30'p,m;, the hearing was

adjourned, to be reconvened at 2:30 p.m. this same day.)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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AFTERNOON SESSION
{2:30 b.m.)
JUDGELSMOLEN: Back on the record.
Further cross—-examination.
MR. WATSON: Thank you, four Honor.
Whereupon,
RONALD C. TURNER

having previously been duly sworn, testified further as

follows:

CROSS~EXAMINATION (Resumed)
BY MR. WATSON:
Q; My . Turner, I would like to refer you back to

our-discuséion before the break about local zoning

authority and PUC authority. Based on your experience in |

~land planning do you think that local zoning authorities

or the PUC would have a better understanding of how to

deal with the E/MF issue?

HR. SUGARMAN: I would just like the witness to be
givgn‘the qption of saying that ‘-féf not accepting
either: |

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I am going to object.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Don't suggest the answver.

MR. SUGARMAN: I object to the question in that it

requires him to adopt cne of two alternatives and it

excludes the others.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. © (717} 761-7150
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MR. WATSON: Your Honor, he can answer the
question. If he wants to then offer an'explanation, as

Your Honor has pointed out, he is an expert witness and

 he can certainly --

JUDGE SMOLEN: The question has been posed. The

witness can answer if he has ankénswer.
~A. Can I qualify the answer befcré I give it? 1In

mogst cases local communities do not have internal to
those communities availability to technical knowlédge on
electromagnetic fields and issues related to that. So
thét they would have some difficulty in mounting an
understanding of the techﬁical kind of controls necessary
for the issue.

Most of the technical expertise lies within the
fegulatcry agehcies and those institutions that are being
regulated. So as a general theory, the knowledge resides‘

with the central facility =~ the central institution --

as a general principle.

In response to the guestion, however, I think we
are at a time of discontinuity where the E/MF 1ssue poses
gserious problems for the institutions and PECO and PP&L
and the community and I assume that what this process has
to be ig adjudlcated thirough some means ultlmately to the

establishment of common standards which can be used by

both the regulatory agencies and the communities

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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ultimately.

I think at this time we are at a point where the
vaiﬁes within the regulatory institutions are not being
accépted. obviously, by ﬁhe Protestants but also‘I would

suggest in reading the literature that there is a lot of

‘bubbling going on throughout the entire country on this

isste.

I think I answered the question.

Q. Are you suggesting that the PUC ié'not at this
time able to address this issue effectively?‘

A. Well, I can't say that they’aoh‘t have the
ability to do so. I am not at all concluding that. My
sense is that as there are in other states and other
locations, there are attempts to establish standards foi
E/MF. That is obviously being done in New Yorki It‘has

been done in Florida. It is being proposed in other

places. And I assume that the process that we are going

through today will ultimately lead to standards being
adopted by the agencies and institutions and regulétory
areas which then are promulgated through ail the
Communities and are generally acceéepted by those
communities.

Q. You referred to thé New York‘magnetic field
stahdard in your testimony. You just réferred to it,

gorrect?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150




101

u|

12

13

14

i
16 ||

174

19 {f
20 ||
21
22

23

24

18

631

A. Yes.

Q. Let me just show you this and ask ybu if this
ig the standard., the New York standafds that you'ére,
referring to.

(Witness peruéing document. )

I MR. SUGARMAN: Would you identify the docﬁment for
I the record, please?

| MR.‘WATSON: I am not admitting it, I am ﬁust using
it to refresh his recollection.

" MR. SUGARMAN: No, ﬁut you are showing it to him.
‘Your Honor =~ |
f , JUDGE SMOLEN: What are you showing him?
| MR. WATSON: I am going to let him say it.

L JUDGE SMOLEN: Okay.
 BY MR. WATSON:

0. Can you tell us is this the New York standard?

'A. I don't know.

Q. You don't know?

A. I don't know.

MR. WATSON: Would you wark this. please, for
identification?

| MR. SUGARMAN: Can we have identified what‘we are
i marking for identification? |

| MR. WATSON: It is called Electric and Magnetic

Fields. It's Chapter 17-274 of the New York regulations

COMMONWEALTH REPGRTING GOMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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‘and it is the magnetic field standard.

MR. SUGARMAN: Of what agency?

MR. WATSON: ©Of the New York Public Service
Commission. It's in his testimony. ,He‘refers to it.

JUDGE SMOLEN: i don't Know whatqnumber to gi#e it
as an éxhibit. |

MR. WATSON: How about Turner Cross Exhibit 12

JUDGE SMOLEN:’ All right. Tufner Cross 1.

| {Whereupon, the document was marked
as PECo Cross-Exam. Exhibit No.
Turner-i for identification.)

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I would just like to
have it noted that this document is‘not identified as to
whose it is@ nor is it identified as to when it was
adopted, if it was adopted or by whom it was adopted.

And I would like to further note that on page 20 the

document states that on or before March 31st of any year

any facility owner that placed in operation a
transmission line shall éubmit a form from a‘Florida
registered préfessional engineer. And as much as New
York admires Florida, I doubt if the Neﬁ York Public
Service Commission would adcpﬁ a standard requiring a
certifidate frOm a Florida register professional |
‘engineer. So I contend that this document -- let me also
say on page'19‘it refers to seeking certification of an
electric utility under the provisions of the Florida

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150




e N e PRty ¢

10
11

12t

13

14
5y
16 4

17§}

1
20
21 |
2y
23
c24 |

o5 |}

18|

633

Electrical Power Plant Citing Act or the Transmission

Line Citing Act, Florida Statutes.

MR. WATSON: This is the New York one.

MR. SUGARMAN: Is ExhibitrTufner Cross No. 1 being
withdrawn? |

MR. WATSON: Not yet, but I am,not‘aoiné anything
with it yet. ‘ |

JUDGE SMOLEN: We'ére wasting l’a iot of.time.

MR. WATSON:‘ Just mark the New York oheband:I will
ask him about the other;

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait a minute.

MR. WATSON: I am going to ask him about both. I

handéd him the wrong sheet.

MR. SUGARMAN: kI move to strike the question where
the witness was shown the Florida standard and‘asked if
it was the New York standard.

MR. WATSON: I agree.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He said no.

MR. WATSON: Yes. I agree with Mr. Sugarman.
Let's strlke that question and the answer.

JUDGE,SMOLEN: By agreement the questlon ahd answer
dre strlcken.

We w111 now have marked for 1dent1f1cat10n as
Turner‘Cross?Examination Exhibit;No- 2 a,mult;paged
document. Will yoﬁ pléasektell us what it is titled?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  ~ (717) 761-7150
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‘i. ’k iy | MR. WATSON: This says State of New York Public
2 Service COmmiséiOn, Statement of Interim Policy on
8|l Magnetic Fields of Major Electric Transmission

4 Facilities, igsued and effective Septemher 11, 1990.

it : ;
s 'JUDGE SMOLEN: Both are marked for identification
| 65 with the numerals previously‘assigned. |
; 7| ' ; {(Whereupon, the document was marked
? : as PECo Cross-~Exam. Exhibit No.
: 8 ‘ Turner-z for identification.)
% ; 9 , MR. SUGARMAN: I would like to just note that this
f‘ ,10;' aoCument includes various documents other éhan a
E 11 kstatement of policy, includingka memo from the staff.
, . | 12 ’E/MF committee, to the Commission.’ In total it cons’is‘ts
% :13  of approximately 20 some pages.
g v ‘ | 14  JUDGE,SMOLEN& Fine. Let's hear some questions.
‘ 15 Your comments are~noted; |
; s £  BY MR. WATSON:
| ’ 17. , Q. Mr. Turner, I hand vou a document marked for
1

i8{ iddentification as Turner Cross-Examination Exhibit No. 2

; 19 and ask are those the New York standards you are
| 20 i referring to in your testimony?
21“ (Witness perusing document.)
22 A. I never had a copy of the New York standards.
% BT only had references to the New York standards
‘ o 24 themselves, and some of them were enumerated, I think, in
;-, 1" : 25 || théfreadings that T did. But that is about as far as I
‘ ;, n; |
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could go at this point. So I can't really vouch for

‘that.

Q. Would the same be true for the Florida
standards, which are marked PEéc‘Turnef Cross Exhibit No.
12

(Witness perﬁsihg document.)

A. Yes;

0. Would it be accurate to say that in referring
to‘the New York standar& in your testimony‘you’haVe been
referring to ﬁhe standard of 200 milligauss fof the edge
of tﬁe right~of¥way?

A. I can't say that because I don't remember the

number. I remember reading about the‘standar&s'and I was

interested in those mot in the absolute numbers, of which

I would have little basis for interpretation, but in

terms of the history of the development of the standards

'and the research and the fact that’—a;the réasons'thét

they were an adopted and the process by which they wére
arrived at. |

Q. And‘as.to:the Fiarida étandards that are
referred to in your testimony, would it be accurate to
say that the magnetic field limits at the edge of the
fight~of-way’under the Florida statute for 230 kV‘lines
would be 150 milligauss?

A, Again, my response is the same as to the New

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150 -
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York standards.

Q. ‘I£ you knhow, is it accurate to say that the
highest calculated:magnetid field level for the powerline
in question here is 70 milligauss at the edge of the
right-of-way? »

A. Agaih, T have not reviewed that information.
so if it is, it is according to the presentation. But I
ha#e no knowledde of it. e

Q. Mf. Turner, Vyou don't purport to bé an
electrical engineer, correct?

“A. -No, I do not.

0. And therefore -- maybe therefare —-- vou never
aésigned a transmission line to transmit 60 herfz power?
‘ A. No. I have designed or participated iﬁvsaﬁe

iocal line design when I was heavily involvea in
architecture years ago, but I would say that is 30 years
ago.

Q. Ndw, would it be correct’tp.say that your
position is that thefPﬁC should‘aélayvenergizing this
line on the grounds of prudent avoiéanée?’

A. Yes. |

FQ. Aﬁd ohe of the reasons that'you gave to justify |
this‘was thatkthe change’to a transmission line of the |
size noted within a right-of-way designed for a rail line |

is on the face of it unsound without additional evidence?

COMMONWEALTH RERPORTING GOMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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A. Yes.

Q. Have you reviewed the testimony okor. Ron

 Oedemann in this proceeding?

A. I reviewed some of the testimony in that
regard, ves.

Q. In connection with your architectural design

work, are you familiar with the National Electrical

Safety Code?
3. Yes. I'm not familiar with it in detail as I
uééd to be. But I used to be quite familiar with it.
Q. :Dq;you recall from Mr. Oedemann’s testimony a

reference to an analysis conducted for this line as to

whether it complies with the National Electrical Safety

Code?

A. 1 believe there was a statement that it did

‘comply with that code.

Q. Have you conducted any‘analysis to dispute
that? | | |

A. No,

0. Do you know whether the PUC has a policy of
preferring dual use of public utility corridors?

A. I think recently to my knowledge they have been
aéquiring dual use corfidors. e |

Q. The PUC has?

'A. Not the PUC. I am tacking about PECo. I don't

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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know the PUC policy in that regard.

| Q. Would it alsq be correct to say that your
testimony is that the Tine should be delayed until the
science is, quote, clear?

A.v No. That waé not quite my conclusion. My
conclusion was based initially on the fact that the
policy of prudent avoidance states as one of its first
premises avoid running lines through heavily populated
areas, and this line is being run through, in my opinion,
a heavily populated area‘ So the first noti§n is don’'t
run where there is a concentration of population. |

Q. Between the twbvpbints on this map is there a
lessly populated area through which you can run a line?

A. T made no study of that in terms of alternative

means of running a line or of the need for the line in

the first place.

MR. SUGARMAN: Again, Your Honor, I object to any
questioning in this area because it has been precluded
from == |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, he answered it already. So
iet‘s-hear thé next guestion.

MR. SUGARMAN: I understand. But note my
objection.

JUDGE SMOLEN: A1l right. It's noted.

Next question.' |
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BY MR. WATSON:

‘Q. Now your recommendation takes into aécount'the
statement of the E/MF scien¢e~as it is referred to in
your testimony, that is, beginning on page two, "some
researchers"?

| A. Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me interrupt. Before voéu go on

to your next topic, I want to get some understanding of

the testimony of the witness.
It is your testimony thét the~énergiZationkof this
line should be delayed or it should never be eneréized?
THE WITNESS: I can't make the last statement.

Never energized would depend upon the final working out

‘of the science and the eStablishment of'the standards. I

am only:suggesting that it be delayed at this péint.;

JUDGE SMOLEN: For how long? Until when?

THE WITNESS: Again, that is a difficult stétement;
I havé a’difficuit time résponding to that. I think it
is a good guestion. But I would suggést that until‘these’j
issues are properly resolved and standards are set that
the line should not be energized in heavily populated
areas.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that once standafds are set it
would be your view that it could be -- a 1line such as

this could be energized within heavily populated areas?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: If standards are -- if it is within
the standards that are adopted, ves. But as a matter of

principle as to where we are today, utilizing prudent

~avoidance, it should not be.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Is that on a permanent basis or on a

| temporary --

THE WITNESS: I would say temporary basis until
there is a reasonable set of standards that are~agrééd
upon as to whether or not the line as energizéd falls
within those standards or not. This is a difficult time
and uncertainty. I have no question that there is a lot
of uncertainty. But we need guidelines for action with
that unce:tainty prQSent and‘one'of the guidelineg T am
suggeéting, which also falls‘ﬁithin the prudent avoidance

literature, is that lines should be not energized or not |

population.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: Even if they fall within the
standards when they are’deVeIOped?
THE WITNESS: No, I didn't say that, sir. You’see,

the notion of prudent avoidance really is an interim

policy until there is more certainty. It really is not

~- it is saying, you know, what do you do when you don't
know. So what do you do when you don't know is not to
energize the line, not to turn on certain switches and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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wait until there is more certainty; and if you have to -=
‘JUDGE SMOLEN: More certainty in connection with
what?

THE WITNESS: The certainty I am talking about is
in terms of the health effects of electromagnétic fields.
An& it is strictly an interim strategy as far as I am
concerned until this issue can be resolved by further
study. It is not a permanent strategy.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I'm SOrry for interrupting your’
cross~examination.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. So basically your view of prudent avcidance’is
that~while there is uncertainty a delay is required, is
that‘ébrrect?

MR. SUGARMAN: While there is uncertainty a delay
ris what? |

’JUDGEiSMQLEN: Is reguired.

A. T don't use the word required, I think. I
recommend it. I think that is the phrase.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. I am not asking what word you are using. I am
asking whether you are saying that the standard of
prudent avoidance requires that lines be delayed while

there is in your view an uncertainty.

A. Not all lines. I am just suggesting that lines

SOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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running in areas of -~ within heaviiy populated areas.

Q. Lines that run to -- by heavily populated
areas, you mean areas where there are houses, xesidences,
things like that? |

A. Concentration of urban activities, including
residences, factories, parks, schobls; other kinds of
fécilitiesf all of the uses that are associated with
urbanization.

0. Where there is, in essence, urban growth, which
is a phrase that you have uéed before? |

A. Urban development, ves.

0. Where there is urban development we should not
be putting in lines based on prudent avoidance?

A. I 4didn't say, again carefully, that -- as an
example, the standards of prudent aVOidance; the ones
that I use, anyway, is that ybu route new transmission
lines so that they avoid people, you widen transmission
lines. There are other issues that could be applied,

other poligies that could be applied. I think the issue

is opening up new corridors within urbanized areas.

0. If the magnetic fields for distribution lines
are in the same range as transmission lines, would
prudent avoidance in your opinion also requife that they
be delayed?

A. Taking it one at a time, if the issue of health |
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effects is a conglomeration or an aggregation -- excuse

‘me -- of various kinds of transmitters and active

sources, and transmission lines, local lines, have to be
dealt with, I would suggest that they be dealt with in
the same way. | |

0. So in areas of increased urbanization if the
field levels from distribution lines are in the same

range as the field levels from transmission lines, we

' _should not add distribution lines in those areas‘cr we

~ should delay adding them?

AL i didn't say that. You are thrdwing ih the
issue Qf equivalent fieids[ which I really have not dealt
with.

From what I read the problem lies in transmission

lines and in distribution lines and in other areas. It's |

 a multiple system issue. I am only dealing here with the
‘major transmission lines. And I assume that mitigations,

however, for local distribution lines and other sources

of E/MF could be handled in a different way.

0. Tell us, why dokyou assume that?

A. Well, I am talking about -- we read about the
electric blanket discussion, where now electric blankets
are now coming out for the first time which Supress
fields. Ehey are just ¢oming out on the market. Wekhave

a local mitigation. We have distribution lines that are

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150




&
i
z
:
»

10 ||

w2l
1
14l

15 1

19

20

23 |
24 |

25

11 i

9o il

644

buried in many new developments that have occurred in the

region, and while burving is not the only ansﬁer, and
frequently is not an answer, it at least iﬁ some people's ‘
minds does offer an opportunity to reduce electrical
fields if not always magnetic fields.

Q. Does it always producé lower magnetic fields?

A. No. I said quite specifically that it does not
always affect magnetic fields. It does affect electrical |
fields, I believe.

| I ém taking it one at a time and I am not trying to

develop a comprehensive policy here for the handling of
the total E/MF problem. I was specifically focusing on
the major transmisgion lines and the application of the
policy of prudent avoidance to those lines. I think the
jgsue ig more complicated than the transmission lines. I}
would grant that 100 percent. But i am just focusing on
oneé issue now.

Q. Let's focus on the other issue of magnetic
fields from whatever sourcé at a comparableylevel to
those from this line. Are you sugdesting that the

production of magnetic fields from other sources in

‘urbanized areas should be delayed of this same range,

magnetic fields of the same range?

A. In the same range? I really can't make a

judgement on the range factor because there are so many

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761:7150




14

~ 23

10|
1 ||
12

pER

15

18!

19

204

22 ||

24 |f

25 i

16 ||

.

o1 it

- 645

variables that really come into effect. Not only is it
the intensity but the time of exposure and other issues.
And that really is beyond my Knowledge or expertise. I
an really dealing with this on a broader land use pattern
whichfdeals with the effects of the major transmission
1iﬁes and have not really dealt'with‘the local

distribution lines. My sense is, and this is an

~dintuitive judgemental sense, is that the local

distribution lines can probably be managed at thaﬁ scale
in a much more effective way.

Q. How?

A. By shielding.

Q. By shielding? What method of shielding do you
suggest?

A. I can't be specific. I know transformers can
be shielded in some cases, that there can be‘shielding of
1o¢al generators of E/MF. But I really can't foer you a
prescription for that. It is Jjust fromrreading the
literature.

Q. What kind of shielding of local generators of
E/MF are vou referring to? |

A. I am talking dbout mnotors, refrigeratOrs.

0. I am just talking aboﬁt powerlines here. Are
you,teliing us that you have a method for shielding --

A. No, I don't have a method. I was very

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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careful in stating that i don't have a prescription for
that.’ | “

0. Can’you tell me how a transmission line like
this one would be shielded to prevent magnetic fields or
reduce them? |
| A. Wéll, the reduétion in E/MFs, and I have some
diagraﬁs indicating it, is within the local line

configuration, and how the lines are run, whether they

‘are run in a triangle or a flat bar system, the heightkof

the tower, the width of the right-of-way, the phasing of

the lines. All of those can contribute to thevfesultant
E/MF at‘the right-of-way.

Q. Let me ask vou this:kdo~you'somehow think that
the magnetic fields that might come from a‘transmissioh
line are in any way different in Kind than the magnetic
fields that might come from a distribution line?

| A. 1 have ho knowledge bf ﬁifferencés.
Q. So is that ~*.‘
A. I have no knowledge of thevdifferences;7,i

really can't state authoritativély‘other than the phasing

~6ifferehce that there is any significant difference.

Q. Just to be clear, you don‘t know whether there
are any differences?
A. I am only thinking now that the differences

would 1ie in the amount of power that 1s being conveyed

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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and the number of phases in the line, whether it is going
from ¢ three phase to a single phase distribution.

Q. And single phase distributidns’don‘t have the
same cancéilation as three phase ones, isn't that
correct?

A. That's correct.

0. So you may get higher magnetic fields from
distribution lines, correct?

A. You could.

0. I believe you say on page two of your testimony
that, “Some researchers conclude that there is a definite
link bgtween E/MF and health effects.™

A. Yes. |

0. And you were asked in interrogatory 13 to
identify the resecarchers referred to in this statement‘

A. Yes.

Q. And you responded, I believe, that,they’ate in
your annotated bibliography, references two, three; four,
five, 11, 17, 25 and 31.

(Witness perusing document.)

A. Yes.

Q. I am going to refer you to reference two. It

is an article by someone named Daniel Anna, correct?

“A. Correct.

0. 1In what area does he conduct scientific

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761-7150
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research?

A. It's an article in grofeséionaltsafety
Magazihe, I have no knowledge of his Specific éxpertiSe
in my mind. I have to look up to the reference itself.
But the article is pﬁblisheﬁ in Professional Safety.

Q. And so you don't know whether he is a
scientific researcher in any medical discipline involving
E/ME?

A. I don't remember. I would have to look that up |

and see if I have that.

Q. You might look at the article. There is a box
there with his credentials.

A. That's right. He was a =- that's correciQ Now
I remember.

0. He has a bachelors degree in safely science

from Indiana University?

A. That's correct.

0. And he is in graduate school at Texas A&M?

A. That's cérrect.

Q‘ So he is not scientific researcher in any‘
medical area involving E/ﬁ??

A. That's correcf. The:aftiCIe was uéed because
he refers =- there was a g&od summary of this issue and

it was confirming other reports. In fact the references

‘that he used, like Savitz and Wertheimer and Leeper, have |
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separaté identification in the annotated bibliography.
0. In fact, this article was the winner of an
undergraduate student writing competition, right?
A. That's correct. And it was a good article.

0. And Mr. Anna, by the way, in this article does

‘not conclude that there is a link to health effects, does

he?

A. Well, I think he does in a éense he refers to
the Wertheimer and Savitz studies and the studies of
Tomenius.

And T would like to clarify what I mean by direct.
Throughout my report I think that was the only place I

used direct. And the word direct was used there in

reference to the epidemiological studies, not in terms of

the other studies that were conducted. In summary, the
epidemiological studies indicated under the ¢ircumstances |

in relationship to the electromagnetic fields that there

' wag an increase in leukemia. Now, to me --

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, 1 am‘going to move to
strike this. He is not qualified to testify on what the
epidemioclogy shows.

MR. SUGARMAN: The statement made in the direct
testimony was, quote, some researchérs conclude that
there is a definite link between E/MF and healthkeffects,w‘
end of quote. The witness was asked in interrégatcries

»
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to identify the researchers referred to in this report.
The witness has stated not =- he did not directly list
the researchers. What he said, was, quote, please refer

to the attached anrnotated bibliography, references two,

three, four, five, 11, 17, 25 and 31.

Now, Mr. Watson is asking him the basis in those
documents for his statement in his difect‘testimony where
he said some researchers conclude. He is giving thé
basis for his statement.

’JUDGE'SMOLEN: Your last answer, does that appear
in this articie‘by the student?

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I wouid just point out
thére is a conclusion in the article. All I am asking is
what did the article conclude that he cited. I am not
asking him to go and testify about the substance of the
article. | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: It seems to~mé that the objection
goes to the possibility of redirect. He has asked him
ﬁhat‘the c¢onclusion of the article is. Do we have an
answer as to what the conclusion of ﬁhe article is?

I don't have these. These are part of

| interrogatories, are they not? So I don't have them. I

don't get discovery.

So why don't you ask him to read the conclusion if

indeed there is a conclusion paragraph.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150 -
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MR. WATSON: That's fine withkmet I would bé happy
to have the conclusion, he can read it, he can tell us
what it is.

JUDGE SMOLEN: AaAnd if Mr. Sugarman wants to bring
out anything else --

MR. SUGARMAN: Fine; I think it is a total waste
bf time but I understand where yéu are going.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't have thesekpapers‘

MR. SUGARMAN: I wunderstand.

A. I have the article in front of me.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Do you have a conclusion on pagé 42?

A. Yes.

Q. Why don't you just read the firstkpéragraph?

A. “Although mone of the links between cancer and low
frequency magnetic fields exposure have been solidly
proven, concern for and general support of the
possibility of a céuse“effect‘relationship has grown."

| MR. SUGARMAN: And the rest of it?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes, you can read th; rest.

THE WITNESS: “"Many different studies have lead to
implications of such a relationship,‘but additional
research is clearly necessary."

| BY MR. WATSON:

Q. And that is the opinion of this author that you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 761-7150
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afekrelying upon, right?’
- A. Yes. |

Q. Now, reference three in youfkmaterials is the
report issuea by the congressional Office of Téchnolbgy
Assessment? | | -

A. Yes.

Q. And would it be fair to say that that‘report‘
also did not conclﬁde that there is a link to health
effects? |

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, the guestions are not
directed towards thé direct testimény. The direct
ie&tim@ny was that some researchers conclude thét,there'
is a direct link. The witness has given, as he said,
survey articles -~ |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait, wait, Mr. Sugarman. In
suppprt of that sentence wasn't an interrogatory sérvéd,
FI understand, on what do you base that ana the witness
answered these various articles. So’he is testing “
| MR. SUGARMAN: But the articles are’not'; STRR
ﬁritten by researchers. The articles are survéy'
articles. 8o it is irrelevant to ask what Qid the
suiveyer conclude. It's what'did the surveyer‘report
about -- | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to overrule tﬁe
objection. You can answer the question.

 COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 19 7617150
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A. I have the article in front of me.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Let me try to shorten this some. Let me refer
you to page 76 of the OTA report.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What is OTA?

MR. WATSON: The one I just referred toxﬁn the last
question. The Office of Technology Assessment report.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Do you have that?

A. Yes, I do. You said page 762

Q. Yes.

Would ydu go down about five lines and there is a
parenthetical that begins “"for simplicity". Do you see
ﬁhat?

A. Yes, I see that.

0. Could you just read us that parenthetical from
the OTA report? |

A. “Parentheses, for simplicity we will not
continué to say, quote, if any unguote, after each
mention of the word, quote,’effects. unquote, in this
discussion. However, readers are reminded that‘while
biological have been clearly demonstrated the existence
of adVetse public health consequences from 60 hertz field

exposure is still an open guestion. Thus, wherever the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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word effects appears in this discussion the ﬁhrase,
quote, if any, unguote, is implicitly assumed, close
parentheses."

Q. Thank you.

I believe you also referred to reference four to

 support this statement about some researchers?

A. ers:
Q. And that is aﬁ article from the'Chicégo
Tribune? |
| A. Yes.

0. And so it's not an article by a scientific

researcheyr, correct?

A. That's correct.

0. Now, reference five is an article from a
publication cailed Safety and Health?

A. Yes.

0. And Safety and Health is a trade journal,
basically?

| “A. I believe s0.

Q. And the article was writteﬁrby'a reporter, is
that correct? |

A. Yes, a Mr. Casteili.

Q. Right. He is not a scientific researcher in a

medical discipline involving E/MF. correct?

A. That's correct.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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21 Microwave News. That is reference 11. Do you have that?

3“ A. 1 do.
44 ‘ Q. Microwave News is also a trade journal?

5 A. I really can't characterize it as a trade

6| joﬁrnal becausé'it jen't a trade journal as I normally
7; see a lot of advertisements arnd communication. It is a
8|l journal which reports on, quote,‘non~ionizing radiation,

9|l in this case, and deals with microwave news. 1ts focus

¥;10 is on ELF.
1 ~ JUDGE SMOLEN: You said ELF?
12 || THE WITNESS: Extremely low fregquency.
i3 . JUDGE sMOLEN: Qkay. Go ahead-’
1| BY MR. WATSON:

15 | Q. Well, do you know if the article which you
i6 referred to in there -- I believe it is on the EPA

17{{ report, is that correct?

18 A. Yes.

19 Q. Do you know if that article was written by a

901l pesearcher in a medical discipline involved with E/MF?

= S O | A. I have no knowledge of that.
22 1t - Q. Did you, in relying upon these articles, did
23|l you rely upon the author's analyses of E/MF health

: ‘ e 24|l studies, or did you rely upon your own analyses after

|

| ; , 4
95l reading these articles? : ;
: , ; ; . |
1

|

|

[i i i BRI | R | COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. I am not technically competent to read a
téchnical articlie on, let's say, human cell biology or
other matters. In general, I referred to for the
regsearch that I have done on government publications,

such as the Office of Technology Assessment, summary

-‘journal articles by Carnegie-Mellon Institute, other

summary articles as in the Villanova lLaw Review, and the
aggregation bf other public document areas such as
newspaper reviews ahd articles in journals. That Was the |
basis of the research and it was fécusedkin that way
because I focused it on the basis of what~the general
public might come in contéct with as well. |

Q. So what you are portraying is whatnyou‘think
the general public might read and you are simply passing
that along to us in this testimony as distinquished from
foériﬁg your opinion or somebody*else's opinion?

A. No. It also refleCts ny interpretation of the

meaning of the documents that I reviewed and the way I

peiieve that these documents would affect land use in the»

general areas of transmigsion towers.

0. So are you offering your statements to show

that there are or are not any adverse health effects?

A. I will have to answer yes, I am, to the extent
of reading the materials that I have announced in the =--

T am not giving you any independent evidence on health

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING GOMPANY  {717) 7617150
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effects. That would be absurd. I am stating that some
researchers in the epidemiolcgical studies have indicated
a rise in leukemia undér those conditions, under set
conditions. I have also indicatea in the direct
testimony that I have written and in the annotated
bibliography clearly where the aréas of conflict or lack
of éonCIUSion exist, anérthey are externsive. And I think
that I have given a reasonable overview of what the
meaning of that research is.

Q. When you are saying some researchers have said,
did you examine the actual research articles of those
researchers?

A. I wasn't competent -~ i read material by
Savitz. I read sumharies of the Leeber report but I did
not review the Leeper document,‘obviously, in its full
report form. I basically have utilizgd seécudary‘source
informatidn, government publicat@ons, EPA pubiications.
Tﬁose are the kinds of material that we would use in land.
use planning. |

0. So yvou don't have any independent basis for

reaching a conclusion as to whether or not there are

‘adverse health effects?

A. No independent perspective.

Q. And you, 1 think; said earlier that you are not

qualified to do that?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. I am not a cell scientist,'absolutely.
0. My question is and so therefore, as you

indicated earlier, that you are not qualified to render

an opinion on whether there are or are not adverse health

effects?
A. Not as an independent scientific source, I

certainly cannot.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The witneéss has been on for about an

hour --
THE WITNESS: I'm okay.

MR. WATSON: I have a couple of things that I might

cut out, but we are pretty close here, Your Honor.

BY MR. WATSON:
Q. Now, did you do some work on a project for
Donald Gaster? |
| A. Donald Gaster has been a client of mine.
Q. And did you do some w&rk recently on a project

to change the zoning in an area to high density zoning so

that Mr. Gaster could develop high density population

“housing?

A. You have to be more specifiec. I have worked
with Mr. Gaster in four different municipalities.

0. Let me ask you this: did you testify in a case

before the Zoning Hearing Board of Concord Township.

Delaware County, in a matter involving Mr. Gaster's

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY - {(717) 761-7150
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application for a change in the zoning to develop high
density housing in June of 19912
A. Yes, I did.

Q. Now, that tract of ldand that was involwed there

was bisected by a 230 kV transmission line?

A. To the best of my recollection it was bisected
by éome transmission line. I don't remember what the
kilovolts was.

Q. And you did not in that case mention E/MF in
connection with that 23b‘kv line in your testimony, did
you?

A. No, because I never really dealt with the
prcpertys The‘testimony that I delivered to Mr. Gaster

dealt strictly strictly with the path of growth, whether

“or not Concord Township was going to be subject to

increased urbanization over the next few years and has
been subject to urbanization over the past history. My

testimony specifically excluded any mention or discussion

‘of the site since I did not participate in the site

development, nor was I involved in any ¢f the

considerations in regards to the site. My subject was

~reglona1 hou51ng needs andgd reg10na1 path of growth.

Q.  And you knew at the time there was a 230 kV

line bisecting this property when you testified, is that

correct?

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150




12

’13”

R - e T e P
w0 N . ; B

17

93

1nmy

14

15

16 i
19
20 ||

22|

24

10§

2 ‘1

25 ||

660

A. T was aware that there was & line on the

property, yes.

Q. TIn this case did you testify in support of or

' against the application for high density housing on this

property?

A. I did neither.

Q. Who called you as a witness?

A. I was retained by Mr. Gaster's attormeys, but I
did not deal with the site aﬁ all in any of my testimohy.
I dealt with regional housing needs and the fact that --
I don't even think’my testimony is COmpléte but it will
déél with regional housing needs indicating that there is
a neéd for low or moderate income hcusing in the Concord
Township area and that Concdrd Township is continuing to
be under the influence of growth preséures from the
south, east and west. So I did not support the
application on a site specific level. I am‘calied as a
witness to deal with general regional aspects.

0. Now, I believe you have referred to a
Phoenixville project which you were involved with,‘and
you referred to that in ycﬁr testimony?

| A. Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: 1Is that Phoenixville, Pennsyivénia?
(witnéss nodding head.)

'MR. WATSON: T would like to have these marked for

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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identification as Turner Cross 3 and 4.
(Whereupon, the documents were markéd
as PECo Cross-Exam. Exhibits Nos.
Turner-=3 and Turner~4 for
jdentification.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman, do you want to take a
Yook?

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Mr. Turner, let me refer you to Turner Cross
Exhibit 3. Can you tell us what this is, if you are
familiar with it?

{Witness perusing document.}

Q. Well, let me strike that and ask another

‘guestion. Is this a map of the Phoenixville project, the

map showing the Phoenixville project on it in yellow?
A. Yes. It is an improvement construction plan
prepafed by the developer in Phoenixville.
0. Now, I believe in your -- let ﬁe ask you about
this other one first.
’I want to refer you to Turner Cross Exhibit No. 4.
Is that also a map of the Phoenixville project?
A. Yes.
Q. And the date issued on this one is November 11,
19 == can;§ou tell what that is? 1990?,
A. Yes.q
0. BAnd the other one, the other one is issued

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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August‘B, 19907 That is Exhibit 3.

A. Yes.

Q. Can you tell us what this corridor is marked
off in yellow on each side down the middle?

A. It's a PECo right-of-way.

Q. Now, this is a situation where a land developer

wanted to build houses in an area crossed by an existing
230 kV transmission line?

A. Yes.

0. And I believe you have said that the buildings
in this development were set back from the edge of the
right—of»ﬁay due to health c¢oncerns? |

A. Yes. I will have to give a little background.

Q. Let me just ask you first is mykstarting
premise correct? Is that what you have said?

A Yess That was one of the contfibuting factors
to the manipulation of thé buildings on the site. Yes.

Q. Do you know how far back from the edgé of the
right-of-way those building were set back?

A. I don't recollect. I think ten, 15, 20 feet.
As T recollect, the right-of-way was pretty extensive,
too. It was about a 120 or 130 foot right—Cf?way for a
236 kV line.

Q. In connection with this project did you

recommend that the project be delayed due to E/MF?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717)761-7150
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A.  No.
Q. What was the purpose of -- I see there are four

yellow areas portrayed on both of these maps. I think

'they portray the same thing, is that correct?

A.  Yes.

Q. On Exhibit 3 and 4?

A. Yes.

Q. What were these four yelldw aieas that we are
referring to, what were they going to be used for?

A. Residential units, apartments or townhouses.

0. I believe you also referred in your testimony
when you talked about some researchers, et cetera, have
found or~COncludedfcertain things, you make reference to
vour reference number 252

A. Are we through with this exhibit?

Q. Yes.

'MR. SUGARMAN: Are you talking about the answers to

interrogatorges?
MR. WATSON: The same‘ones as beforé;
A. I haVe refeience 25 in the annotatéd
bibliography.
. BY MR. WATSON:
Q. And that is a report by the Canservation
Committee of the Pennsylvania House of Representatives,

November, 19902

GCOMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. Yes.

Q. Did the committee say that because the -- let
me see if I can give you the reference. Page 15.

A. I have page 15.

Q. Did the committee say there, quote, because the
scientific community does not indicate a clear causal
connection between electromagnetic fields and both
cancers and leukemias, it appears to be premature for
Pennﬁylvénia to label electromagnetic fields as health
.hézards without further study"?

| A. That is what it says.

Q. And does the last sentence in the report state,

“At this point it is the sense of the Conservation

Committee that any action beyond research is premature"?

A That is what it says, sir.

Q. And this is the report that you cited?

A. Yes.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I would like to move the
admission of the cross-examination exhibits, as well as
the ones that we have called PECO'Copi of Turner-1, 2 and
3. So I believe it is those three and Cross—Examination
Exhibits 3 and 4.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Not 1 and 2, then? |

MR. WATSON: I am not sure I asked him about those..

JUDGE SMOLEN:V Well,; you are making the motion for

COMMONWEALTH REPOSTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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admission.

MR. WATSON: Iydid ask him about them. Those are

'>the New York on Florida standards. So I move the

admission of all of those.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So we are talking about PECo Copies
of Turner Exhibits 1, 2 and 3?

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And Turner,Cross—Examination

- Exhibits 1, 2, 3 and 4?

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor;

JUDGE SMOLEN: And you are moving thoée for
admission into the record evidence? |

MR. WATSON: Yes, sir.

MR. SUGARMAN: I object to PECO'Cross—Examination
Exhibits 1 and 2 because they afe not the sést évidence.
The beét evidence is the exhibits themselves. And while
PECo's Copies 1 and 2 are cOpiés of those exhibits, they
are not as clear as the éihibits themselves and there is

no reason to admit them. They don't show anything that

is not shown on the exhibits. I don't see what they add.

Theybare not the best evidence. They are not necessary
for anything. When they were put up there, they were put
uﬁ there merely for ease of reference. They‘were not
referred to. |

MR. WATSON: I think Mr. Sugarman has a good point. |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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T don't know that they add anything. I feel some --

since I made reference to those in the cross, I felt like

‘I onght to ask that they be included since I referred to

those and not the originals. But if Mr. Sugarman would

 1like to agree to treat the references to these as the
same as the references to the originals, since they are

copies, I would be happy not to put them in.

MR. SUGARMAN: 1In the case of those two exhibits I

have no problem with it. To the best of my recollection

~there was no reference to them.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are withdrawing, then, your

motion with respect to PECo Copy of Turner Exhibits 1 and

2?
MR. WATSON: On the conditions that we just agreed

to on the record?

JUDGE SMOLEN: That your references to them in your

cross-examination relate directly to Turner Exhibits 1

and 27

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.
MR. SUGARMAN: II have no problem with that.
JUDGE SMOLEN: So be it.
{Whereupon, the documents mérked~as

PECo Exhibits Copy of Turner-=1 and
Copy of Turner-2 were withdrawn.)

MR. SUGARMAN: Now, Cross-Examination Exhibit 3, T

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)761-7150
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have no objection to its admission, since the witness was
asked questions about it. But I object to it being
admitted as a copy --

JUDGE SMOLEN: It was not offered as a copy.

MR. WATSON: I didn't offer it as a éopy'

JUDGE SMOLEN: He moved it directly as PECo ==~
well, you did refer to it as a copy-. |

MR. WATSON: Originally; Your Honor. But I moved
it because he wrote on it, not as é copy, which it no
longer is. It is now an érigiﬁal‘document.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Then we have two number threes.

MR. WATSON: We have a No. 3 and then we have PECo

Copy of No. 3. Maybe we should relabel that PECo Copy of

No. 3 Marked by Witness.

MR. SUGARMAN: But that?s not correct.

JUDGE SMOLENi We are just playing with wofds,hereb
We know the document ﬁe are referring to. Let's admit

PECo Copy of Exhibit No. 3 with those three areas not

MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you, Your Honor.
JUDGE SMOLEN: - That is admitted, received in
evidence, as well as Turner Cross-Examination Exhibits 1,

2, 3 and 4.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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(Whereupon, the documents marked as
PECo Exhibit Copy of Turner-3 and

PECO Cross~Ex. Exhibits Turner-1, 2,

3 and 4 were received in evidence.)

M§. McCLOSKEY: Your Honor, before we conclude, is
it possible for the other parties to get copies of these

exhibits?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, they have to. The reporter

needs two. T need one. And the other parties need one.

T don't know that they are going to be on cardboard or

rolled up. Either one is suitable. Preferably rolled up

plans because I don't think that is going to fit in my

filing cabinet. Or you can miniaturize them.

MR. WATSON: If we could have the permission of the |
Court and the agreement of the parties, we will take |
" these and have them duplicated and provide copies not on

boards, but folded for all parties and of course for Your |

Honor. Would that be agreeable?

JUDGE'SMOLBN: That's fine.

MR. WATSON; We will try to do that reasﬁnébly
guickly.

. JUDGE SMOLEN: It is agreeabie to me and no Counsel

has obijected. I see them‘noddihg their assent. |

Have you concluded your cross-examination of this
witness?

‘MR. WATSON: I have; Your Honor.

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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‘Thank’ycu, Mr. Turner.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go around tﬁ*the othey
Counsel. Let's go to Ms. Khanwalkar first.
CROSS-EXAMINATION -
BY MS. KHANWALKAR:
Q. Good afterncon, Mr. Turner.
A. Goud afternoon.
Q. Are you a'ﬁember of PAUSE, Mr. Turner?
A. No. |

0. Do you own any property near the area that we

 are discussing?

A. No, I do not.

Q. You testified that there was —-— there was

supplemental testimony that you put in this morning

' regarding the Pennsylvania Planning Association's annual

conference, and you testified that at that conference
there was & PUC official that gave a presentation. Would
vou know which PUC official?

A. I have it in the notes if I cah-find;the notes.

Since, as I said, I was not present, I had a Staff‘perSOn‘

present.

{(Witness perusing document.)
A, Ms. Tinku.
Q. That is me.

A. I'm sorrv.

EOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 763-7150
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Q. There was no PUC official. So I Qas wondering
if there was something you knew -~

A. Okéy. It is noted as the final speaker’was a
representatiVe from the PUC, Ms. TinKu. Is that correct?

Q. That is incorrect, then. There was no PUC
official. |

A. In the introduction to the conference they
listed it as a PUC official.

Q. Do you know how many planners attended:- that

conference -~ let me rephrase that. How many of the

planners attended the presentation on E/MF?

A. No, I do nbt.

Q. Or how many were present at that conference?

A. No. These are not my notes. I wasn't at the
conference.

Q. So you are not aware of whether the attendees,
at that conference, whether there were many or fewydr

whether there was any interest displayved by the attendees

- of by the number of people attending?

A. I have no information on that.
MS. KHANWALKAR: I have no further questions.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Law Bureau.

MS. BURKET: Thank you.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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'~ CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MS. BURKET: |

Q. Hello, Mr. Turner. Long time no see.

A. Hello.

Q. 1 have a couple of questiqns about your
anﬁotaﬁed bibliography. Specifically would you agree
with me there are a number of your references that were
not annotated?

A. There were some that were noft annotated.
Especially where they were abstracts only we did not
annotate.

Q. 1Is that the only reason why you didn’t annotate‘
these references? I refer you to number 14.

{Witness perusing document.)

A. If you will wait one moment I willkhave to look
at the reference.

{Witness perusing document.)

A. To the best of my recollection, and there are
notes on the margin of this, thé‘material that was
referred to in that article was very éimilar to the other
matéerial. It dealt with the Garnegie»Mellén report and
other material. ‘I‘don't think there were any significant
differences in the inclusions in that article compared to
the other articles thdat we used. Othef than that, 1

c¢an't think of any other standard that we used for not

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150 -
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annotatiﬁg‘

Q. I see. And then there is another one; number
20, reference 20, that was not annotated.

{(Witness perusing document.)

A. I can't answer that qﬁestion because I have no

document in number 20 and I don't recollect exactly why

that was not annotated.

Q. You did read that article, though?

A, As I sit here, I don't remember, Ma'am.

Q. Number 29 has not been annafated.

JUDGE SMOLEN: From what are you reading?

MS. BURKET: The annotated bibliography. I don't
know if you have that. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wﬁidh appears’where?

MS. BURKET: It was my understanding this morning.

~and Mr. Sugarman will correct me if I am wrong, I got

‘this through some of the interrogatories.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It's an interrogatory fesponse?
MS. BURKET: Yes.
)
JUDGE SMOLEN: T don‘t have it, then.
MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, this is the document.
JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't want it. I don't get
interrogatoriés.

MR. SUGARMAN: This was deferred, if you remember,

‘at the beginning of the day when we got into the fact

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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that there were what he referred to in his testimony as
~~ his prepared testimony -- as supplements.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1It's one of the supplements?

MR. SUGARMAN: This is the one, number three.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The biblngraphy that you were going
to supply. | 3

MR. SUGARMAN: T couldn't find it at the time. I

‘now have it and I would be happy to provide a copy to

Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1In that case I'll take a copy.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, we object to it coming in
as an annotated bibliography entirely. This is simply an
answer to the discovery request. He hés a bibliography
attached to the testimony. This is not the game thing.

JUbGE‘SMOLEN: There is a bibliography attached?

MR. WATSON: Yes. And that's what came in.

JUDGE SMODEN: Where is‘the bibliography attached?

MR. WATSON: I'm sorry. I am wrong on that, Your

S Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Everybody makes a reference to some
number in a hibliogréphy‘

MR. SUGARMAN: There isg no bibliography attached;
Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So this is the bibliography?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150




10 |

12
13
14 |l
15

16 ||

17

18

19

20 ||

21

23
2

25 ||

nl

22 4

674

MR. WATSON: I think the way it happened is it was
supposed to be attached, it was not, we asked for it in
interrogatories and that's -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Then this is the bibliography.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, we have no objection to.
the listing but we do object to the annotations on the
grounds that the witness testified he is not an expert in
the field.

JUDGE SMOLEN: When you say annotations, to me an

annotation means something else in a legal sense. What

are you referring to? |

MR. WATSON: Things other than the title of the
article, the author and the date, where he has excerpted
certain pértions of the articie, made statements about
certain portions of the article. He has testified =- he
has basically selectively included what he wants to
include and he has testified he has no scientific
training in that area. He has testified that he has not
even read all the‘afticles completely. Ev;n if he did,
he said he had no basis for evaluating them. He is
simple selectively including’materials, excerpts from the |
articles. We have no representation that they’are e

JUDGE SMOLEN: Did vou preéare these comments abdut
these various references? |

PHE WITNESS: They were done under my direction,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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yes. |

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honbr, I think I can make this
a little easier.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

MR. SUGARMAN: We are not offering the statéments_
in the annotated bibliography as evidence eitﬁéf bf the
conclusiong that the authors are paraphrased to have
reached or as proof that that is the c¢contents Qf the
article. They are only being offered as the hearsay that

the witness considered in reaching his opinions. I think

that may solve the problem.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, I'm not sure that it does.
Let‘s hear what Mr. Watson has to say. | | |

MR. WATSON:  Well, i‘think Mr. Sugarﬁan has gone é
pretty géod distance in éolving the-problem, I must’say.
I would simply SUggést,fYour Honor, that that being the
case, that they supply in lieu of this material the list
of the articles cited.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We have a list of the articles. You
mean the aétual articles? |

MR. WATSON: No.  Just the list without the

annotations.

MR. SUGARMAN: I do think the annotations are
entitled to consideration and they have been

cross—examined in some detail as the hearsay that the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717] 761-7150
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witness considered, hqt to qualify the —- pérhaps as an
extension of his research, as in the nature of research
notes and nothing mofe than that. |

. JUDGE SMOLEN: I am not going to permit them in.
You can have the bibiicgraphy, but not these notes which
this witness didn't/d04_thét someone else did, that
someone else is not here.

MR. SUGBRMA&: Fine. May,Ikthen have leave to
substitute a bibliography?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Absolutely. Thig would be for
number one through 32?2

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And you will supply that to all

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, I will.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now, we are still with Law Bureau.

MS; BURKET: Yes. In view Qf that'ruiing I don't
have any other questions, Your Honor. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: OCA.

MS. McCLOSKEY: We have no questibns,,Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: fThis might be an appropriate time

Let's take a ten minute break.:
(Recessg. )

JUDGE SMOLEN: Back on the record.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY-  (717) 761-7150
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Redirect.
MR. SUGARMAN: fThank you, Your Honor.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

"BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Turner,; you wére asked a bunch of questions |
by Mr. Watson relating to property values. Would yoﬁ
deseribe, first of all, your conclusion with respect to
the effects of this, quote, proposed line, and secondly,
the factors and the analysis that led you to your
conclusion and how property values did figure in that and |
how it diﬁnit,figure in that?

MR. WATSON: = Your Honor, I believe that might be
faifly characterized és a compound question, if’nct
calling’for an entire speech.

JUDGE SMOLEN: ’One question at a time.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Would you characterize, first of all, what ybur‘
conclusion was as to the effect of this line?

A. My conclusion was that the energizing of this

line given public perception of the health effects of

that line would cause a diminution of the values of the
real estate and diminution of the quality of 1life of
persons living adjacent to the line.

Q. How did the considerations of diminution of

property value figure into your conclusions as to the

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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quality of 1ife and how did they not figure in?

A. Well, they obviously are strongly related. In

essence, in persons living adjacent to & line and given

the fear, which in my opinion is a reasonable fear, of
the health effects of the line, that they would want to
move away and that they would’hove away in érder to
remove themselves from the line and in doing so would
accept a lowWer valune. It is also my opinion that peéplé
purchasing adjacent to the line, and again, based to a
great extent on pﬁblic perception of the health effects,
would also be impacted in that they would consider values
to be lower and they would make lower offers for that
property.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I would move to strike
that. That is classic appraisers testimony. He has no
basis for saying that. Hekhas not conducted an appraisal
of this‘property, any of the property in gquestion, and

that T think crosses the line of calling this some kind

of community values and talking about what people will do.

in purchasing property. That isvwhatfappraiserskao‘ It
is c¢lassic testimony in a cbndemnation‘casé.

MR. SUGARMAN: I will relate if to his‘testimony,
to his background and experieﬁce and qualifications and
the kind of analysis this he does on a day in and day out

basis. That will be my next question.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  (717) 7617150
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JUbGE SMOLEN: Then I won't rule on it yet. But
don't let me not rule on it. |

MR. WATSON: It would be my own faul;‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Would you describe, Mr. Turner, how QOur
backgrouﬁd and your work in the past and at the,présent

relates to the analysis that you made, including the

analysis of the COnsequénces of people's perceptions? In

other words, how do you get into this subject and how

‘does your education and training relate to this subject?

A. I get into this subject, as you say, almost
every day. We have produced reporté for private clients
déaling with the use of 1and.“3nd the use of land is a
déterminant of value of land and obviously a relationship
to the return’and profit that can bé’gained from that
land. So we are constanfly'dealingkwith appfopriate
disposition of land uses with both private clients and
public c¢lients based on the planning discipline which
over the yeafs has examined the‘impacts and effects and

relationship between various land use classifications and

various land uses in general.

Q. By way of illustration have you ever had
occasion to review the effects of other tYpes of specific

types of land uses such as quarriés and landfills and the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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like on land use?

A. I have done so as a municipal planner where we
have examined, in Phoenixvillé especially, where we have
landfill operations that have existed historically and we
have discussed what land uses could occur on and adjacent
to those landfills. |

Q. 1Is that something that planners regularly do?

A. Yes, we deal uith impacts of 1land uses on
adjaéent land uses and ccmmunity~ﬁide,

Q. And from the point of view of the planning
diseipline, how does the effect of a land use such as a
landfill or a highway or any other particular use, é
quarry, how does that influence and how is that utilized,
how does that become material that you use in ybur
planning?

(Pause.)

Q0. Let me ask it a different way. How does the
impact on value relate to your planning function?

A. There is within the planﬁing profession notions
and nofmatiVe understandings of values and land uses. So
that in .communities we have a pretty'good idea of what |
the land values are, what they c&st per lot or what,they
cost per front foot or whatever it might be. When we
exaﬁine the dispogition of land uses we’are~awarefof the

impacts and shifts in those values as we make the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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In the case of land uses such as utilities or
industrial uses, we immediateiy understand the impact on
fesidential uses with which they would be normally
incompatible because of different attributes. What we do
in recognizing those differences and the effects on
valueé is we use buffers, setbacks, other kinds of
mitigative approaches, to avoid impacting negativély- An
example would be a shopping center which is placed next
to a residential zone. We will 1éok for ways of"
mitigating the influencébof that commercial zoné oﬁ the
residentiél uses pfopqsed_and>existing at the perimete:i.

8o that we afe constantly dealing with the line of |
land uses and'the effect of one land use on another;

Q. Have you had occasion to write land dévelcpment‘ 
ordinances? |

A. Yes.

Q. In connection with that, do you make

determinations and use those determinations with respect

to land values in terms of classifying uses’and writing
regulations? |

A. Yes. Because eésentially'within the land use
classification system ié;thé system of cbﬁmunity values
and}worth. We don't alwayé deal with numbers, with

specific number values, but we are always conscious of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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the effect on land values of the various land uses that
are probosed and disposed of and distributed.

Q. Have you had occasion to write or evaluate
zoning ordinances?

A. Yes.

Q. And in connection with zoning ordinances do you

determine and consider and take into account the effect

of different zoning classifications and existing uses in

zoning on land values?

A. Yes. And I say again, it is not always a value

in the sense of specific dollar amounts, it is value in a .

general way.

And again, I refer to the fact that as we go
through the various lénd use classifications in
preparation of zoning ordinances, we always look on ways
to mitigate or deal with differences in uses in order to

avoid impacts on value and slash guality of life. ‘

Q. In the case of this particular proceeding, now, .

whére‘the Commission's regulations call for the
assessment and determination and consideiatioh of the
effectybf the propdSed project on land use, can you
describe to His Honor how vou utilize land values in

evaluating and reaching your opinion that you reached on

"the gquestion of land use?

A. My first conclusion based on the evidence that

COMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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T heard from the residerits and the general literature isk'

that electromagnetic health effects are within the publie

'nnderstanding and public perception and have, in the case |

of this case and in general, produced strong eifects
within populations, or specifically this population and
in general reading the literature within other
populations as well. Therefore, it is my conclusion that -
this land use is considered by thé persons adjacent to
that land use to be onerous‘and’an interference and a
nuisance in terms of their gainfu1~use of the property
based on the fact that they cannot mitigate'tﬁe
perception at this time and fear of that land use. My
ekperience tells me that the choices are 1imitéd and
therefore some form of disinvestment will occur.

kDisinvestment is a pattern of economic behavior
which is based on trying to optimize ones lifestyle and
in cases where there are onerous land uses or aisturbing
nuisances in that environment, people will attempt to
move.

Q. And did you use -~

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, before we go on, I would

1ike to move to strike that portion~bf his answer that'

deals with statements about what E/MF produces or does
not produce. I think the witness has already said that

he is not capable of testifying to the substance of that.

| COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Mr. Sugarman, I think said that, and I would like to ==

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me interrupt you. This witness
is really testifying not as to the health effécts but as
to the way people perceive E/MF. Whether or not it has
health effects, that is scientists. But he is testifying
as to the way people perceive it, as I understand his
testimony. And as a result of that perception, corfect
or incorrect, his conclusions are as he testified.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, that is my understanding

as well and if his references to what E/MF produces are

~all put in the context you just described and they are

agreed that that is the context in which they are put and
they cannot be cited for the substance of what they say.
then I would not have a further objection on that point.
My concern is that if I don't raise it when he makes some
statément about it it may appear that I'm passing on it

and T am not following in essence the understanding that

‘you just described.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let me ask Mr. Sugarman.

MR. SUGARMAN: This witness has not offered himself |
and T don't offer him and he is not in any'position to
evaluate the validity of thekccncerns. All he is able to
say is that it is out there'in the literature, it's not
crazy peopie runnihg down the street anﬁfaning plaéards

but it's out there in the literature and it therefore has |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (737) 7617150
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an effedct on péople‘s peréeptions.

JUDGE SMOLEN: So the testimony is based on
perceptions of the way people react to the 1ine?‘

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Whether it is correct or incorréét,
people perceive it that way?

THE WITNESS:  That's correct. ‘The purpose of

introducing the literature, if I may, is that the

perception is not unreasonable, that there is a depth --
JUDGE SMOLEN: Reasénableness is really for the
Commission to determine." |
THE WITNESS: Fine.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Although'you are an expert in,
plénning‘ 8
So based on that understanding among Counsel here

and the Administrative Law Judgde, I think your objection,

then, is satisfied, is it not?

MR. WATSON: May I ask one further question?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

MR. WATSON: That means that none of higs testimony
régarding whether or not‘there are health effects c¢ould
be gited ior that proposition one way or the other?'

MR. SUGARMAN: That is certainly correct. I never

~had any intention of so citing it.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go onto the next question. -

COMMONWEAL?H, REPORTING COMPANY . {717)761-7150
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BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. In the context that you are dgscribingkis the
use of the literature and interviews with realtors and
appraisers and intervieﬁs with citizens, is that & normal
research technique and a normal source of data for you to
consider in determining whether thérekwill in fact be a
disinvestment which will lead to the changes in land use?

A. Yes.

0. Have you done that regularly in your practice?

A. Yes, in one form or another many times.

Q. You cited a number of articles fof the two
conclusions that Mr. Watson asked you about at length and

used the answers to the interrogatories, numbers 15 and

23. And the two sentences that Mr. Watson was asking you

about was, one, quote, my own research and conclusion led

e ~- and interviews, sorry == “"led me to the conclusion

_that there is a deep fear among knowledgeable citizens

régarding the danger of exposure’to~a11 saurces]of
electromagnetic fields. This‘fear has led to a problém
in the selling of residential structures within the
adjacent area to transmission line rights-of-way and

initial responses to this issue appear in appraiser's

~seminarg."”

And then the second sentence was -- and I left out

the footnote, which wasn't part of the text -~ but the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  (747) 7617150 -
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initial indication is the range of up to 15 to 25
percent.

Going back to the text, in interrogatory number 23,

the statement that was quoted was, "In summary, until the

uncertainty and differences of opinion are settled one
way or the other, there is a high probability that values
will decline, disinvestment will occur and changes in
land use which are contrary to local policy énd zoning
will result in the afeas,immediately adjacent to
transmission lines."

Now, you were asked in the interrogatories
séparateiy to, one, provide all notes, research results,
et ceteéera, which were prepared by you -~ to do the
research that led ybu to that conclﬁsion:‘seccndly, to
provide all documents that were preparea during
interviews. |

Now, just staying with that one for a minute, did
yvou identify in answer to that question the interviews
that you conducted?

A. Yes.

Q. With real estate agents and éppraisers?

A. Yes. |

’Q. Did vou in fact discuss with them théir

: knowieage or their experience, I should say, with réspect

to the effect of transmission lines on problems in the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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‘sale of those?

A. Yes.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I move to strike that. We

have -~ there is no foundation.

JUDGE SMOLEN: There is a stipulation. Is this

regular redirect or does it still go to the motion to

strike the witness' testimony which we have resolved by

égreement of Counsel?
| MR. WATSON: We have resolved one-half, I think.
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.
MR. SUGARMAN: My concern is that ~- that's
correct. We didn't resolve that. But my concern is that

also I want the record to show since there was

cross-examination I wanted the full scope of the research

and preparation that he did on the issue of foundation by
way of strengthening ~--

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are asking really leading

‘questions. This is redirect and it is direct

questioning.;ri think you should ask questions not in a
leading form. |
MR. SUGARMAN: All right. Let me rephrase it.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait. Is there an answer to which
you ohject,; or are yoﬁ objecting to the question?
MR.’WATSON: I am objecting to his aéking for ?é

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, he is going to rephraée the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. - {717} 761-7150
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guestion. So he has withdrawn the previous question.

MR. WATSON: And he has withdrawn the previous
answer as well?

JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't’know that he answered that
question.

MR. WATSON: It was not cleér to me whether he did.

| MR. SUGARMAN: I asked whether he had identified in
the answers to interrogatories the personé fhat‘he
discussed the subject with.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Was‘that the last guestion? |

MR. SUGARMAN: He answered that. - Then I aSked him
another guestion.

4JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's get the last quéstiona

MR . WATSON: I am movihg to strike that.

" {Whereupon, the réporter read from the record as
foliowé: |

Q. Did you in fact discuss ﬁith them their
knowledge or their experience, I should say.
with respeét to the effect of transmission
lines on problems in the sale of thése?

A. Yes.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, Mr. Sugarman is embarking
on an examination to bring out what the Witﬁess~discu55ed‘
with somebody else about propefty values. Ahd‘~~

MR . SUGARMAN : Notkabout property Vaiues. Nét

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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about property values. Would you stop that, pleése?

MR. WATSON: Whatever he calls it, what he asked
these people, who are not present here today, we have no
way of cross-examining those individuals. And it
deprives us of our rights to confront the evidence‘
presented.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Isn't it the same as if he said, for
example; I did a survey and aé a result of my‘survey this
is my conclﬁsioni Isn't that basically what he is
saying? I spoke to so and so and so and soO and so and so
and’as‘a‘result of discussing it with them this is my
conclusion and partially based on that this is my study.

' MR. WATSON: Your Honor, in that caée;I think it is
a different situation from'citing, for example, materials
that he relied upon that we can ask him about,'we can
exémine the witness about. Now what ﬁe~have him doihg is
basically having a conversation with somebody elée which
we have no records or notes of which we are not privy to
and we have the witness coming in and saying here is the
information that I have on this matter and I have gained
it from some interviews -~ |

JUDGE SMOLEN: He has not given us the information.
He is’saying T have spoken and as a result of my
convarsaticns this is what =-= I am going to ovérrule the

objection and let the question and answer stand.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY' {717) 761-7150
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But no more léading questions, please, on redirect.

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, Your Honor.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Mr. Turner, would you get your‘ansﬁérs to’
interrogatories in front of vou for the next couple of
questions? Since I don't have to ask leading’questigns
and it would be easier.

(Witness perusihg.aocument.)

Q. Mr. Turner, would you identify -- I don't know
if yvou need your responses for this, but would you
identify the names of the persons you spoke with?

A. I spoke to —— 4in regards to resale of units
adjacent to tranémission:lines, I spoke to six persons:
SteVen Darlington, a real estate agent in Bucks COUnty;
James Briggs, a real estate agent in Bucks County;
William Rambo, a real estate agent in Chester County: a
Mr. Snyder, who is an appraiser; Mr. Sengpeél in -
Langhorne, who is an appraiser; and John Hosey, who is

‘also an appraiser.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor; I am going to cbjeét fo,
testimény beyond this with‘reSpect to thése individuals
because we have already had appraisal not be admissible
diréétlyi Certainly it's‘not admissible as hearsay.

JUDGE SMOLEN:/ He is nét going to tell us what they

said.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. And in question numbér (¢), interrogatory
numnber 15(c), you were asked tb provide the documents
appréisals, data, memofandum, reports, studies,
pubiications or other materials reliéd upon by vyou for
vour conclusion that, quote,’this fear has lead to a’

problem in the selling of residential structures within

the area adjacent to transmission line rights-of-way. Do

you see that question there?

A. Yes.

Q0. Now, you cited in response to that
interrogatory relating to a problem in the selling of
residential structures, you cited 15(b), and in citing
15(b), what were you intending to refer té there? |

A~ In c¢iting 15(b) I was gcing to refer to the

- 4interviews that I had held with those six persons.

Q. Just named?

A. Correct.

Q. And did you also respond to PECo's
interrogatorykby citihg certain references from the
annotated bibliography?

A. Yes.

Q. And Mr. Watson asked you a bunch of questions
abdut that. Aﬁd by the way, the statement that you cited

those —-- the statement that you cited those references in

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY _ (717) 7617150
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‘response to interrogatory 15(c), did that statement say

anvything about or d4id it refer to the term property

values? The term that you were asked about in 15(¢). .In

other words, the portion of your testimOny.

A. It dealt with -- 15(c) dealt with fear of a
problem in the selling ~- this fear, which is the fear of
E/MF, has led to a problem in the selling of résidential
structures. |

Q.k Now, Mr. Watson teferred ybu first to your
reference number seven. Can you get your reference
number seven in front of you?

| A. I have it.

Q. Does reference number seven, if you will
address’the summary and conciusidn in:referencé number
seven, is that the Colwell 1979 paper?

A. Yes.

Q. What does reference seven c¢onclude?

A. "Summary and conclusions: The primary
conclusion ofrthis article runs counter to existing

doctorate. It has shown that proximity to an electric

transmission line is associated with diminished selling

prices.”

‘ Qa  In your opinion did that support the statement

‘that this fear has led to a problem in the selling of

residential structures?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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A. Yes.

Q. Now, Mr. Watson asked you about reference
number-15. Would you get reference number 15, please?

Q. In terms of reference nﬁmbér'ls, was that
something that you considered and relied upon in your
conclusion? |

A. Yes.

Q. And take a look at the last paragraph on the
first page of reference number 15. That is the Beasléy
article. |

A. Yes.

Q. And how does it describe the studies in

Baltimore?

A. The last paragraph on the page says, "The
results of the studies are mixed for lots which are
de?elbped with higher'priced homes, parenthesis, in the
$225,000 to $250,000 range there appeared to be a zero to
five percent negative effect in value of lots near the
powerlines as opposed to those which were not near
lines."

Q. <€an you continue, pleasé?

AL M“In interviéwing develbﬁers associated with‘
these lot sales and subsequent home sales, however, he
ascertained that the prices are USually somewhat quite

similar. The influence comes in having a longer sellout

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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time frame for lots near the powerline rights-of-way.

Q. Did you consider that statement or that finding
and rely upon it in reaching your conclusion?

A. Yes.

Q. Now, Mr. Watson also asked you about reference

‘number 16, the impact of high voltage lines on e

overhead transmission lines on the value of real property
by Kinﬁard, et al. And I Will ask you ifkybu considered
that analysis as well?

A. Yes, I did.

Q. Was there any indication in there as to whether

there might be problems or were problems in selling real

“estate near transmission lines?

A. 1In that particular article thefe‘was,no
diééussion of the damage of values. This and other
articles dealt with sizes of lots and'other factors. But
this particuiar article, this Kinnard article, indicated
no difference in values.

Q. .Now, Mr. Turrier, Mr. Watson also éskéd you
about your reference numbér 17, which was the article in
Fortune Magazine on December 31, 1990. Did youkcoﬁSidef
that article?

A Yes‘

Q. 'And did that article state -- addressing yon‘td

page 84 =~ what the director of the analysis and support

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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dgivision in the office of radiation programs at the
Environmental Protection Agency COncluded,‘referring you
to the first column of page 84?‘

A. The reference is to Sagan of ERP --

0. No. To Halper.

A. Okay.

Q. ‘The next paragraph.

A. This is a quote from Martin Halper of the EPA

and it states that, “He does not feel so confused. He is

,thekdirector of the analvsis and support division of the

office of radiation programs and spent many years in the
office of toxic substances. Says he, in all my years of
1oakiﬁg at chemicals I haQé never seen a;éet of
epidemiological studies that remotely approached the
weight of the evidence that we are seeing with ELF
electromagnetic fields. Clearly there is something
here."

Q. Did you consider that statement in reaching

‘your conclusion that was expressed in that interrggatory

that this fear has led to a problem?

A, Yes;

Q. Now, if you look at page 85 of the Fortune
Magazine article, the last two péragraphs, ﬂr. wWatson

referred you to Mr. Lewis' statement about a 25 percent

value over the last 18 months?

EOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY | (717) 7617150
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A. Yes.

0. Would you read the next two sentences of that
péragraph after the statement'about a 25 percent
reduction in value?

A. Pardon me. I am going very slowly tdday‘

Q. Okay;

(Witness perusing document.)

Q. It's the second to last baragraph of thé
article.

A. I understand. Do you want me to reéd the two
paragraphs? |

Q. The two sentences after the‘sentence about the
25 percent. |

A. "He says," and this is David Lewis, "He says

living near powerlines is starting to seem as undesirable |

to buyers as living near a freeway. In Manhattan a real

estate risk advisory service has begun offering investors .

information about the location of electrical substations

so they can avoid nearby property."

Q. Mr. Watson also asked you about your reference

number 18, which was an article in the Chicago Tribune?
kA. Yes.
0. Would you read the fourth paragraph of:that'
article, please. That is June 7; 1991.

A. The fourth paragraph states, quote; increasing

COMMONWEALTH REPGRTING COMPANY. ~ (717) 761-7150
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' o 1]l numbers of owners are getting their homes tested for
| 2!l exposure and a small but growing number of buyers are
3|l making their purchases contingent on low reédings."
'4E ' Q. Low readings of what? |
5 A. They are discussing magnetic fielés created by
6 electric powerlines. | ’
I
?i 0. And did that support ycuryconclusicn that,
8|l quote, this fear h&s led to a problem in the selling of
9k residential structures within the adjacent area to
10 transmiséion line rights-of-way?
1 ff " A. Yes.
O , | 12 Q. Now, finally Mr. Watson, I believe, askéd you
| l | 13 |} about your reference number 22. And your reference
14{ number 22 is the article in Government News which
15’ 'ﬁr4 Watson characterized aé a trade publiCatioh ~= T'm
gn‘k‘,: - 16}l sorry. The Realtor News, the government news section, is
g 17 that right?
F 18 || A. Yes.
| . 19" - Q. What is the title of that article?
204 | A. Some Home Buvers Expressing Concérns About
21§  Powerlines.
2zf Q. And Mr. Watson read vou a sentence reading as
23:‘ follows: "Growing concerns over a possible link between
24f‘ high tension powerlines and cancer hash't vet had~any
25  significant imﬁact on residential markets, Realtors" --
coMMONwEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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registeted trademark. Do you know what that term
Realtors as a registered trademark refefs to there?

A. No, I don't.

Q. "Realtors say." What does the next sentence
say?'

A. "But they say buyers in some markets are asking -
about powerlines and houses’near powerlines in some areas
ténd to remain on the market longer."

Q. Did that support your conclusion as to the fear
leading to a problem in'the selling of residential
properties?

A. Yes.

Q5 If houses are on the market longer, putting
aside the ultimate price, if houses are‘qn the market
longer what tends to happen with them in terms of the
effect on land use in the commuﬁity? What tends to
happen to propértieé that are on the market for a longer
period of time?

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I object to that.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Now we are beating a dead horse. He

‘has testified so many times already on the same thing.

It is repetitious. That's all I am saying.
MR. SUGARMAN: All right.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Mr. Watson asked you to define what you mean by

COMMONWEALTH REPOBTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150




10 ||
11
12

13

161l
17 |f

18

9

'2Gﬁ

21 i

15

700

a nuisance. Can you state what you meant in writing your

testimony by the term nuisance?

A. A nuisance is an action by a party or other

- uses or caused by other uses that affects your own use of

youyr property.

JUDGE SMOLEN: And that is how you used the term
nuiéance in your testimony?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are not offering it as a legal

- definition of the term nuisance?

THE WITNESS: Absolutely not. I know of legal

definitions and they go on the basis of a lot of land use |

planning, but that is the way I used it in this case.
JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. Go ahead.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Now, Mr. Watson asked yvou about your activities

in Phoenixville. Did you provide in response to

interrogatories copies of correspondence that you

provided to the Borough of Phoenixkville in your capacity
as a consultant to the borough in evaluating the project
that is shown on PECo-4? |

A. Yes, I did.

Q. And I show you a document d&ted‘March 22,

1990 ~-

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I would 1like to see it,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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piease;

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes.

MR. SUGARMAN: This was provided to you in the
answers to interrogatories.

(Document handed to Mr. Watson.)

MR. SUGARMAN: Wait a minute, I may have given you

the wrong document. I don't have a problem with

“you looking at it, but I may have given you the wrong

document.

(Pause.)

"MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, this is the document I meant.

Yes, this is it. I gave you the right document.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do we have an open question?
MR. SUGARMAN: T am letting Mr. Watson review the

aocument, but the question is going to be is tﬁat the

document that you gave to the borough council in March,

1990.

MR. WATSON: I am going to object to it.” It's

dirrelevant. It is extraneous material. What he gave to

somebody elseé has ndthing to do with this case.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You gquestioned him about -- is this
on the project?

MR. WATSON: I questioned him because he made a

‘reference to the project. But what papers he may have

provided to somebody else has no bearing in this case.
COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150




104

11

13

17

19

24 |

25 it

1z

14
15 )

16 ||
18

20
21
22 ||

23 ||

702

MR. SUGARMAN: We are not offefing this to prove
that E/MF has a harmful efféct on human health. We are
offering it to prove that he raised the issue‘with the
Borough of Phoenixville long before he got involved in
this process, that it is an’issue that he as a
prOfessional planner is raises. He gave it as an example
of planners being concerned -- |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Don't testify, please.

Your questiOningkcf Mr. Turner in connection’with
E/MF and the Borough of thenixville was that he never
raised E/MF before the Bérough of Phoenixville when he
was testifying in connéction with some project throtgh
which a 230 or 238 line ran. He wants to counter that.

MR. WATSON: I raised it as to what he testified
to, whether he put anything in testimony.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I think it is proper.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. 1Is this the review document that YOu,pfovided
to borough council --

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait, wait.

ﬁR. WATSON: I think maybe we have two different
projects hete. The one that I raised about his never
testifyihgfon was Donald Gaster.

THE WITNESS: Is that Phoenixville?

MR. WATSON: No. The questions that you remember, |-

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71 7) 761-7150
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Your Honor, about whether he testified to it dealt with
his testimony for Donald Gaster where he did not raise
it. ‘This is a separate matter.

MR. SUGARMAN: Donald Gaster was in Concord
Township and his testimony related to regidnal housing
needs. This is National Properties in Pthnixville and
you asked him about -- he c¢ited National Properties as
one of the projects that he had raised this issue as a

planner to substantiate that it was being raised by

‘planners.

JUDGE SMOLEN: We c¢an go back in the record. It
will take some time. Perhaps YOu want to review yoﬁr
crdss-examination to see whetherkoi ot you raised’the'
matter of E/MF in this witness' aésociation with the
Phoenixville project.

'MR. WATSON: The questions we asked with respect to

this project were an example of Phbenixville and you say .

the'buildings were set back from the edge of the
right-of~way due to health concerns. And he answered
yes. |

I said do vou know how far back they weré get. He
said 15 to 20 feet. | |

So this document does nét go to the point raised.

JUDGS«SMOLEN: But did you ask this witness whether

or not he testified to whomever he was appearing before

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY. {717) 761-7150
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that he did not mention E/MF?

| MR. WATSON: No, Yoiur Honor. Becausekwe didn‘t
know hé testified in this case at all. We simply asked
him’if he recommended -- what he recommended and what
happened. The question was whether the bﬁildings were

moved back and he testified that he made a reference to

 E/MF and that the buildings were moved back 15 to 20

feet.

MR. SUGARMAN: In his direct testimony =--
JUDGE SMOLEN: If he menticned it in the direct
this dsn't necessary. It's repetitive.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I assure you it is not

repetitive.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You wouldn't repeat.

MR. SUGARMAN: Right.

He testified as to the fact that he was involved in

a reviewing capacity, that a tot lot was removed from
beneath the line because of the uncertainty of the health
effects. Buildings were also set back beyond the

right-of-way line. Both the developer and the community

took the extra step in safeguarding the public health.

. He was cross-examined to suggest the implication

that they were allowed to remain very close to the

‘powerline. Now I am going to have these two documents,

his comments which set the stage for the developers

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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response, which deals with why the buildings were located

‘the distance that they were. If my redirect is”k

irrelevant then the cross~examination was irrelévant.
JUDGE SMOLEN: You didn*t ask about why they were
set back.
MR. SUGARMAN: Thét's right. And how far.

JUDGE SMOLEN: But you didn't ask that. He was

objecting to your question. Why don’t you withdraw that

quéstion, ask ahother questiOn along the lines to which
you supported your first,questibn and we will go ahead.

So to that extent your objection is sustained.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I am just trying to get
on witﬁ this and get it done.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q: 'Mr-’Turner. you raised the issue of E/MF as a

concern whén the plans were first presented to you, is

“that correct?

A, Yes.
Q. Did the developer respond to that?
A. Yes.
| Q. As a result of the deVeloper's responée, were
the buildings moved?
A. Yes.

0. And did the developer in his response provide

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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information from Philadelphia Electric Company as to
how == | |

MR. WATSON: Objection, Yéur Honor. This is
leading. He is testifying here.

MR. SUGARMAN: I will withdraw the leading

guestion. I am trying to finish, that's all, Your Honor. .

and it is very clear and we have ﬁocuménts. I'm just
tryihg to help everybody out.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. What information did the developer provide’to
the borough =~ first of all, is’this the letter that the
developer sént to the bofough, dated QOctober 22; 199072
A Yes. |

Q. What information did’thefdeveloper convey to
the borough with respect to the siting of the project in
regard to the transmission line?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait a minute. I am not sure that

the information that the builder provided to the borough

is material in this particular case. Isn't it sufficient

enough that the builder providéa material and as a result |

the setbacks were made greater? We don't have to burden

the record with all this if that is what the witness is

going to testify to.

MR. SUGARMAN: fThere is in here ==

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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MR. WATSON: I am going to object to him reading

‘]_ this document. It's not admissible. It ig extraneous

material. I asked him whether it was set back. Now he
is asking whether it was set back. He said it was set
back 15 t¢ 20 feet when he was asked on cross.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Was the amount of setback based on advice from
PECo as to what the milligauss level wonld be at that
point and what the distance from the transmission line
wﬁﬁia be and what was a’reasonable amount of milligauss
level in PECo's opinion? | |

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor, compound
question. He has at least three guestions in there.

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, can this witness come
back at ten o'clock tomorrow?

JUDGE SMOLEN: He can come back. But I'm going to
sustain this objection. Ask one question.

MR. SUGARMAN: Now that I know he's going to cone
back I don't have any problem. I will go the slow way
until it*s all done.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahe st

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. What was the basis of locating the buildings at
tﬁe distance that they were located from the powerline?

MR, WATSON: I objec¢t to that. Your Honor. There

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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is no foundation. He didn't know how far they were
located'from the powerline and hasn't testified to it.
If he puts that in the reéord then we can have a
comparison. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to ask sdmé quesﬁions.

Theibuildings were set back?

THE WITNESS: “Yes. Some of the Euildings were
directly on the right-of-way line.

JUDGE SMOLEN: = And they were set back?

THE WITNESS: That's corréct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Were théy sét baek to certain
distances which were sﬁggested by any‘party? ’

THE WITNESS: ©No. That was a decision made by the
developer in response to a notioﬂ of a safety margin-
beyond the right—of~way. M

JUDGE SMOLEN: Where did the safety margin emanate,
from where did it emanate? |

THE WITNESS: I suspect that it was arbitrary and

‘said we should set it back beyond the right-of-way and

the buildings were located a certain distance back and it

was agreed upon.
- JUDGE SMOLEN: And was any material in determining

the agreed ﬁpon setback, was material supplied by

Philadelphia Electric Company in the consideration of the

amount of setback?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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. ' 1 | THE WITNESS: I cannot make a conciu‘sioh on that.
. 2 Philadelphia Electric provided information regarding the
2 milligauss levels at the edge of the right-of~way.

4 ; JUDGE SMOLEN: So you don't know whethéi it was

§§ considered or not? “

61l THE WITNESS: It was what I would call an

"7  adjudicated compromising solution where the'commﬁnity and
,8{ the developer came together after public hearings and

g it said,let's get it back beyond the right-of-way as an

10 extra safety margin and the deveioper moved it back. He

ol als¢ produced information ffom~?hiladelphia Electric

;  *~“ ‘12 ‘regarding milligauss levels at the =dge of ﬁhe
» 0 | 1Bl right-of-way. k
el MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you.
151 ' JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's go on.
15: : BY'MR. SUGARMAN:
17 ‘ Q. Mr. Watson asked you about thé status of the

18 research in the area and asked you a series of questions

19 about various references that youyhad as to whether

E’:« | "20 researchers have determined an effect between E/MF énd
| 21# public health, is thatycorrect?v
22 il A. Yes.
g 23  Q. Now, I ask you did you also consider in
‘ s 24  reaching your evaluation your reference number ten?

sl JUDGE SMOLEN: TIf the witness feels that he is

\}‘ R " COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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‘unable to continue at this point we can recess and come

back tomorrow.

MR. SUGARMAN: I am almost through, ?our Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right.

MRekSUGARMAN: If there is not a lot of recroés we
might as well finish. |

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, he didn’'t cite number ten
and this is a leading gquestion anyWay. He is trving to
bring in the company's position paper. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Didn't cite number ten?

MR. WATSON: When we asked what he relied upon he
didn't 1ist it. |

MR. SUGARMAN: I am entitled on rediraét to ask if
there is something else he relied upon.

MR. WATSON: Not to suggest, by the way, didn't yoﬁ‘,
consider number ten.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I think the objection is well taken

- at this‘point. Let's have another question. Even if you .

want to rephrase this one, rephrase it.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. In forming your opinion, did you consider any
other documents? |

A. Yes.

Q. And do you have any of them in front of you?

A. I have a whole lap'full of documents.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY * (717) 76817150
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Q. Did vyou conside: ~~ g6 that I am not accused éf
leading, would vou identify some of those or one or two
of those that you considered?

A. Ag part of my consideration I examined
documents published by Philadelphia Electric Coﬁpany and
PPEL. N

0. And do you have any of those that you
considered of PECo's with vou todav? |

A. 1 only seem to have one of the PECo documents,
but I femembef another one that I used. I might be
withering hére; The document that I have in front of me
is nbted in the annotated bibliography as number ten,
Electric and Magnetic Fields, of Philadelphia Electric
Company. And then I also had another document on the
ABC's of EfﬁP, as I recollect. -

0. I would like to direct your attention to the

PECo document, several lines above the summary and ask

m“ you —=

MR. WATSON: Your Honor ~=
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let him finish the question. And

wait before you answer.

0. T would like to answer if you considered the
guote that appears there?

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, 1 object. It is beyond

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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the scope of cross. There was no reference made to ten
in the direct examination. It was not c¢overed. This is

an,attempt'to add some new direct testimony. It's far

- beyond the scope of the cross.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 1Is this article already in this

 record?

MR. WATSON: No, sir. It has not been referred to.
He had a chance to do whatever he was going to do with it |
in hiskdirect testimony. He did not do anything with it,

“MR. SUGARMAN: That's not true.

JUDGE SKQLBN: Is it in his direct testimony?

MR. SUGARMAN: It is cited as a reference -~

JUDGE SMOLENi In his diréct testimony?

(Pause.) | k

JUDGE SMOLEN: This is a document distributed by

Philadelphia Electric Company? I am asking the witness.

How did you get it?
THE WITNESS: We probably got it directly from
Philadelphia Electric Company. We contacted both PP&L

and Philadelphia Electric Company regarding publications

in this regard. I don't know how it came into the

office, but I think it might have come in by mail or by
pickup. I am not sure which one. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: When?

THE WITNESS: This document'ﬁrobably would have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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been‘within the last six months.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Before or after you prepared your
testimony?

THE WITNESS: Well before I prepared the testimonya,.
The document is dated 1988.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you meﬁtion it in your testimony?

THE RITNESS: Only in the bibliography.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You did mention it?

THE QITNESS: It's in the bibliography. which is
noted with my testimony. It is noted in the bibliography
as one of the reports.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am doing to ask Mr. Watson, did
you ask any questions on that?

MR. WATSON: No questions, Your Homor. That is the
basis for my objection.

JUDGE SMOLEN: fThe basis for his objection is that
it exceeds the scope of cross.

MR. SUGARMAN: And the answer is that he was asked
for all the bases of his conclusion as to the existence
or the probable existence of E/MF and the basis for not
energizing the line and the basis for his recommendations
with respect to prudent avoidance. He was asked about

all those things on cross. And on redirect it is, I

. think, fundamental that T have a right subject to the

issue of surprise to, quote, rehabilitate, not that he

EOMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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needs rehabilitation, but to ask him about something.
And he had cited it in his annotated bibliography, so
it's not beyond the scope to ask him if there is
additional basis beyondkwhat Mr. Watson asked hinm about
from hiskanswers to interrogatories for his cbnclusions.
| MR. WATSON: But, Your Honor --
MR. SUGARMAN: It is not beyond the scope.
JUDGE SMOLEN: You will be able to recross on it.
_MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor, but the point is
whether we are going to start introducing new material on |
redirect. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: If it is a document that truly comes

from PECo, and I don't know whether it does, it could be

conisidered as an admission and could come in, the whole

document itself.

MR. WATSON: I recognize that. But I am saying
this witness -- here is what happened in simple terms.
He was about the bases for his‘Opinicns from thesge

interrogatories and he made a list of them. He didn't

include number ten in his Ilist.

"JUDGE SMOLEN: He says he did.

MR. WATSON: No. He included number ten in his

“annotated bibliography.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Don*t refer to anﬁotated now because

the bibliography is ndt'going to be annotated.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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MR. WATSON: His unannotated bibliography. Then we
asked him questions in discovery what were his bases for
his opinions and he made a listing of the bases for his
opinions and he gave us the numhérs. He did not make any
reference to ten. We asked him about thé'oneskthat‘hé
made reference to. And now Mr. Sugarman ig trying to get
ten back in because thé witness mever referred te it in

his material. And I think the Commission rules suggest

that you c¢an‘'t do that.

JUDGE SMQLEN: I'm going to shérten this. The
objection is sustained. Let's go to the next gquestion.

' MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, I would like to be héara
on why it should be admitted. | ‘

JUDGE SMOLEN: You have not offered it yet. VWhy

don't you finish with the witness and then you can offer

it.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Did you consider the information that‘PECo

itself provided in reaching your conclusions?

A. Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: All right. He coﬁéideredkit. He is
not going to ask him what he considered. Go ahead.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. What information did you have from PECo that

you considered?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) '7’61‘?1 50




716

’ | 1 | MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor{ Same basis.
| 2 JUDGE SMOLEN: I dlon't Kknow whethér you are driving
3§ at the content of the information or you are looking for
4 an answer, some material that was sent to me.
5 : MR.'SUGARMAN: At this point I will ask him some

61 material that was sent to him.
7 , MR. WATSON: Your Honor, we are sort of dancing
8|l around this. This is sort of like saying is there

9l  anything between exhibits nine and 11 that you

10 considered.

11 f MR. SUGARMAN: That is not the case, Your Honor,
i ’ : 12l  because the gquestions on cross --

13’ JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Sugarman. T ruled on it. I

14} sustained the objection. Go onto the next topic.

15§ -~ BY MR. SUGARMAN:

16“ Q. Mr. Watson and His Honor asked you on direct
17| what you would recommend or what in your opinion would be

18; apprOpriate'by way of ndt,energizing the line. And you
19: responded that you would not energize a line such as this’
20l through a highly populated area unless and until there

21§ was definite information as to the nature and the extent
22 of the problem or health problems associated with E/MF,
23  is that correct? |

;”‘l'° S 24 MR. WATSON: I move to strike. Leadihg. He's

251 testifving.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761.7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: It is leading. You are testifying.
MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, it is the basic form of
re&iréct to ask the witness what his’previous testimony
was/hy way of a leading Questibn.
| JUDGE SMOLEN: I sustained it. Go ahead. You can
rephrase. | |

MR. SUGARMAN: Your Honor, can I call him back

- tomorrow morning when we are all fresh? Can we adjourn

fér”the night?
' JUDGE SMOLEN: Let‘s ask the witness can he return
tomor row?

THE WITNESS: I am available tomorrow with a

meeting between nine and 11. If you are running all day,

I can make it some time.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's see what the schedule is with

Dr. Liboff.

MR. SUGARMAN: He is coming in tomorrow and subject

to the weather he will be here at ten o'clock.

MR. WATSON: Based on what it ran today if we
assume the same sort of cadence, timing, I .imagine cross
will last all day.

>.3UDGB SMQLEN: How much more 4o you’have?
MR. SUGARMAN: I have about ~- it's hard for me to

say. Your Honor, because I am trying to conduct redirect

~ the way I normally conduct it and I am having trouble

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 761-7150
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: . 1§ doing it. ,

| | 2 JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, you are doing a lot of

3: characterization. Does he recail his testimony about

4 certain subjéct matter énd then ask the question.

54 MR. SUGARMAN: That is what I did.

6  JUDGE SMOLEN: No, but you were characterizing his
?u' testimohy. Go ahead.. |

8l MR. SUGARMAN:

ol ~ ¢. Do you recall your testimony about your

10| récommendations as to energizing or not enerﬁizing the
"11f 1ine?

125. A. Yes.

13 | v Q. And do you recali,the factors that you
14t ddentified in recommending‘that the line not be

15] energized?

6l

17

A. Yes.

Q. And can you state what those factors were? -

R L S e

18 | A. The first’faCtor was a generalized prin¢iple of
19| prudent avoidance which in my opinion states cleariy that |
v20  yvou do not run new 1ines'through densely pOpulateé areas.,
21| Q. And do you have support from Philadelphia

'22i Electric Company for the application of prudent‘avoidance

23|  with respect to E/MF?

o4 |t 'A. There are two references. The one reference ig

251l in a booklet that is produced by Philadélphia~Electric; a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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glossy booklet which I believe is referenced as the ABC's
of E/MF. I will have to find it. But it basically |
discusses the issues of —--

JUDGE SMOLEN: You were‘not asked what it
discusses.

THE WITNESS: I beg your pardon.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He may ask you that and there may be
ocbijections on it. Just try to confine your answer to the
question.

THE WITNESS: Fine.

That was one booklet.k'Thefother was an article
pubiished by Philadelphia Electric entitled Electric and
‘Magnetic Fields which I also reviewed.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. And do you have'that Second article with vou
today?

A. Yes, I do.

Q. And did you consider it in reaching’thek
conclusion as to which you testif;@d on |
crosg-examination?

JUDGE SMOLEN: It's the same thing. He stands to
be heard. |

MR. WATSON: Beyond the scope, Your Honor. We
didn't ask him;that, we didn’'t ask him about the article.

He is just trying to provide supplemental direct

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-715G
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testimony after cross-examination here.
MR. SUGARMAN: I would like to distinguish fhis,
MR. WATSON: Redirect is suppbsed to be asked on
what was asked on cross.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead, Mr. Sugarman.

MR. SUGARMAN: The distinction between this and the

previous one is that in the previous one where Your Honor

sustained the objection the Applicant had directed an

interrogatory and had asked the witness for all of his
references supporting that particular conclusion. In

this case am

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you,offering the entire

document? Are you going to offer it as ah admission?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have any objection to it

coming in as an admission from Philadelphia Electric

Company? Not through this witness. For any reason

vhatsoever. Is it not an admission?
Let's go off the record.
{Discussion off the record.)

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, to the extent that this is

the document as we understand it prepared by Philadelphia

Blectric Company, we have no problem with its admission
if it is properly sponsored. We do have a problem,

however, with the basic principle of waiving here the

GOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  [717) 761-7150
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rule that redirect examination should be limited to the

material that was cross-examined on. This was not

cross—examined on.

JUDGE SMOLEN: 8o what youn are saying dis that vyou

have no objection to this document if it does not come in

through this witness.

MR. WATSON: 1If it is sponsored properly, ves, Your

Hotior .

JUDGE SMOLEN: This witness could sponsor it in the

sense that he received it in the mail and this is what he |

got in the mail.

MR. WATéON: He could'sponsor it in thét sensge,
Your Honor, but not in connection with his testimony.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's get the document in as'an‘
exhibit. He received it in the mail.

'MR. SUGARMAN: Tﬁank‘you, Your Honor.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Is Turner Exhibit 4, are they two documents,
twp documents that you received from PECo? |

A Yes,’théy are»bésically'the same document
reprinted with a different header.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are they marked for identification?
I don't think they are.

MR. SUGARMAN: May they be marked as Turher€4.

4ta) and 4(b}?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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MS&. McCLOSKEY: I think we're up to b.

MR. SUGARMAN: ‘Turﬁeréﬁ. :SOrry, Your Honor. .
JUDGE SMOLEN: Four and‘éf
 MR. SUGARMAN: We already héVQ a four.

MS. MCCLOSKEY: Four is the bibliography, I

believe.

JUDGE SMOLEN: EQCuse me. She is correct.

MR. SUGARMAN: You rejected it. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are going to supply a new
bibliography without ahnotatibns. That would be four.
This would bé 5 and 6. |

(Whereupon, the documents were marked

as Protestant's Exhibits Nos. Turner-4

Turner-5 and Turner-6 for
identification.) '
MR. SUGARMAN: We are offering it as an admission
by PECo.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let‘s find out how this witness got

Sit.

MR. SUGARMAN: How he what?

JUDGE SMOLEN:  How he received ii;

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q.  How did you receive Turnefas and 67

A. To the best of my recollection, it came in by

'mail. T might say we did solicit this information with

Philadelphia Electric and with other power companies so

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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that it 5ust didn't arrive as a flyer:iin the mail.

JUDGE SMOLEN: For both Counsel, let me request
that they don‘t start reading from documents which are
going to be part of the record. If you are going to make
argument on them, make in it your brief. The whole
document is coming in with whatever it says. It's
unnecessary to put the same thing on the record twice.

MR. SUGARMAN: Can I just ask what portion of it he
relied upon? | | |

JUDGE SMOLENi He read the whole thing. ‘Did you
read the whole thing? |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: ’You relied on the whole thing?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Go ahead.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Last guestion. You indicated that -= you spokei

about the relationship between deferring energizing this

‘line and cohgested areas of population. Are there

areas --
JUDGE SMOLEN: I am not sure he said congested.
MR. SUGARMAN: What did he say?
JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't know. kBut I don't believe
he said c¢ongested.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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Q. What was the word you used?

A. Very dense, high density.

Q. High density. Sorry. Okay.

Are there planning cansidefations in the planning

profession which allocate, I will say, or locate uses

that are associated with risks to avoid dense population

areas?
| A. Yes.
Q. And can you identify some of those uses?
A. Identify some of the uses?
0. Yes. |

'A. The uses can be onerous industrial uses,

S guarries, landfills and uses that have an effect. that

wauld cauée surrounding‘land uses to be impacted
negatively.

Q. In so locating those uses is’it assumed that
they‘wiil be safe or nonéharmful in those~npn~6ensely
populated areas or is it -~ | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't understand the guestion.

MR. WATSON: Objection; Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't understand the qﬁestion.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. 1In the planning profession is it assumed that
by locating sugh uses at a distance from dénéelyl
popuiate& areaé that will;eliminate the risk associated

CCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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with that usage or is it intended to minimize it?

JUDGE SMOLEN: It is a leading question.

- Sustained. Mr. Watson made an objection. He raised his

hand.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. What 4is the philosophy behind allocating those
uses to sparsely populated areas?

A. Those uses have a significant external impact

and therefore should not be located.in an area where

their impacts would be felt by a significant number of

persons or other kinds of uses. So that distance is one
of the coefficients or one of the parameters we use
between onerous uses and other more normal land uses:
The planning literature deals Qith buffers, berms, ’
distance separations andkother means to isolate onerous
uses from more normal pattern of land uses within a
community.

0. And lastly, Mr. Tﬁrner,’in indicating the basis
for not energizing the line, did you consider or do you
consider that the queétion of the need fof the line is
relevant to that determination?

A. I think it is relevant and I included it in my
recommendations as to the evaluation of whether or not
the line is needed in reference tokwhethér or not the

line is energized.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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MR. SUGARMAN: Thank you. No furthér quesfiéns;

MR. WATSON: I move to strike all of his testimony
that is based upon a consideration parfially'of.ﬁeed,
Your HOnor. That has been excluded from this casé. 1
could give specific references.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well.kneéd has been excluded.

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes, it has, Your Honor. The only
purpose for including it here was because the witness was
asked what is the basis or the formula or criteria ﬁhat
hé would use in deciding when to energize the line. It
is unfair to leave his answer incomplete.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am not going to leave it
incomplete. So the witness' testimony, objected to, is
that need is a consideration in energizing it. Whether
you believe there is a need now or no need now, you'are
not making any recommendation on that, are you?

THE WITNESS: That's correct.

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are saying that that should be a

consideration?
.THE WITNESS:  Correct.
JUDGE SMOLEN: And you‘don't know whethef orknot
the Commission has already considered that, do you?
THE WITNESS: No, I do not.
MR WATSON: Qerhaps T heard this wrong but I

thought I just heard him gsay that he considered need.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: BAs a factor.

MR. WATSON: As a factor in reaching his
recommendations here in this case.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Did you consgider néed in reaching
your recommendations in this case?

THE WITNESS: No. The last page of my testimony
stated that one of the parameters =-

MR. WATSON: Could we have his answer read back,

Your Honor?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, is Mr. Sugarman satisfied that
if the witness did answer that need was a consideration
that that portion of his answer be stricken?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes and no. His testimony was that

it is a factor that should be considered in making a

decision.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's find out if that's his
testimony.
(Whereupon, the reporter read from the record as
follows:
Q. And lastly, Mr. Turner, in indicating the
basis’far’not energizing the line, did you
consider or do you consider that the guestion
6f the need for the line is relevant to that
determination? |

A. I think it 4is relevant and I included it in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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my recommendations as to the evaluation of
whether or not the line is needed in reference
to whether or not the line is energized.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I téke that -- I am asking the
witness =- to be that you included the question of
whether the line is needed in reaching your c¢onclusion,
not whether or not you believe the line is needed?

THE WITNESS: You’are absolutely correct. And it
is phrased as a question on the last page of my
testimony.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Does that satisfy the objection?

MR. WATSON: That provides the basis for the
objection, and that is he is taking into account an

improper factor, a factor that has been excluded by the

Commission.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He says he has not taken it as a

factor in reaching his conclusions. He said that that is

a factor which should be taken into consideration.

MR. WATSON: I think the answer just read sald he

did. Maybe I missed that, but I think he said he in fact

took it into account.

‘JUDGE SMOLEN: He took it into account in reaching
his conclusion that it should be a factor. That is the
way I understand it.k You can argue one way and

Mr. Sugarman can argue some other way. I am going to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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overrule the objection. Let's go on.

You have concluded, have you not, Mr. Sugarman?
MR SUGARMANf Yes, sir. )
JUDGE SMOLEN: Do you have any recross?
MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor.
RBCROSS~BXAM1NATION

BY MR. WATSON:

0. Hdﬁ did you take the guestion of need info
account in your testimony? ’

A. I stated that thaﬁ shoﬁld be oné of the
parameters investigated in terms of the energizing of the
line.

Q.' And did vyou investigate that parameter?

A. No. I did not. As I stated earlier, I made no
investigation.

Q. Did you make any assumptions about that
parameter? |

A. No. I just - included it as something
that should be considered in evaluating whether or not
the line should be energlzed or not.

Qg So let me ask vou hypothetlcally, what if it is

assumed in this case that the line is needed? Would that

‘have any bearing‘on your conclusion that it ought to be
~ delayed?

A. That, of course, deals with weighing the issue

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 7617150
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il." 1| of public concern as reflected by the Protestants versus
2 the ﬁeed for the line. I made no evaluation on that.
34 Q. And what is,your evalﬁation of it?
4& A. I made none.

51 0. I am just asking what your evaluation right now

, 6{ is, not whether you did.

7“, JUDGE SMOLEN: I am not sure I understana'the‘

8/ question. Evaluation of need?

9l MR. WATSON: I am just asking him -~

10 JUDGE SMOLEN: Now you are opening the door.

1 MR. WATSON: I am asking the hypothetical question
. , : | 12 whether -- if it 1is assumed that the line is needed
é’ 13}l whether that in fact -~
. 14y JUDGE SMOLEN: You are asking him to weigh the

15£ public concern exbressed through the witnesses versus an

16} assumed need?

Sy MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor. I am assuming that
18]l  the Commission has said that the line is needed and I anm
19|l asking him assuming the Commission says the line is

20|l needed does that have an impact on your recommendation

21| that the line be delayed.

220 MR. SUGARMAN: I object to the guestion. I object
" 23|l to the question for two reasons. One is because we have
2@* never had any opportunity to participate and the

25|  Commonwealth Court has said that we were denied due

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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process and that the Commission acted improperly in
whatever it did before because we never had any
opportﬁnity'to participate.

Number two, the issue of need hés been precluded
from this proceeding, so we have not been able to make a
recqrd in’this proceeding up to noﬁ.

Number three, the company advocatedvté Your Honor
that if we could’prove an effect then we’mightkbe
entitled to litigate the issue of need. And that.was
said by the company to Your Honor through Counsel over
and ovér again in én effert to~perSUade Your Hénor to
keep\it out.

Fourthly, the witnBSS has téstified'that -= if the
witness is being given a blanket single word, need, which
as eQerybody knows in the utility business is not a k
gingle value but hés a range of values and it is
inappropriate to ask him.

Fifthly, the witness testified that he didn't
consider what degree or whether the line is needed, and
i£ is inappropfiate. It is beyond the scope of redirect,
as well. | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: The objection,is sustained. I
believe the objection is sustainable on the point that it
calls‘for a conclusion of the witness that the Commission

has to make in view of the opposition and the concern of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {71%) 761-7150
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the public versus the need, what should be done, and that
is a:conclusion that the Commission has to reach, not a
Witnéss.

MR. WATSON: One more motion, Your HOnor; i would
like to renew at this time our motion to strike the |
testimony as to property values, as to delay in.sellingi'“
et betera, as the references that weie brought ﬁprin the

redirect I think fairly plainly say every situation, of

- course, is different, one of the references talks about

the impact of high voltage overhead transmission lines
and the value of real property. 1In none ofkthoseu
references is‘there any~dis¢ussion of this line at all.
They are from Chicago, from articles written in various
places. Therefore there is no foundation whatsoever for

his assertions. It is like an insurance company taking

into account value of property but that does not make

them appraisers. You get ah appraisal first and then the |
person who uses the informétioh may take it into account.
The differenée here is there is no appraisalyinformation,
he is not an expert on appraising; he hdas conducted no

appraisal and what he is doing is saying since I rely

- upon property value information I can therefore make

assertions about it and put it into the record without an
appraisal.

"JUDGE SMOLEN: I think by vour own objection YOU

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 7617150
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have answered the question that it goes to the weight of

this witness® testimony, the weight to be placed on this

“witness' testimony, rather than to its admissibility. He

has testified, as I understand it, that he has taken this

perception, this perceived fear into account, the

perceived fear that values are going to go down, and as a
result of these perceptions he has ¢come up with these
conclusions. I think your objection goes to weight and
not to admiSSibilitykand therefbre'1~ﬁill overrule the
cbjection‘without Mr. Sugarman Saying'aﬁything.

MR. SUGARMAN: I think Your Homor was trying to

- achieve a result that way. I only want to say now that I

want to move the aamissian‘of Turner-1 through 6, with
the exception of 4, which is to be supplied. /

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, we wili receive them all.
This,4 is a bibliography which is without annotations,
just a list.

| (Whereupon, the documents marked as
Protestant's Exhibits Nos. Turner-1i

through Turner-6 were received in
evidence.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything further of this witness?

 Does any other Counsel have any questions for the

witness?

' MS. McCLOSKEY: Was his statement moved into the

record?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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‘JUDGE SMOLEN: If it was not moved, that is Turner
Statement No. 1, and it is received withbut any
additional ocbjections which,were-notvruléd on previously.

(Whereupén, the document marked as 
Protestant's Statement No. 1
was received in evidence.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anyihing'furﬁher of the witness by
other Counsel? N

{No audible response;f

JUDGE SMOLEN: Any recross?

{(No audible respohse.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: Anything else?

{No sudible response.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are excused. Thanks an‘awfﬁl
lot for coming in.

{Witness excused.)

JUDGE SMOLEN: We are going to adjourn today‘s
session and we convene tomorrow at 10:00 aam..

Off the record.

{Discussion off the record.)

(Whereupon, at 5:35 p.m., the hearing was

kaﬁj@urnedl to be reconvenea at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday,

" October 16, 1991, in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.)

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Ronald C. Turner, AlA, AICP

“Tastimiony o Publie Utllitles Commiission

Commionweaith of Pennsylvania

RE: Woodbourme-Heaton 230 KV tine

The purpose of the testimony is to examine the proposed dction of Phi!cidetphia
Electric to reconstruct and activate a 230 KV line in Eastern Montgomery County and

~Central Bucks County. This fine, associated with the “Trenton Cutoff', fraverses the

central part of the county funning east/west between Hatboro and Woodbourme. The

- central question of "What is the cppropriate public palicy in The face of unceﬁcam‘y’?“

wui be c:ddressed

The proposed line which will be congruent with the existing Conrail line known as

the "Trenton Cut-off* traverses Upper Moreland Township, Montgomery County, and

ferminates at Woodbourne in Bucks County. The line passes through six townships and

Is proXimate to the Boroughs of Hatboro, Bryn Athyn, and Lcnghome (See Appendix A,

for a map entitled "Land Use Study - Trenton Cut-Off'.) ; ; ‘
The townships which contain the proposed transmission fine have undergone
enormous change over the last forty years, They have shifted from rural and low density

- cormmunities to flourishing suburbs with intense land uses. The table entitied "Population

and Percent Change 1950 - 2210* found in Appendix B depicts the changes that have
occured in the communities contiguous 16 the fine. This region contdined 31,285
persons in 1950, by 1990 it contained 161,310 persons, a growth rate of over 400 percent.

The communities are expected to continue growing well into the future.

Land uses immediately adjacent to the line include the Eastern Mom‘gomery :
Coum‘y Vo Tech School, the Willow Grove Day Camp, Mason's Mill Park, Southampton
Industriat Park, clusters of single-family residential developments, Playwicki County Park,
Langhorme Country Club and Buehl Field. Forty years ago much of this land was actively
farmed and contained few residential public facilities. (A stdp map and aeriat
photogtaphs depicting the line and locations of these land uses will be submitted as an-
exbibit) | | |

In summary, the land use patterns around the line have intensitied at an
extraordinary rafe over the past four decades and are expected to continue into the
future. This continued urbanization of the large townships is a significant factor in

g decxdmg whether or not the Woodbourne-Heaton line should be energized.

September 5. 1991




Ronald C. Tuiher., AlA, AICP

Tesiimony to: Public Utiities Commission
Commonwedith of Pennsylvania

RE: Woodbourne-Heatfon 230 KV Line

Etec’rromcxcne’nc Fuelds (EMF)

The public awareness of the linking of electromagnetic fields (EMF) to health was
stimulated by o nurnber of the articles that have appeared in the press and magazines..
These articles, were of course, a result of the significant amount of research that has
been conducted in the dreq.of EMF's over the last two decades. The most current
summary that has come into the literature is the report entitled, "Biological £ffects of
Power Frequency Electromagnetic Fields* produced by the Office of Technology
Assessment of the Congress of the United Sfcﬂés. This background paper reviewed

research thot finked. under certain circurhsfcnc’:es, glectric and magnetic fields with

biological changes. The conclusion of that report states that "Emerging ev’idence ho

- longer allows one to ¢ategorically assert there are no risks but it does not provide a

basis asserting there s a significant risk Some ressarchers conclude that there is @
definite link between EMF and hedalth defects, others conclude that there is no
relationship. These differences of opinion present citizens and pubhc cgencxes with
ditemmas in regards fo action.

The Envitonmental Protection Agency produced a report in 1990 which suggests

- possible link between electromagnetic field exposure and the occurrence of cancer
- in children; however the report still does not clearly define specific conditions under

which this linkage is created. No clear standards have been produced in this regard
and to my knowledge the EPA does not intend to produce those standards.
There are many ongoing studies in the area of electromagnetic radiation and its

possible hedlth effects. Attached to this memo is a bibliography, as a supplement,
- which includes references summarizing the results of many studies in this area os well as

the riature of studies in progress. Research on electromagnetic radiation and its
gtfects, although not yet conclusive, is extensive and still quite active and does
legitimize the concems of local governments whxch are entrusted with protecting the
public’s health, safety, and welfare.

To my knowledge, several states, e.g. New York and Flodda, have established
standards for strength of electromagnetic fields from high volfage transmission finest,

1 'EIe‘Cfromagneﬁd Fislds froiri 60 Hurts Elactric Power® published by the Department of Engineéfing

and Pubilc Policy, Carnegie Mellon University

September 5, 1991
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Ronald €. Tuner, AIA, AICP

Testimony fo: Public Utiifles Commission
Comrmonwediltts of Pennsyivania

RE: Woodbourne-Hedtor 230 KV Line

- Standards and guidelines for exposure to power frequency electic fields exist in Britcin,

Japan, Poland ond the Soviet UnionZ.,
In parallel with the significant national and inferational research, public

- awdreness has grown at an extraordinary rate with regard to the exposure of this issue in

the popular press. My own research and interviews led me 1o the conclusion that there

- 18 a deep fear among knowledgeable citizens regarding the danger of éxpOsure fo all

sources of electromagnetic fields. This fear has led to a problem in the selling of
residential structures within the adjacent ared to transmission fine rAghts-of-way and initicl

- responses 10 this issue appear in appraisers’ seminars3, This uncertainty and fear which

are now imbedded in the public percepfion constifute a new reality inthe telationship of
communities and persons to the sources of electromagnetic fields. As a land use
pianner. this vc:n‘abie is now & signifc‘:cn’r elemen’r inthe plcxnning and reguia’r on of ut‘mty

;;;;;

used by ﬁncnf:sc:l institutions in emluotmg properties will soon include relaﬂonship 10 EMF
generators like transmission lines. This inclusion would paraliel radon tests that are now

used as a matter of course in many residential sales. In a recent project where | was

Involved in a reviewing capacity by a community#, a tot lot was removed from beneath
@ 220 KV fransthission fine because of the uncertainty of the health effects.  Buildings

were also set back beyond the right-of-way since both the developer and the
community took the exira step in safeguarding public health: even though. as pointed
out previously, the evidence is still mcc:nclus;ve &5 1o the mechanism by which this
linkage is effectuated.

4. Ihe Traditional Way of Hondling Off-Site EMF impacts in Townshio
Zoning and Planning Ordinan

There is & long tradition in township regulation of environmental impacts, Cffssite
environmental impacts caused by industtial and manufacturing uses have long been
considered an -area or province for regulation. Thaese ordinances have been prepared

2 “Electromiagnetic Fields from 60 Hurls Electric Power" published by the Depariment of Engmeerfng
and Public Policy, Carriegie Mellor Unlversdy

Sinitiat evidence suggests value reductions in the range of 15% 1o 25%.
4 Phoenixvile Borough, NP praject, 1990,

Sepfember S, 1991 ,
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Ronald C. Tumer, AlA, AICP

- Testimony to: Public Utllitles Commission

Comrmoenwealth of Pennsyivania
RE: Woodbourne-Heaton 230 KV Line

and adopted in Bucks County since the 1950%. In general, they deal with issues of odor,
noise, and glare and have in many cases included a section on radioactive emissions
and electrical disturbances, The electical disturbance has generally been relegafed
to interference in off-site equipment and operations. This would involve interference in
the normal operation of radios. television sets, etc., caused by radio transmission or
generators of EMF. Health effects are not specifically mentioned in these ordinances
since the public awareness of the pofential linkage between EMF and health effects has
not been in the public consciousness.until recently. An example wouid be the following

-from the Phoenixville: Borough Zoning Ordinance:

‘There shall be no electrical disturbance adversely affecting
- the operation of any equipment beyond the property line of
the creator of such disturbance.”

In addition, these performance standards mentioned before were generally

‘associated with industrial uses where major equipmient and systems were used which

could cause off-site impacts. For this reason, | anticipate that the off-site impacts of EMF
wiil fall under locat regulation as the public concerns about the hedlth effects grow
larger. While PUC regulated furictions are generally exempt from the zoning provisions
of local municipaiities. the off-site impacts might not be. Thus you could have an
unusual circumstance where the areas within the rights-of-ways are regulated by the
PUC and the external effects would be regulated by the adjacent and surrounding

 communities.

Recently Upper Providence Township, Delaware County has requested, in light
of the current research and concermn pertaining to EMF's, that | prepare an ordinarce
dealing with this issue. This ordinance is now pending in the Township and. while subject

“to revision and refinement, reflects the concerns of the Township. | would expect that

the regulatory stance of communities will begin to shift the burdéen of proof to the
operator of any facility which emits electromagnetic fields and put all such thes asa
Conditional Use, subject to municipal review. | also anticipate that standards will bé
created limiting off-site impacts beyond established rights-of-way. The public policy

- shift in this matter is clearly shown in the management of public highways. The rights-of-

way of federal and state highways were established based on road capacity,

September 5, 1991
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Commonwsdalth of Perinsylvania

‘RE: Waodbourme-Heaton 230 KV Line

necessary construction standards, shoulders, and the need for grading. The public

- policy shiffed to the fact that the rights-of-way for roads were being breached by the

noise emanating from highways. This breaching of the rights-of-way is now being

- curtailed by the use of soundwalls, In essence, this is a restoration of the original

purposes of the right-of-way which were to contain the roadway function. The sound

genérated from the highways was cleary an inferference with the quality of the life of the

surrounding residentfs and extended the highways influence beyond the justified right-

- of-way,

Historically, transmissions lines. with their high towers and their rights-of-ways,

have been noted as a disruptive and intrusive land use within s‘uburbon communities.

This is especially frue in residential districts, where as a result of typically low scale
development, the tall fowers become a dominant element to the landscape, that s out

- of character with its surrounding uses. Therefore, most of the literature and planning

regarding transmissions lines deals with the significant break in scale with surrounding
cormmunities and offers means for decling with this discontinuity. In this case the rail fine

- hus existed since the latter part of the 19th century and the towers supporting the electric

rail have been there during the period of the rapid urbanization of the rail corridor. Thus,
the focus of this analysis will limit itself to the change in public perception and
understanding of the suspected linkage of EMF and public heaith,

. The perception supported by the extensive sclentific evidence justifies the

ferfming of the transmission line as a nuisance and a nuisance that affects the quality of

life for the surrounding residents. In my experience and through interviews it has
become clear that the fowers are viewed as a threatening element in the fives of

- community residents and has become a cause for declining values and disinvestment

within thatr same community. In very practical terms, the fear of the health effects
created by EMFS provides motivation for families to leave their homes and

~ communities in search of a more safe environment as well as diminishing the

marketability of their units folling adjacent to the transmission lines, i.e. disinvestment.

~ The probability of disinvestment is quite real in my opinion since that pattern is generally

September 5, 1991
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RE: Wosdbourne-Heaton 230 KV Line

~ associated with perceived nuisances or social and/for environmental impacts that are

understood as negative to the persons in question. Disinvestment leads to changes in
the Jand use patterns generally associated with higher denisity housing, conversions and
ulfimately as housing of last resorts for persons of moderate of low income.

" summary, until the uncertainty and differences of opinion dre seftled, one way
or the other, there Is a high probability that values will decline. disinvestment will oceur
and changes in land use, which are contrary to local policy and zoning, wil result in the
arecs immediately adjacent 16 transmission fines.

The public policy issue is very difficult in this case. As aland use planner we know
that in- Pennsylvania, the power to zone Is granted through the Pennsylvania
Municipalities Planning Code (Act 247). Specifically. the putpose of zoning under

Section 604 is, among other things, o promote, protect and facilitate any or all of the |

following: the public hedalth, safety, morals, and the general welfare:...” The
municipality’s power to zone, however, is always tempered by the rights of individual
propertty owners; for this reason, land use law has been shaped by numerous cases
Involving “taking” and equal protection issues. In deciding such cases, the courls often
perforrm, as with nuisance cases, ¢ balancing of equities. They aftempt to determine

‘whether the potential threat to health, safety or welfare is greater than the threat to an

individual’s property rights. The particulars of each cose, therefore, are critical to the
uliimate legal decision. ,
The balancing of equities in this case is made more difficutt by the fact that we

- have scientific differences of opinion in regards to the exact nature of the heaith etfects
- of EMF. In addition, this matter is confounded by the tact that the original corridor, or

tight-ofsway, was established for a rail line and the geometry and width of that right-of-
way was conditioned by that function. The overlay of this new use with apparently no
significant modifications of that dght-of-way is, on the face of it, nof responsive 1o public
concerns regarding public health without substantiol evidence regarding EMF levels.
Generally, the regulation of potential hazards involves the establishment of limifs
based on scientific research and measurement. A threshold beyond which detrimental

Septamber 5. 1991
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gffects are proven serves as the basis for minimum or maximum standards, with a
 safety margin odded as an exira precaution. In less defined cases such as those
involving electromagnetic fields, it becomes much more difficult fo establish
reasonable gufdelinésl The scientific evidence with differences in opinions is not yet
conclusive enough to form the basis of mandatory regulations. At some future time,
however, the evidence may be very clear, and many existing facilities may be forced
to reduce exposure or perthaps even relocate, at great expense to their owners and to
the public ot large. |

In the interim i is imporant for local jurisdictions, which have been given the right
and responsibility to regulate in the interest of public health, welfare, and safety, to
develop a strategy for dedling with EMF issues in an equitable and reasonable manner.
"Prudent avoidance,” & term introduced in an extensive study sponsored by the U.S.
Cornigress’ Office of Technology Assessment, is one such approach: “That is, look
systematically for strategies which can keep people out of 60 Hz fields arising from all
- sources but only adopt those which look 1o be ‘prudent' investments given their cost
and our current level of scientific understanding about possible fisks."S

The prudent avoidance strategy is implicit in statements by Mays Swicord, chief
of the radiafion bioclogy bror‘ich of the FDA's Center for Devices and Radisiogical
Health:d

I don't know of any area of public health where the evidence is completely in...in
the absence of data, you use the ALARA (as low as reasonably acceptable)
approach, faking into consideration the ecoriomic ampac’t

in other words, prudent avoidance may not justify costly and major rerouting of existing
facliities, but it may justify the modest cost of regulating proposed facilities so s o
avoid potentially greater future costs: that is. encourage the placement of EMF facilities
~ away florn areas where people live and work, ‘

 There are a number of reasons why G “prudent avoidance® approach are
appropriate to the Woodbourme-Heaton case:

8 ys. congress. OTA, op. cit. p. 77,
4 6 Institute of Electrcal and Electronics Engineers, E/scfromagneﬂc fields: the jury's stil out.” IEEE
- Spectum (August, 1990), p. 29,

- September 5, 1991
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- Consequently the prudent avoidance approach would delay the energizing of the line

The community context of the line has chc:nged rcdm:cuy in the
last forty years

| Public ¢oncerns and fears have mounted to the point that

damage to the values and community life would be avoided by
not activaiing the line.

The change 1o a transmission line of the size noted within a dght-

of-way designed for a rdil line is, on the face of it, unsound wﬁhour ;

additional evidence.

Would the planners of this line have selected a sixty-foot right-of-
way as the appropriate dimension to contain this line given the
new Information about EMF?

Is the line absolutely essential for the power system wﬁhm ’rhe
région?

Ate there diterndatives usmg more esfcbhshed and w:dér right-of-
ways that could be used in ligu of this infrusion into a rail corridor
with mixed uses?

-Given the current concemns and uncerfdinﬁes‘ would. it be.more
prudent to avold energizing the proposed line until there s greater

svidence available with regard to health effects?

in this comidor because of the proximity of the fine to residential and public uses and in
‘ SO 'doin'g wc"mid avoid c:ny po’ren’t’ialiy adverse health impacts for current and future

 Soptember 5, 1991
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~ Supplements will be:

One (1) strip map of the line depicting adjacent uses.

- Aerial Photographs, 1950 and 1990.

A bibliography of articles on electromagnetic fields and r‘elafe‘d issues.

: .'Exdmple’s of current performance and environmenial ordincince’s“

- Other

September 5, 1991
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LAND USE STUDY
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Population and Percent Change, 1950-2010
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APPENDIX C

Recent Testimony of Ronald C. Turner



Ronald C. Turner & Associates

3\ ‘ September 5. 1991

architects and planners

Ronald C. Turner
Recent Testimony

Yegr  Client Municipglity Challenge lssue

1991 D. Gcsfer Middletown Twp. Vdlidity Challenge  Exclusionary Zoning

1991 New Hope Boro, o Cellular Phone Tower

1991 AstonTwp.  Aston Twp. Curative Amendment ~ SpotZoning
1990 - AuJarvis Parkesburg Boro. Validity Challenge Exclusiondry Zoning
5 190 Charlestown  Charlestown Twp. Zoning Amendments
: Clvic Assoc, Chester County _
1990/91 D, Gaster  Concord Twp, - Validity Challenge Exclusionary Zoning
1990 Rouse/- Tredyftin Validity Challenge Exclusionary Zoning
- ~ Chambering ~ Twp. ,
- 1990 Melmark Newtown Twp. Conditional Use Hearing
' s Homie Delaware Ce. -
e 1990/91  C.deBotton  Springfield Twp. Validity Challenge Ordinance Standdrds
;f ‘ : Delaware Co,
s 1989/91  Green Valley - Northampton Twp. Curative Amendment Exclusionary Zoning

© . Associates = Bucks County : S
1989]9’1; Upper Prov-  Upper Providence Court of Common Pleas  Zoning Appeal
o dence Twp.  Twp. Delaware Co..
1088 R.Bilanche  Solebury Twp. Validity Challenge Exclusion of Non -
v : conforming use.
-~ 1988 BVE Penn Twp. Curative Amendment Exclusionary Zoning
247 North Main Street
P, O.Box 68

* New Hope, Pennsylvania 18938
215-862-0655/FAX 215-862-0335
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RONALD C. TURNER & ASSOCIATES
PRINCIPAL'S RESUME
Ronald C. Tumer
247 Notth Main Street
-~ P.O.Box 68 ,
- New Hope, Pennsyivania 18938

| 2158620455

American Institute of Architects ALA.,

- American institute of Certified Planners ALCP.

- Registered Architect, Pennsylvania and New Jersey

“Society of College and University Planners (former member) and
Professional Planner, N.J. Licensed

Public_Service

Bristol Townshxp Planning Commission - former Chairman
- New Hope Planning Commission - former Chairnan:
- New Hope-Solebury Joint Planning Cormnmiission - former Chdimnan
Citizen's Advisory Committee to Septa - Vice Chairman
- Reglonal Land Mapping Project - University Representative
Program Committee - Community Leadership Seminar, Philadelphia
N = former Chdirman
New Hope Historical Society - Member, Board of Directors
BUCkS Counfy Housing Group - Member, Board of Dxrec’rors

- Bachelor of Architecture, Pratt Institute

Termple University Adjunct Professor. Urban Studies - 12
T 1972-1984 , years of teaching planning courses at
" undergraduate and graduate level,

Former Director, Applied Research
Centfer for Urban Studies. Senior Con-
sultant, Institute of Public Policy Studies.
Chairmicin, Community Information
System;A project which created a machine
readable community information system
and archive contdining matarial directly
related 1o the Delaware Valley for Temple

University. ,
- University of - Pormer Director of Research.
Pennsylvania and Philadelphia Past, Present &
Temple University. Future Project. A project which
1979<1980 : established a program of research and

action for the Philadelphia region.




RONALD C. TURNER & ASSOCIATES
P PRINCIPAL'S RESUME
1950

Drexel University Adjunct Professor. Department of
1958-1975 Architecture. Instruction of full
range of design and planning curriculum
for 25 years,

Betz Environmental Engineers, Inc. (BEE). Vice-Presiderit.
Directed and responsible for archi-
tectural design, planning and social
and economic studies for 500-person
national envirorimental design firm.

Nolen-Swinburne and Associates (NSA), Architects. Senior Associate.
Directed and responsible for architectural
design dnd planning for 90-person
architectural and engineering firm.

Willistowrt Township. (BEE) Writing of land developmem‘
' ordinances.
State of Pennsylvania. (BEE) Land use implications of stom
water management.
City of Philadelphia (BEE) Reuse of industral structures.
‘ ; City of Coatesville Downtown development, parks
: ‘ ; ond recreational program, and
TN comprehensive plan.
~ Borough of Phoenixville Preparation of Comprehensive
Plan and Zoning Ordinance.
Continuing consuttation.
Upper Providence Township Preparation of Comprehensive
Plan and rewriting of Ordinances.
Continuing consuitation,
WILMAPCO Population and employment study

regarding future of region (TU)
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RONALD €. TURNER & ASSOCIATES
PRINCIPAL'S RESUME

Tsmpte University

Drexel Univefstfy
- University of Pennsylvania
Bucks Céunfy
Community College
Mercer County

iCommunﬁy Coﬂege

University of Hawail

1950

Pdge 3

Project Planner for the develop-
ment ofthe Broadand
Montgomery Campus, 1971-72.

University planning repre- ,
sentative during the negotiations
with North Philadelphia
Comrmunity. (NSA)

Developer of format for capital
program development for all cam-
puses.

Spcce utilrzcmon studies of hugh-
rise office towers.

Conversion study of State
Armory for master plan for the
Ambler Ccmpus ‘

Policy sfudy for Cormmunity
development program.

Project designer for science
research and computer facilities
at main compus.

Study of relationships of
research organizations within -
University structure

Housing study establishing @
master plan for the development
of University-sponsored housing
in Powelton areq, (NSA)

Program development studies
and grant applications for
Veternary School and Dental
School. (BEE}

Master plan of entire campus
and design of second
development phase. (NSA)

Design of campus. (NSA)

Site study for community

college on Kauai,




RONALD C. TURNER & ASSOCIATES
PRINCIPAL'S RESUME

1990 ‘
North Carolina Agricutturat Master plan and policy study
& Technical Institute, , (NSA)
 Greensboro, NC ,

State University of New York - Fleld house design, New Paltz
' campus (NSA)
School District of Philadelphia - Design and planning for

' , elermentary and hxgh schools

(NSA)

Pnnc;pcxt planner for rasidential, commefcxcl and industricl develop-
ments In Delaware County and Bucks County. Fullrange of site
anaglysis, program development site planning, and feasxbﬂn‘y and
impact studies.

, Headed projects conceming regional community plons xnvo!ving
water quality, environmental conservation, and environmentat
impact analysis while with Betz Environmental Engineers.

- Coordinated scientific and planning departments’ activities for
many projects inthe Delaware Valley region. -

Expert witness, experienced in giving festimony on zoning,
plcmmng and environmental matters.

Springfield Tcwnshxp, Delaware County; 880 residenttal development

. composed of fownhouse and midrise apartments on 60 acre site, Projecf

{Eloci ny was ftigated.

‘ Newtown Squcsre. Mixed-use 'developmem of commercial, industrial,
and residential on 200 acres. Project under construction. Represented
School for retarded children i zn Conditional Use Appllca’nOn

Mcrple Township, Delaware County; Mixed use: residential, office
complex and commercial development at infersection of “Biue Route®

and tawrence Road. Site evalucﬂon and planning of 112 acre residentiol

: devekbpmem‘

‘ Springtield Townshsp, Two commercial deve!opmenfs comprised of
retcm and office space, each on 10 acres.

Edgmon‘r Township; Planning for mixed commercial - indusmal use
- development on 60 acres. : ,

‘Mobile home studies; Design and planning of mob:le ‘home park
developments on 20 acre cxnd 40 acre sn‘es ' ‘

Newi'own Township, Bucks County; Ptannmg of townhouse cnd snng!e~
‘ fczmity devetopmenfs‘

ched ,




RONALD €., TURNER & ASSOCIATES
PRINCIPAL'S RESUME
1890

Langhorne, Bucks County: Planning of m|d~nse and townhouse
development on golf course site. (NSA)

Jupiter Hills, Florida: Planning of mixed residential complex in
coordination with golif course. (NSA)

Bristol Township, Bucks County; Studies and planning of multiple sn‘es for
commercxcﬂ and residential developments.

Chester County, Sullivan tract: Planning of large PPD development. (NSA)

Coatesville, Chester County:; Review and evaiuation of land
development proposals for housing for the eldery. These evaluations
guided the negotiations and discussions between thé city and the
developers.

Cheltenham Towniship: Planned and designed townhouse development
on a S-gcre parcel.

Environmental Hearing Board: Presented testimony for industrial concern
in opposition to proposed state highway. DOpposition based on water
supply, fraffic, and aesthetic issues.

Eddystone, Pennsylvania; Represented Boeing-Vertol in opposing
change of zoning which would have permitted residential use in heavy
industrial district. ;

Zoning: Planning and/or testitony within past three years for projects in
New Castle County. Concord Township, Bethel Township, East
Mariborough Township, Edgmont Township, Nether Providence
Township, Upper Chichester Township.

- Deveioped paper for a group of concemed citizens in Chester County
interested in agrcuttural preservation.

Currently working extensively on housing for the eldery and/or
“handicapped in projects in Philadelphia, Trenton and Delaware County.

Planned and designed townhouse developments in West Philadelphia,
including "University Mews® which was extensively published and dlso
received an award from the Deparment of Housing and Urban
Developrnent.

Designed the Psychology and Speech Building, Temple University, a
high-rise office and research facility, housing extensive laboratories and
animal facilities. Funded by the General State Authority of Pennsylvania.
(NSA)

Designed the City of Philadelphio Environmental Health Laboratory for
Eshbach, Glass, Kale and Associates. Facia and columns exhibit early
use of weathering steel. Maximum interior flexibility programmed for all -
fypes of environmental ¢ir and water testing.
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RONALD C. TURNER & ASSOCIATES
PRINCIPAL'S RESUME:
1990

Des«gn for rehabilitation of Civil War Wire Mill for office use Lambertville,
New Jersey.

Designh of cpcrtmenf and commercial structure in New Hope,
Pennsylvania.

Designs in process for new and rehabilitated structures for commerciat
office, and residential use.

Studies in process for economic and reuse c:na!ysls of various properﬂes
and structures.

Designs in progress for numerous new and rehabilitated residential
structures.

Curtent A I"lﬁiizil'l | Project

Ridlsy 'Pofk, consulting on residential zoning.

Phoenixville, special planning sfudy for change of land use ot an
cbcndoned iron works site

Ycrdley Borough, m‘xpc‘:cf study in preparation for zoning change.

West Whiteland Tcwnsh:p, study of historical building for rehcbih’ruhon ,

analysis. -

New Britain Township, in conjunction with the Bucks Coun’ry Housmg,
Group. design project for moderately priced housing.

Newfown Township, the planning cOordInc‘:’ror for mixed-use commercial

developmerit,

Prospect Park Borough, reuse of industrial site.
Upper Pottsgrove Township, land planning for 200 unit ste.

Franklin Township, land planning for commercial center.

Philadelphia, housing study for 2,000 (+) unit development on the
- waterfront. :

West Whiteland Township, fiscal impact study.
PennTownship, land planning for 200 (+) unit site.

New Castle County, marina and office building study.

~ New Castle County, Jond planning for 190 unit development.

Kent County, PRD development for 220 units.
Bensalem Township.study for 500 (+) unit housing for the elderly.
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March 24, 1992

Ward L. Smith, Esqg Jesse A. Dillon, Esqgq
Crowell & Moring Pennsylvania Power & Light Co.
1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Two North Ninth Street
Washington, D.C. 20004 Allentown, PA 18101
Tanya J. McCloskey, Esq Paul Bonney,; Esg :
- Office of Consumer Advocate Philadelphia Electric Company
1425 Strawberry Square Legal Department
Harrisburg, PA 17120 2301 Market Street

Philadelphia, PA 19101

Patricia Krise-Burket ,
‘Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Law Bureau
.~ G=28, North Office Building
- PO Box 3265
Harrlsburg, PA 17120

Re: Woodbourne~Heaton TransmlsSLOn Line: Protestants'
Exhlblts

All Counsel:

‘Please find enclosed full-sized copies of Protestants'
exhibits marked Turners 1, 2, and 3; these are the DVRPC aerial
photos and the USGS Quad Survey. Ms. McCloskey kindly offered to
utilize the Law Bureau's copies of the DVRPC photos and Ms. Krise=-
Burket agreed to share them with her. All of the Protestants®
exhibits have now been distributed to all counsel; if there are any

i questlons please do not hesitate to call our office. ‘

Thank‘youmﬁor your attention to this matter.
Sincerely

KEnneth4§4;

S garman

ol The Honorable Her rt S& Smolen

Court Reporter (wiﬁﬁﬁﬁmewse nclnsga_mLm;
_c:\jenlna\pau.323 L 0‘5\\,{ ¢ (C‘\ﬁ‘L,
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#2

Anna, Daniel H. “Exposure io low frequency eletromagnetic fields and cancer
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- Paper prepared for the Office of Technology Assessment by Indira Nair, M. Granger
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